Ms. DEACON, WILLIAM ARTHUR PAPERS Coll. 160

Boxes 1-28 Correspondence

Dates of creation:

1919-1977

Extent:

5 metres of textual records (28 boxes)

Scope and content:

Series consist of correspondence both sent and received by William Arthur Deacon on literary subjects, particularly in regards to Canadian literature. Passive correspondence and carbon copies of active correspondence with authors, publishers, organizations and readers relates primarily to the professional activities of William Arthur Deacon, including the reviews he wrote for *Saturday Night* and *The Mail and Empire* (amalgamated as *The Globe and Mail*); his participation within literary organizations such as the Canadian Authors' Association (C.A.A.); publicity for his own books; biographical information and photographs of Canadian authors.

Notes:

File titles are based on content of the file. Files are listed alphabetically, with some discrepancies.

An asterisk * indicates a lengthy correspondence, i.e. one which spans several file folders.

Envelopes for some letters are included.

CORRESPONDENT	DATES START - END	SCOPE / CONTENT	BOX: FILE #
BOX 1: Acheson – Aubry			
Acheson, Arthur	1923	 1ALS: Acheson to Deacon, 24 March 1923 re: Sending him copies of his books. 1TL: Deacon to Acheson, 24 June 1923 re: Thanking him for his books and requesting review copies of future publications. 	1:1

Acland, Peregrine Author of <i>All Else is Folly</i> (1929)	1929 - 1930	 1ANS: Acland to Deacon, 12 October 1929 re: Thanks for his review of <i>All Else is Folly</i>. 1TL: Deacon to Acland, 15 October 1929 re: Praise for his literary work <i>All Else is Folly</i>, with request for advance copies of his work for future references/reviews. 1ANS: Acland to Deacon, 23 October 1929 re: Thanking him for attention regarding his book. 1TLS: Acland to Deacon, 6 November 1929 re: Thanking him for interest he has taken in <i>All Else is Folly</i>. 1TNS: Acland to Deacon, 29 November 1929 re: McClelland & Stewart advertisements and other publishing houses such as Coward-McCann, etc. Heading of letter was "The Ralph H. Jones Company Advertising." 1TLS: Acland to Deacon re: The Mail & Empire and the news about <i>All Quiet</i> being banned in Ontario. 1 Canadian Club of New York card, n.d. re: Privileges of the club tendered to Mr. Deacon at the request of Acland. 	1:2
Adeney, Marcus	1931	1ALS: Adeney to Deacon, August 1931 re: Personal letter; describes pleasant experience with Writers' Club	1:3
Aikins, Carroll Director, Hart House Theatre, and one of W.A.D.'s reviewers on Saturday Night [SN]	1928	1TLS: Aikins to Deacon, 30 March 1928 re: 500 word review (not specified) to be written for Deacon.	1:4
Alexander, Viscount	1952	1TL: Deacon to Alexander, 17 February 1952 – 2 copies (one rough draft and one finalized version). re: In praise of Alexander's work as Canada's Governor General.	1:5

Allen, Barney	1933	1TLS: Allen to Deacon, 3 March 1933	1:6
Author of A Woman's Doctor (1933)		re: Request to Deacon to publish this letter alongside his columns, as Allen felt he was 'misconstrued and misquoted' by Deacon for work: <i>A Woman's Doctor</i> (banned book).	1.0
		1TLS: Allen to Deacon, 18 March 1935 re: Request to print defense to Deacon's criticism of Allen's <i>They Have Bodies</i> .	
		1TL: Deacon to Allen, 24 March 1933 re: Response to Allen's protest, refusing to publish his letter mentioning review of <i>A Woman's Doctor</i> received reprimand from Ottawa for mention of a banned book.	
		1TLS: Allen to Deacon, 25 March 1933 re: Response to Deacon's letter of the 24 th and a request to have his copy of <i>A Woman's Doctor</i> returned to him due to Deacon's review and the state of the book being banned.	
Allen, Ralph Editor, Maclean's	1951 - 1958	1ANS: Allen (editor of Maclean's Magazine) to Deacon, 31 March (year not specified) re: Note of thanks for understanding.	1:7
Magazine		1ANS: Allen to Deacon (n.d.) re: Note of thanks for review.	
		1TN: Deacon to Allen, 10 November 1951 re: Letter of thanks for Pierre Berton's piece on Vancouver.	
		1TNS: Allen to Deacon, 14 November 1951 re: Reply to Deacon's letter	
		1TLS: Allen to Deacon, 11 June 1958 re: Response to Deacon's "Fly Leat" column with observations on the Canada Council.	
Alldrick, A.A.	1926	1TLS: Alldrick to Deacon, September 1926	1.8
Music Critic, Winnipeg Tribune		re: matters concerning Alldrick's name. 1TL: Deacon to Alldrick, 6 October 1926 re: Reply to Alldrick's letter	
*Allison, William Talbot	1923-	19TL: Deacon to Allison (University of Manitoba – Dept of	1:9
1874-1941, Professor of English, University of Manitoba		English), 30 May 1923 – 21 November 1933 re: Allison's review of <i>Newfoundland Verse</i> and ask for forgiveness for Deacon's reference to him in "More Whitmania" (May Boolman); rhanking Allison for review and sending him notes about Canadian essayists; thanking Allison for criticism regarding the Stringer Piece	
		in the Literary Review; Allison's review of Davidson's pieces; some of the best Canadian literature; thanking Allison for contribution; reply to Allison's letter and proposal; Deacon thanking Allison for his review of <i>Poteen</i> in the Calgary Herald.	

		 6TLS: Allison to Deacon, 20 June 1923 – 18 April 1928 re: Reply to Deacon's letter; thanking Deacon for his notes. 3TNS: Allison to Deacon, 22 October (n.d.) – 30 December 1931 re: Commending Deacon's work for "Saturday Night"; Reply to Deacon and offer to review of a book for Deacon's forthcoming literary section. 4ALS: Allison to Deacon, 15 January 1926 – 5 September 1926 	
		re: Note to Deacon, touches on (William) Bliss Carman (Canadian poet) speaking at the University of Manitoba. 1TN (postcard): Allison to Deacon, 22 December 1929	
		in the (posicard). Allison to Deacon, 22 December 1929	
*American People's Encyclopedia	1951 - 1956	 1TLS: Marilyn Robb (Fine Arts Editor) to Deacon, 13 November 1951 re: Proposal for Deacon to evaluate Canadian literature of 1951 in terms of general trends. 1 TL: Deacon to Robb, 29 November 1951 re: Confirmation of writing review. 	1:10
		1TLS: Robb to Deacon, 3 December 1951 re: Thank you letter.	
		1TL: Deacon to Robb, 31 December 1951 re: Sending review (attached).	
		1TLS: Robb to Deacon, 3 January 1951-2 re: Thank you letter for submission.	
		1TLS: Franklin Meine (Editor-in-Chief) to Deacon, 12 June 1952 re: Informing Deacon of the release of American Peoples	
		Encyclopedia's YEARBOOK for 1952 (Events of 1951). 1TLS: Robb to Deacon, 30 September 1952 re: Contributing to the 1952 yearbook with analysis of how Canadian books rank of Canada's best seller list.	
		1TL: Deacon to Robb, 4 October 1952 re: Acceptance of writing article.	
		Check [sic] for Deacon as per agreement for writing article on "Canadian Literature", 4 January 1952	
		1TLS: Robb to Deacon, 11 November 1952 re: Meeting with Meine, also suggestions for what to include in the 1952 survey, includes mention of Dr. W. Stewart Wallace, librarian of the University of Toronto and former editor of the Encyclopedia of Canada being chosen as the Canadian Advisory Editor.	

	1		· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·
		1TL: Deacon to Robb, 28 December 1952	
		re: Informing Robb of hectic schedule. Also acknowledges Dr. Wallace.	
		1 copy: Inclusion of Deacon's article, "Canadian Literature 1952".	
		7TLS: Robb-Trier to Deacon, 6 January – 13 December 1953	
		*name change in 1953 from Marilyn Robb to Marilyn Robb Trier	
		re: Addressing Deacon's concerns about Wallace. Also commending Deacon for work on Canadian Literature and requesting him to complete the 1953 and 1954 survey.	
		4TL: Deacon to Robb-Trier, 11 January – 18 November 1953	
		*name change in 1953 from Marilyn Robb to Marilyn Robb Trier	
		re: Reply to Robb's letters; personal correspondence.	
		1TLS: Franklin J. Meine to Deacon, 29 January 1953 re: Miss Robb showing Meine Deacon's letter of January 12.	
		1TN (card): Robb-Trier to Deacon, 1953	
		2TL: Deacon to Meine, 23 June 1954 – 28 September 1954	
		3TLS: Anthony Kerrigan (Editor for Fine Arts and Religion) to Deacon, 27 September 1954 – 8 October 1955 (?) re: Requesting that Deacon write another article for them this year on Canadian Literature.	
		1TL: Deacon to Kerrigan, 2 October 1954 re: Canadian Literature, 1954	
		1 copy: Inclusion of Deacon's article, "Canadian Literature 1954".	
		1 copy: "Canadian Literature – Year Book 1955."	
*American People's Encyclopedia	1955 - 1961	1TLS: Meine to Deacon, 27 June 1955 re: Thanking Deacon for his contribution to the editorial content of The American Peoples Encyclopedia for 1955.	1:11
		1TLS: Curtis L. Johnson (Fine Arts Editor) to Deacon, 12 August 1955 re: Revising volume four of the encyclopedia and requests that Deacon revise the enclosed entry on Canadian	
		that Deacon revise the enclosed entry on Canadian Literature.	
		1TL: Deacon to Johnson, 15 August 1955 re: Edited version of Canadian Literature, volume four.	
	1	1	

		 1 copy: Canadian Literature by W.A.D., 27 August 1955. 6TLS: Francis Squibb (Biography and Fine Arts Editor) to Deacon, 8 August 1956 – 18 June 1959 re: Thanking him for his article on Canadian Literature for the 1956 American Peoples Encyclopedia; selecting contributors for the 1958 edition; selecting contributors for the 1960 edition. 7TL: Deacon to Squibb, 14 August – 4 January 1960 re: 1956 Yearbook on Canadian Literature; Deacon's continuous contributions to the American Peoples Encyclopedia. 1TLS: Arthur R. Green (Biography and Fine Arts Editor), 11 August 1960 re: Contributors for the 1961 edition of the American Peoples Encyclopedia Yearbook. 	
		 2TL: Deacon to Green, 17 August 1960 re: Reply and contribution for the 1961 Yearbook. 1TL: Deacon to Quinn, 23 August 1961 re: Canadian Literature 1961 	
Amy, Lacey Author of <i>The Jungle</i> <i>Crime</i> (1931), and over 40 other detective novels under several pseudonyms, including the name "Luke Allan"	1931 - 1954	 1TLS: Lacey to Deacon, 28 June 1931 re: Thank you letter for Deacon's review of <i>The Jungle Crime</i> in the Mail and Empire. 1TLS: Lacey to Deacon, 21 March 1944 re: A request for Lacey's books, with mention that the majority of her books appear under the name, "Luke Allan". 1TLS: Lacey to Deacon, 11 October 1944 	1:12
		re: Conversation regarding American novel, <i>The</i> <i>Philanderer</i> .	
Angus, Marian Isabel Author of <i>Woman</i> <i>Unveiled</i> (1932)	1932 - 1934	 1TL: Deacon to Angus, 28 May 1932 re: Deacon thanking Angus for copy of <i>Woman Unveiled</i>. Also notice of Angus's work in the Toronto Star indefinitely written by Augustus Bridle. 1TLS: Angus to Deacon, 3 January 1934 re: Request to include two excerpts from Deacon's work, <i>Poteen</i> for her book titled, <i>A Cheery Thought for Every Day of the Year</i>. 1TL: Deacon to Angus, 13 January 1934 	1:13
*Appleton, Frank	1942 - 1946	re: Approval for Angus's request. 20+ newspaper clippings.	1:14
Collins Publishing Company		 1TNS: Appleton to Deacon, 6 January 1942 re: Cheque for money owed to Deacon for his review for <i>America and World Mastery.</i> 1TL: Deacon to Appleton, 7 January 1942 	
		re: Thanking Appleton.	

		1 copy of <i>America and World Mastery</i> by John MacCormac, 1942.	
		1TL: Deacon to Farquharson, 5 January 1928 re: <i>Tragic Ground</i> .	
		1TL: Deacon to Frank, 10 February 1946 re: Censorship and <i>Tragic Ground</i> .	
*Appleton, Frank Collins Publishing Company	1935 - 1951	 111TLS: Appleton to Deacon, 15 January 1935 – 8 March 1946 re: Deacon's reviews; Grace Campbell's <i>The Higher Hill</i> – request for a biographical note and a blurb for the front jacket flap; Hugh MacLennan's <i>Two Solitudes</i>; Deacon's "Fly Leaf" reference to Erskine Caldwell's <i>Tragic Ground</i>; censorship; the Criminal Code; the late Howard Ferguson 10TL: Deacon to Appleton, 23 January 1935 – 9 March 1946 re: Review of <i>Thorn-Apple Tree</i>; proposed stunt; drafts of reviews; blurb and biographical note for Grace Campbell and her book, <i>The Higher Hill; Two Solitudes</i>; Censorship and <i>Tragic Ground</i>; censorship; 1TNS: Appleton to Deacon, 9 June 1942 re: \$25.00 cheque for review Deacon wrote on <i>Thorn- Apple Tree</i>. 1 copy: Eastern Canadian Port, 24 June 1942 re: Report. 1 copy: "The Superfluous Author" (poem) by W.A.D., 16 October 1942 1 copy: "Your Boy and Mine" – Reader's Report, 20 November 1943 1 copy: Biography of Lovat Dickson. 	1:15
		1ANS: Appleton to Deacon, n.d	
		1 copy: Biographical note + front cover flap draft for Grace Campbell.	
		Newspaper clippings.	
		1ANS: Kathleen Appleton to Deacon, 1951	
		1TL: Deacon to Kathleen Appleton, 30 September 1951	
*Appleton, Frank		2 invitations/program booklets for: A Tribute to Franklin F.	1:16
Collins Publishing Company		Appleton, 6 December 1947 re: A congratulatory dinner to honour Franklin F. Appleton on the occasion of his elevation to Chairman of the Board, organized by Committee of friends including Deacon, National President, Canadian Authors' Association.	

		 1 copy: List of guests invited to the Franklin F. Appleton dinner. 2TLS: George McLeod to Deacon, 22 November 1947 re: Menu for Appleton's dinner; arrangement for meeting 	
		to organize the event. 1TLS: Bruce T. Ripley to Deacon, 28 November 1947 re: Unable to attend Appleton's dinner.	
		Rough event planning notes attached.	
Anonymous Letters	Dates not specified.	 1TL: Criticism of Deacon's Convention, n.d. 1TL: Illegible 1TN: Questioning Deacon of why he reviewed <i>Sanctuary</i> if it was such a filthy and rotten book? Also wondering why he reviews so many filth books; just general disdain. 	1:17
Arbuthot,	1923	1AL: Criticism. 1TL: Deacon to Arbuthnot, 27 July 1923 re: Personal letter.	1:18
Ardagh, Maude Orillia Historical Society etc.	1952 - 1963	 TE: Personal netter. TTL: Deacon to Ardagh, 6 April 1952 re: Important request for Ardagh to find out what Deacon titles the Orillia Library has. TTL: Deacon to Ardagh, 12 April 1953 re: Deacon informing Ardagh of Frank McDowell dinner and other associated information pertaining this event. TTL: Deacon to Ardagh, 4 June 1953 re: Regarding tickets and money for an event. TTL: Deacon to Ardagh, 8 June 1954 re: Personal matters. TTL: Deacon to Ardagh, 26 April 1956 re: Elsinore Haultain party, and Deacon suggesting to Ardagh that a medal be presented at the Ryerson party. 1ANS: Ardagh to Deacon, 23 April 1963 re: Personal netters. TTL: Deacon to Ardagh, 24 April 1963 re: Personal letter, update about Deacon's life. 1ANS: Ardagh to Deacon, 26 April, 1963 re: Reply to Deacon's previous letter. TTL: Deacon to Ardagh, 29 April 1963 re: Personal letter. 	1:19

		re: Reply to Deacon's previous letter.	
Ashton, W.E.	1933 - 1935	 1TLS: Ashton to Deacon, 16 March 1933 re: Ashton informs Deacon that he has not been unsuccessful in making contact the last two times he visited Toronto. Also inquiry to Deacon regarding if he has any Canadian Writer's Market Survey copies. 1TL: Deacon to Ashton, 21 March 1933 re: Reply to Ashton's previous letter. 1TL: Deacon to Ashton, 22 May 1933 re: Information involving the state of Deacon's book, <i>My</i> <i>Vision of Canada</i>. 1TLS: Ashton to Deacon, 19 May 1933 re: Update and inquiry of how things are going with the Writers' Club. 1TL: Deacon to Ashton, 1 February 1934 re: Personal letter, also regarding information about 	1:20
*Armitage, John	1931 - 1934	Deacon's book again and the progress that has been made. Extensive correspondence between Deacon and Armitage.	1:21
Australian Journalist	1025	 15TL: Deacon to Armitage, 3 January 1931 – 9 November 1934 re: Personal letters; China article in Maclean's on January 1; Armitage's review of <i>My Vision of Canada</i>; progress of his book, etc. 21TLS: Armitage to Deacon, 7 January 1931 – 20 December 1934 re: Personal letters; visit to China; some letters from Alice Armitage, etc. 3ANS: Armitage to Deacon, 14 April 1931 – 20 August 1934 1TL: Deacon to Hubert S. Liang, 14 September 1933 re: Informing Liang of Armitage visiting Shanghai, China 1TL: Deacon to Colonel Cosgrave, 14 September 1933 re: Armitage. Newspaper clippings. 1 photograph: Mrs. John Armitage, January 1934 	1.22
*Armitage, John Australian Journalist	1935	4 photographs – personal. 5TLS: Armitage, J. to Deacon, 9 January 1935 – 19 May 1935	1:22
		3TL: Deacon to Armitage, John + Armitage, Alice 12 January – 7 September 1935	

	[
		2TLS: Armitage, A. to Deacon, 17 January 1935 2ANS: Armitage, J. to Deacon, 26 June 1935	
		1 copy: "Australia's Report Policy Endorsed in Recent Elections."	
		1 copy: Australia Shows Us How There's Money and National Advertising in Motion Pictures" by Al Cowan.	
		1 copy: "What is Wrong with 'My Thousand Years'" by John Armitage.	
		1 copy: "Japan Provides Big Problem for Australia" by John Armitage.	
		1ALS: Armitage to Deacon, n.d.	
		1 copy: "Australia's Shark Murder Inquiry: Sensational Evidence in Magistrate's Court From Our Special Correspondent" by John Armitage.	
		1 copy: "Dairying Offers Inducements for Canadian Farmers", by John Armitage.	
		1 copy: Armitage's working journal/writing, n.d.	
*Armitage, John	1934	1 copy of a letter from Armitage to C.R.C. delegates sent to Deacon, 2 February 1934	1:23
Australian Journalist		1 copy of "The Echo".	
Armstrong, Matt	1951	1TLS: Armstrong to Deacon, 14 November 1951	1:24
Author of <i>Turtle River Filly</i> (1950)		re: An attempt to garner some attention from Deacon regarding his novel, <i>Turtle River Filly.</i>	
(1000)		1TL: Deacon to Armosntrong,17 November 1951 re: Reply to Armstrong's letter.	
		1TLS: Armstrong to Deacon, 17 December 1951	
		re: Thank you letter and talk about a sequel to <i>Turtle River</i>	
		<i>Filly</i> , as well as two other book manuscripts in N.Y. awaiting decision.	
Arts Club	Date not	1 old flyer for 'February Day' – Saturday, February 28th,	1:25
	specified	unknown year.	4.00
Atkins, John	1933 - 1952	1TL: Deacon to Atkins, 22 March 1933 re: Personal letter	1:26
Wartime Prices and Trade			
Board, Administrator		1TL: Deacon to Atkins, 2 November 1933	
		re: Atkins's article in the Oakville Record. Deacon also	
		writes in hope that Atkins will spread the message of his book, <i>My Vision</i> as he wants to "save Canada".	
		1ANS: Atkins to Deacon, 27 September 1934 re: Deacon's previous letter.	
		1TL: Deacon to Atkins, 29 September 1934 re: Personal letter.	

1TN: Deacon to Atkins, 5 November 1934 re: Congratulations letter, also includes other personal matters.
1TLS: Atkins to Deacon, 4 February 1942 re: Personal letter.
1ANS: Atkins to Deacon, Christmas card 1942
1TL: Deacon to Atkins, 5 February 1943
1AN: Atkins to Deacon, 8 August 1943 re: Personal letter.
1TLS: Deacon to Atkins, 20 April 1944 re: Personal letter.
1TLS: Atkins to Deacon, 22 August 1945 re: Personal letter.
1TNS: Atkins to Deacon, 27 December 1945 re: Personal letter.
1TN: Deacon to Atkins, 23 January 1946 re: Personal letter.
1: Interview transcript.
1TNS: Atkins to Deacon, 28 January 1946 re: Personal letter.
1 copy of <i>The Scene</i> (a personal journal of opinion published monthly at Shingwauk Farm, Bracebridge, Muskoka, Canada by John Atkins) – Vol. 1, No.1
1 copy of <i>The Scene</i> (a personal journal of opinion published monthly at Shingwauk Farm, Bracebridge, Muskoka, Canada by John Atkins) – Vol. 1, No.4
1TL: Deacon to Atkins, 22 April 1946 re: Personal letter.
1TNS: Atkins to Deacon, 30 April 1946 re: Personal letter, reply to Deacon's previous letter
1TNS: Atkins to Deacon, 29 May 1946 re: Personal letter, discussing the C.A.A. convention on June 27-29 with Atkins's vote for Deacon as president.
1TN: Deacon to Atkins, 9 June 1946 re: Deacon suggests "A Few Brass Tacks" by Louis Bromfield to be reviewed by Atkins.
1TN: Deacon to Atkins, 24 June 1946 re: Personal letter; day before the C.A.A. Convention.

		 1 copy of <i>The Scene</i> (a personal journal of opinion published monthly at Shingwauk Farm, Bracebridge, Muskoka, Canada by John Atkins) – Vol. 1, No.6 1TN: Deacon to Atkins, 3 July 1946 re: Noting that the C.A.A. is honoured to have Atkins as a member. 1TNS: Atkins to Deacon, 14 July 1946 re: Letter of thanks to Deacon. 1TNS: Atkins to Deacon, 3 April 1952 re: Personal card to Deacon. 	
Attwood, Joan-Mary	1951	1TNS: Attwood to Deacon, 31 May 1951 re: Attwood asking Deacon advice regarding how to become a book reviewer. 1TL: Deacon to Attwood, 7 June 1951 re: Deacon giving advice on how to become a book	1:27
Aubry, Claude	1946	reviewer. 1TLS: Attwood to Deacon, 9 June 1951 re: Thanking Deacon for the advice. 1 rose-coloured card with information about Claude Aubry	1:28
Author of <i>Miroirs</i> <i>Deformants</i> (1946)		printed on it. 1TNS: Aubry to Deacon, 11 May 1946 re: Informing Deacon that he would be in Toronto. 1TL: Deacon to Aubry, 5 June 1946	
		re: Reply to Aubry's letter. 1TLS: Aubry to Deacon, 18 June 1946 re: Mention of promotion of job at library, as Aubry was one of the very few French Canadians that had a Bachelors in Library Science from McGill University in the 1940s. Also congratulates Deacon for his appointment as president of the C.A.A.	
BOX 2: Baird – Bland			
Baird, Irene	1946	 1ALS: Baird to Deacon, 20 February 1946 re: Personal letter regarding Canadian literature and Baird's own experience with writing. 1TL: Deacon to Baird, 21 February 1946 re: Reply to Baird's letter with advice for her writing, second page of Deacon's letter missing. 	2:1
Bannerman, Jean	1961 - 1966	 1ANS (postcard): Bannerman to Deacon, 6 January 1961 re: Informing of event. 1TNS: Bannerman to Deacon, 27 April 1965 re: Personal letter. 	2:2

		1TNS: Bannerman to Deacon, 15 March 1967 re: Information about her book and inquiring Deacon's progress on his own.	
		1 newspaper clipping: The Ottawa Journal, 6 Februrary 1967	
		re: Article about Bannerman's book, <i>Leading Ladies of Canada 1639-1967</i> .	
		1 order form for Bannerman's book, <i>Leading Ladies of Canada 1639-1967</i> .	
		1TNS: Bannerman to Deacon, 8 February 1966 re: Passive correspondence.	
		1TL: Deacon to Bannerman, 10 February 1966 re: Reply to Bannerman's letter.	
Barbeau, Marius	1925 - 1936	1ALS: Barbeau to Deacon, 11 June 1925	2:3
		1TN: Deacon to Bannerman, 8 January 1935	
		1TLS: Barbeau to Deacon, 14 January 1935	
		1TLS: Barbeau to Deacon, 21 January 1935 re: Informing Deacon that she has received his book.	
		1TNS: Barbeau to Deacon, 13 August 1936 re: Thanks to Deacon for reviewing <i>The Kingdom of</i>	
Barber, Mary	1953	Sanguenay. 1TLS: Barber to Deacon, 10 February 1953	2:4
Darbol, Mary		re: Canadian Christmas literature depleting in the library; asking Deacon's general advice.	2.1
		1TL: Deacon to Barber, 10 Februrary 1953 re: Reply to Barber's letter.	
		1TLS: Barber to Deacon, 11 February 1953	
Barnard, Leslie Gordon	1927 - 1952	1TLS: Barnard to Deacon, 1 September 1927 re: Passive correspondence.	2:5
Editorial Staff – 'The Canadian Author & Bookman' (Official		1TNS: Barnard to Deacon, 27 January 1932	
Publication of the Canadian Authors' Association [C.A.A.]).		1TN: Deacon to Barnard, 29 January 1932 re: Reply to Barnard's previous letters, as well as commandment of Barnard's book, <i>Generation Away</i> .	
		1ALS: Deacon to Barnard, 30 October 1938 re: Personal letter.	
		1TNS: Barnard to Deacon, 27 October 1942	
		1TNS: Barnard to Deacon, 27 January 1946 re: Thanking Deacon for his attention towards the Montreal group of writers. 1TL: Deacon to Barnard, 10 July 1946	
1	1	re: Notice of a scheduled executive meeting.	1

			1
		1TLS: Barnard to Deacon, 12 July 1946 1TLS: Barnard to Deacon, 18 July 1946	
		re: Deacon's presidency of the C.A.A.	
		1TL: Deacon to Barnard, 19 July 1946	
		1TL: Deacon to Barnard, 25 July 1946	
		1ALS: Barnard to Deacon, 12 November 1946	
		1TNS: Barnard to Deacon, 31 January 1931 re: Sending \$25.00 for Deacon's Sustaining Fund.	
		1TLS: Barnard to Deacon, 16 December 1948	
		1TLS: Barnard to Deacon, 28 November 1952 re: Barnard informing Deacon of a television adaptation of his short story, "The Girl Who Saw Tomorrow" being aired on December 9, 1952.	
		1ANS: Barnard to Deacon, n.d. re: Holiday greetings card.	
Barnes, Emmie J.	1934	1ALS: Barnes, E.J. to Deacon, 16 November 1934 re: Passive correspondence, discussion regarding Deacon's book, <i>My Vision of Canada</i> .	2:6
		1TL: Deacon to Barnes, E.J. 24 November 1934 re: Reply to Barnes' letter.	
Barnes, Stuart	1924	1TLS: Barnes, S. to Deacon, 19 March 1924 re: Discussion about Canadian literature and Deacon's personal choices.	2:7
		1TL: Deacon to Barnes, S. 22 April 1924 re: Reply to Barnes's letter.	
		1TLS: Barnes, S. to Deacon, 28 May 1924	
		1TLS: Barnes, S. to Deacon, 18 June 1924	
		1TL: Deacon to Barnes, S., 28 June 1924 re: Reply to Barnes, S.'s May 28 th letter.	
		1TL: Deacon to Barnes, S., 25 June 1924	
		1TL: Barnes, S. to Deacon, 8 September 1924 re: Barnes, S. informing Deacon that his book, <i>Peter</i> <i>McArthur</i> is apart of their library collection now. Barnes also discusses book's contents.	
Barr, Dudley	1963	1TL: Deacon to Barr, 13 November 1963 re: Discussing various funerals, Erichson Brown, Frank	2:8
A fellow Theosophist		Sutherland, Deacon's (his own) and his wife, Sally, etc. Deacon also discusses book regarding Canadian	

		literature.	
		1TLS: Barr to Deacon, 1 December 1963 re: Reply to Deacon's letter.	
		1TL: Deacon to Barr, 11 December 1963 re: Deacon proclaiming that he is at the end of his literary career and discussing his life and achievements, explains the life of a book reviewer. Discusses how the Globe & Mail fired him for his senility and how he works less in his 'old age'.	
Bartlett, Alice Hunt Poetry Review	1925	1TN: Deacon to Bartlett, 3 December 1925 re: Deacon noting his connections with most Canadian writers and literature. Also noting that Canadian poetry was not well-represented in an article titled "Krimo" which appeared in Bartlett's column a year or more earlier.	2:9
Batcheller, Isabel	1954	 1TNS: Batcheller to Deacon, 1 October 1954 re: Informing Deacon that she will be attending the Literary Festival at Cheltenham and asks Deacon if he would like a write-up/review for it. Also attached to the note is an event-listing for the Literary Festival. 1TL: Deacon to Batcheller, 16 October 1954 re: Deacon thanking Batcheller for her review and letter from October 9th (not included) with other discussion regarding her reviews. 	2:10
Bates, Dr. Gordon Health Magazine	1943	1TLS: Bates to Deacon, 11 February 1943 re: Informs Deacon that his review of <i>Health, Sex and</i> <i>Birth Control</i> by Percy E. Ryberg has been used by the Anchor Press in order to promote book sales. 1TL: Deacon to Bates, 19 Februrary 1943 re: Reply to Bates' letter	2:11
Beare, Frank	1953	 re: Reply to Bates' letter. 1TLS: Beare to Deacon, 6(?) April 1953 re: Informing Deacon that the review that was written about him (twelve years out of date apparently) was inaccurate. Some other clarifications made. 1TL: Deacon to Beare, 6 April 1953 re: Reply to Beare's letter. 1TL: Deacon to Beare, 8 April 1953 re: Deacon provides more clarification regarding the misunderstanding. 1ANS: Beare to Deacon, 8 April 1953 re: Reply to Deacon's letter. 	2:12
Beath, T.H. Re: Lily Beck, Ethel Barrinton	1933	1TNS: Beath to Deacon, 29 May 1933 re: Information about a book on the life of Mary Queen of Scots. 1TL: Deacon to Beath, 31 May 1933	2:13
		re: Reply to Beath's query.	

		1TLS: Beath to Deacon, 5 June 1933	
		re: Passive correspondence.	
		1TL: Deacon to Beath, 6 June 1933 re: Reply to Beath.	
Beattie, Jeann	1950 - 1951	1TLS: Beattie to Deacon, 30 September 1950 re: Thank you letter to Deacon.	2:14
Radio announcer, "Blaze of Noon" 1950, Ryerson Fiction Award		1TN: Deacon to Beattie, 3 October 1950 re: Reply to Beattie's note.	
		1TLS: Beattie to Deacon, 20 October 1950	
		1TLS: Beattie to Deacon, 1 December 1950	
		1ANS: Beattie to Deacon, 1950 re: Holiday Greeting card.	
		1TLS: Beattie to Deacon, 30 December 1950	
		1TL: Deacon to Beattie, 3 January 1950 re: Advice for Beattie's career.	
		1TLS: Beattie to Deacon, 8 January 1951	
		1TLS: Beattie to Deacon, 21 January 1951	
		1TLS: Beattie to Deacon, 5 February 1951	
		1TLS: Beattie to Deacon, 26 May 1951	
*Beattie, Jessie L.	1935 - 1966	Extensive correspondence between Deacon and Beattie.	2:15
		30ALS: Beattie to Deacon, 21 April 1935 – 1966 ?	
		27TLS: Beattie to Deacon, 18 June 1946 – 13 August 1966	
		re: Congratulating Deacon on his appointment as the National President of the C.A.A.;	
		10TL: Deacon to Beattie, 4 July 1946 – 11 December 1964	
		re: Personal letters; Beattie's book, <i>White Wings Around The World</i> on the fall list for 1953, etc.	
		1 copy: Note about the Rommel Papers.	
		1 copy of poem: "Change."	
Beaverbrook, Lord	1921	1TL: Deacon to Lord Beaverbrook, 8 August 1921 re: Deacon pitching himself and his work to Lord Beaverbrook.	2:16
		1TNS: Lord Beaverbrook's assistant to Deacon, 20 August 1921 re: Away message.	

		1TLS: A. Beverly Baxter (Beaverbrook's associate) to Deacon, 14 September 1921 re: Expressing regret that Deacon will not be provided with	
Belaney, George		any work in these regards. See Grey Owl.	2:17
Stansfield			2.17
See also: Grey Owl			
Benedict, Charles	1929	 1TLS: Benedict to Deacon, 12 July 1929 re: Letter informing Deacon of his submissions of the poem, "The Critic", as well as A Souvenir of the Diamond Jubilee of Confederation" (1927). 1 booklet: "A Souvenir of the Diamond Jubilee of Confederation" (1927), Three Poems by Charles Benedict. 	2:18
Bennet, C.L.	1948	1TLS: Bennet, C.L. to Deacon, 4 March 1948	2:19
RE: Herman Melville		re: Letter from Melville to Dr. MacMechan, written in 1889.	
		1TL: Copy of the letter written from Melville to MacMechan, 5 December 1889.	
Bennett, the Hon. Richard Bedford, Prime Minister	1930 - 1932	1TL: Deacon to Bennett, R.B., 7 November 1930 re: Authors' Pensions and Prizes.	2:20
		1TLS: Prime Minister's [P.M.]'s assistant to Deacon, 15 November 1930 re: P.M. is away message.	
		1TL: Deacon to Bennett, R.B., 19 November 1930 re: Authors' Pensions and Prizes – attempting to address for a second time.	
		1TL: Deacon to Bennett, R.B., 25 February 1931 re: Authors' Pensions and Prizes – attempting to address for a third time.	
		1TLS: Bennett, R.B. to Deacon, 27 February 1931 re: Reply to Deacon's letter.	
		1TL: Deacon to Bennett, R.B., 2 March 1931 re: Authors' Pensions.	
		1TL: Deacon to Bennett, R.B., 4 April 1931	
		1TLS: Bennett, R.B. to Deacon, 14 April 1931 re: Reply to Deacon's letter and arrangement of meeting.	
		1TL: Deacon to Bennett, R.B., 25 April 1931	
		1TLS: Private P.M. Secretary to Deacon, 28 April 1931 re: Meeting with Prime Minister.	
Bennet, E. James	1942	1TL: Deacon to Bennet, E. J., 22 January 1942 re: Deacon thanking Bennet for the copy of his paper objecting to Streit's proposals for Anglo-American union.	2:21

Benson, Irene	1965	1TLS: Benson, I. to Deacon, no month, day, 1965 re: Personal letter.	2:22
		1TL: Deacon to Benson, I., 27 April 1965 re: Reply to Benson's letter.	
Benson, Nathaniel Poet; RE: his expulsion from Toronto Writers' Club	1931 - 1946	1ALS: Benson, N. to Deacon, 3 February 1931 re: Personal letter regarding his expulsion from the Toronto Writers' Club.	2:23
nom foronio whiters Club		1TL: Deacon to Benson, N. 3 February 1931 re: Reply to Benson's letter.	
		1ALS: Benson, N. to Deacon, 5 February 1931	
		1TL: Deacon to Benson, N., 6 February 1931	
		1ALS: Benson, N. to Deacon, 27 June 1933	
		1TL: Deacon to Benson, N., 27 June 1933	
		1 copy of Deacon's review of Benson's poem, "Dollard".	
		1 copy another Deacon review of "Dollard", titled, "Myth- Building in Canada".	
		1 newspaper clipping regarding Benson's anthology.	
		1ALS: Benson, N. to Deacon, 24 September 1935	
		1TL: Deacon to Benson, N., 29 September 1935 re: Deacon discussing Benson's re-admittance to the Toronto Writers' Club.	
		1ALS: Benson, N. to Deacon, 17 May 1946	
		1TL: Deacon to Benson, N., 21 May 1946	
Bentley, Phyllis Author or <i>Inheritance</i> and <i>A Modern Tragedy</i> (1935)	1935	1TLS: Bentley to Deacon, 31 May 1935 re: Thanking Deacon for sending her the article from the "Mail and Empire". 1TL: Deacon to Bentley, 12 June 1935	2:24
		re: Reply to Bentley's letter in admiration of her work.	
Bercovici, Jean (Mrs. Henry)	1977	1ALS: Bercovici to French re: Thanking French for the article about Deacon's work and his loyalty to Canada.	2:25
Beresford-Howe, Constance	1946 - 1955	1TL: Deacon to Beresford-Howe, 23 March 2946 re: Deacon thanking her for her interview and giving her advice regarding publicity.	2:26
Winner of 1945 Dodd, Mead Intercollegiate Literary Fellowship, sending her to Brown. Author of <i>The</i>		1TLS: Beresford-Howe to Deacon, 26 March 1946 re: Thanking Deacon 1TLS: Beresford-Howe to Deacon, n.d.	

			· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·
Unreasoning Heart (1946) and Of this Day's Journey		1TL: Deacon to Beresford-Howe, 15 April 1946	
(1947)		1TLS: Beresford-Howe to Deacon, 8 November 1946 re: Finishing up her novel, <i>Of This Day's Journey</i>	
		1TLS: Fergus Cronin to Deacon, 13 March 1947 re: Publicity regarding Beresford-Howe's new book.	
		1TL: Deacon to Fergus Cronin, 14 March 1947 re: Informing him that the Fly Leaf is the Toronto newspaper column devoted to the personal news of authors and agreeing to publicize Beresford-Howe's work.	
		1 copy of the column: "Constance Beresford-Howe of Montreal author of <i>The Invisible Gate</i> " by Colleen Thibaudeau.	
		1 copy of the Dodd, Mead & Company (Canada), Limited Publishers note about Beresford-Howe's novel, <i>This Day's</i> <i>Journey</i> , n.d.	
		1 copy of the Dodd, Mead & Company (Canada), Limited Publishers article, "In a Nutshell", by Beresford-Howe, n.d.	
		1TL: Deacon to Beresford-Howe, 6 May 1947 re: Discussion of <i>Of This Day's Journey</i> .	
		1TLS: Beresford-Howe to Deacon, 12 May 1947	
		1TLS: Deacon to Beresford-Howe, 1 December 1949 re: <i>The Invisible Gate</i> and Deacon's feelings about reviewing it.	
		1ANS: Beresford-Howe to Deacon, 30 May 1955 re: Personal letter.	
		1TL: Deacon to Beresford-Howe, 22 June 1955 re: Discussing state of Canadian literature.	
Bernhardt, Clara	1929 - 1951	1ANS: Bernhardt to Deacon, 7 February 1929 re: Deacon's book, <i>Poteen</i> .	2:27
		1 newspaper clipping from The Prestonian's "The Booknook" section – Clara Bernhardt's review of <i>Poteen</i> by William Arthur Deacon.	
		1TL: Deacon to Bernhardt, 14 February 1929 re: Deacon's thank you note for the review of <i>Poteen</i> .	
		1TLS: Bernhardt to Deacon, 4 October 1930	
		1TL: Deacon to Bernhardt, 10 October 1930 re: Deacon congratulating Bernhardt for having 150 reviews published in the Prestonian and four in Saturday Night by the age of 19.	

		1ANS: Bernhardt to Deacon, 28 October 1930	
		1TLS: Bernhardt to Deacon, 21 November 1931	
		1TLS: Bernhardt to Deacon, 21 November 1938	
		1TLS: Bernhardt to Deacon, 13 January 1939	
		1TLS: Bernhardt to Deacon, 12 October 1950	
		1 copy of a newspaper clipping from The Prestonian's "The Booknook Section" – Clara Bernhardt's review of <i>The</i> <i>Selbys</i> by Anne Green.	
		1TLS: Bernhardt to Deacon, 9 May 1951 re: Bernhardt sending an unfinished manuscript of her new book to Deacon, as he is one of her main inspirations.	
		1TL: Deacon to Bernhardt, 13 May 1951 re: <i>Lady in Arms</i> , Deacon commenting on Bernhardt's manuscript and discussing Canadian literature as well.	
Berton, Pierre	1956 - 1966	1ANS: Berton to Deacon, 22 June 1956 re: Berton's reasons for not joining the C.A.A.	2:28
Author of <i>The Royal</i> <i>Family</i> (1954)		1TL: Deacon to Berton, 2 July 1956 re: Reply to Berton, disagreeing with his statements.	
		1TL: Deacon to Berton, 7 January 1957	
		1TL: Deacon to Berton, 17 November 1954	
		1 two-page booklet – "These Are My Bad Reviews" by Pierre Berton.	
		1TL: Deacon to Berton, 1 December 1966	
		1TL: Berton to Deacon, 9 December 1966	
Best, Wilbur T.H. Best Printing Co. and Ontario Pub. Co, printers of William Arthur Deacon's	1933 - 1934	4TL: Deacon to Best, 26 June 1933 – 26, July 1933 re: Deacon sending Best duplicate copies of the draft of his contract and discussing printing and status of <i>My</i> <i>Vision of Canada</i> (1933).	2:29
My Vision of Canada (1933)		1TL: Deacon to Best, 30 September 1933 re: Publicity for <i>My Vision of Canada</i> (1933).	
		1TL (two copies): Deacon to Best, 27 October 1933 re: Serious statement on selling of <i>My Vision of Canada</i> (1933).	
		1TL: Deacon to Best, 30 October 1933 re: More stock of <i>My Vision</i> for the library requested.	
		1TL: Deacon to Popham, 1 November 1933	

re: Print of Deacon's photo.
4TL: Deacon to Best and Gundy, 3 November 1933-7, November 1933 re: <i>My Vision of Canada</i> (1933) jacket flaps, folders, small
ads, Oakville Record, Country weeklies
1ANS: Best to Deacon, 9 November 1933
1TL: Deacon to Best, 10 November 1933 re: Reply to Best's note.
1TL: Deacon to Best, 11 November 1933 re: Letter Deacon sent to Sarah Deacon.
1TL: Deacon to Best, 28 November 1933
1TL: Deacon to Best, 1 December 1933
1TL: Deacon to Mrs. Best, 2 December 1933 re: Writing to Best's wife as Best got into an accident and is currently unavailable. Here Deacon updates him about the book.
2TL: Deacon to Best, 15 December 1933 – 18 December
1933 re: Deacon updating Best on book sales.
1 statement: Advertising for My Vision of Canada.
2 Publishing Statements: My Vision of Canada.
2TL – Deacon to Best, 13 January 1934 – 26 January 1934 re: Money and other issues about the book.
1ANS – Best to Deacon, 1 February 1934 re: Deacon's previous letters.
2 statements from The Ontario Publishing Company, Limited regarding costs for <i>My Vision of Canada</i> .
1TL: Deacon to Best, 4 May 1934 re: Thanks for sale quotations of book.
1TL: Deacon to Best, 23 May 1934
1TN: Deacon to Best 15, November 1934 re: Olive Ziegler's request to print a 50,000 word life of <i>Woodsworth.</i>
1ANS: Best to Deacon, 27 December 1934
1TL: Deacon to Best, 29 December 1934 re: Thanking Best and his publishing company for the work they have done.

		2 loose leaf sheets with advertising numbers scrawled on them.	
*Billings, Rev. Thomas Henry (Josh)	1924 - 1949	Extensive correspondence.	2:30
		7ANS + 3ALS: Billings to Deacon, 25 January 1924 – 7 December 1939(?)	
		re: Personal letters; wishing the Deacon family a Merry Christmas, etc.	
		8TL: Deacon to Billings, 28 January 1924 – 2 September 1939	
		re: Personal letters; Deacon explains his job as literary editor, etc.	
		3TLS: Billings to Deacon, 29 February 1924 – 7 December 1949	
*Billings, Rev. Thomas	1951	re: Fond of Deacon's <i>Pens and Pirates</i> , etc. 6ALS +1ANS (card): Billings to Deacon, 28 December	2:31
Henry (Josh)	1001	1951 – 18 February 1961 re: Personal letters; greetings.	2.01
		10TL: Deacon to Billings, 4 January 1953 – 6 March 1958	
		re: Personal letters; life updates; Eisenhower's public statement that he has advised Winston Churchill to resign	
		in favour of a younger man; Canadian nationalism.	
		1TLS: Billings to Deacon, 15 January 1953 re: Personal letter.	
Bilton, V.R.	1932 - 1933	1ALS: Bilton to Deacon, 30 December 1932	2:32
		1ALS: Bilton to Deacon, 2 October 1933	
		1AN: Miscellaneous note.	
		1TL: Deacon to Bilton, 21 October 1933	
		re: Replying to Bilton's previous letter as well as giving	
Dinno, Edward	1020 1022	advice on publishing.	0.00
Binns, Edward	1930 - 1933	1TNS: Binns to Deacon, 6 December 1930	2:33
		1TL: Deacon to Binns, 19 December 1930 re: Deacon thanking him for his letter and kind words.	
		1TL: Deacon to Binns, 28 December 1931	
		1ANS: Binns to Deacon, 3 January 1931	
		1TL: Deacon to Binns, 4 January 1931	
		1ALS: Binns to Deacon, 12 January 1931	
		1TL: Deacon to Binns, 14 January 1931	
		1TL: Deacon to Binns, 20 February 1932	
		1ANS: Binns to Deacon, 11 November 1933	

		re: Poetry from Binns to Deacon.	
		1ANS: Binns to Deacon, 12 November 1933	
		1TL: Binns to Deacon, 14 November 1933	
Bird, Will R.	1931-1961	1TNS: Bird to Deacon, 11 March 1931 re: Request to review Bird's book titled, And We Go On.	2:34
		1TL: Deacon to Bird, 18 March 1931 re: Reply to Bird's letter.	
		1TL: Deacon to Bird, 8 June 1946 re: Congratulating him on assuming the Maritime vice- presidency.	
		1TL: Deacon to Bird, n.d.	
		2TLS: Bird to Deacon, 13 June 1946 re: Discussing work of the C.A.A.	
		1TL: Deacon to Connolly, Harold Hon., 4 July 1946 re: Thank you letter.	
		1TLS: Bird to Deacon, 11 July 1946	
		1TL: Deacon to Bird, 17 July 1946 1TNS: Bird to Deacon, 4 September 1946	
		1TLS: Bird to Deacon, 7 November 1946	
		1TNS: Bird to Deacon, 25 November 1946	
		1TL: Deacon to Bird, 13 September 1951	
		1TL: Deacon to Bird, 3 October 1961 re: Catching up and praising him as an excellent Canadian writer.	
		1TLS: Bird to Deacon, 6 October 1961 re: Reply to Deacon's letter.	
		1TNS: Deacon to Bird, 1961 re: Canadian literature; discussing how Bird has won a place in Canadian tradition.	
		1TN: Deacon's note.	
Birney, Earle	1942 - 1946	1TL: Deacon to Cecil, 8 November 1942 re: Making a contract with Birney.	2:35
		1ALS: Birney to Deacon, 6 December 1942	
		1TLS: Birney to Deacon, March 26, 1942 re: Informing Deacon that he has been apart of the C.A.A. for awhile now, and thanking Deacon for informing him of	

[T		
		the Governor General's Award.	
		1TL: Deacon to Earle, 29 March 1946 re: Congratulating Earle on appointment to U.B.C.	
		1TLS: Earle to Deacon, 11 April 1946 re: Reply to Deacon's message	
		1TL: Deacon to Birney, 14 April 1946	
		1TL: Deacon to Birney, 22 May 1946	
		1TN: Deacon to Birney, 27 May 1946	
		1TN: Deacon to Birney, 24 June 1946 re: Thanking him for his piece.	
Bissell, Claude	1955 - 1961	1ANS: Bissell to Deacon, 10 July 1955	3:36
See also: Governor Generals Awards		 1TL: Deacon to Bissell, 14 July 1955 re: Thanking Bissell for enlivening the Book Page by including Deacon's statement on literary nationality. 1TNS: Bissell to Deacon, 29 May 1961 	
		Tho. Dissel to Deacon, 23 May 1301	
		1TL: Deacon to Bissell, 8 June 1961 re: Personal letter.	
		1TL: Deacon to Bissell, 12 November 1961 re: Books for ages 11 to 15.	
Black, George and Martha Louise M.P. and Yukon settler	1925	1TNS: Black, 4 May 1925 re: The "Saved From The Waste Basket" column and the argument over the "correctness of Robert Service's Klondike writings".	3:37
		1TLS: Black and Louise addressed to "Candide" (Deacon), 4 May 1925	
		re: The "Saved From The Waste Basket" column in the previous week's Saturday Night.	
		1TL: Deacon to Black and Louise, 6 May 1925 re: Deacon reply to their letter and thanking them.	
Blackburn, Grace	1925 - 1928	1TL: Deacon to Blackburn, 20 May 1925	3:38
London Free Press		1ANS: Arthur Ford (Managing Editor, London Free Press) to Blackburn, n.d.	
		re: Concerning matters with Deacon.	
		1ANS: Blackburn to Deacon, 28 May 1925 re: Misunderstanding with Deacon.	
		1TL: Deacon to Blackburn, 30 May 1925 re: Deacon attempting to clarify himself and sort out misunderstanding.	
		1ANS: Blackburn to Deacon, 23 June 1925(?) re: Apologizing and clarifying the misunderstanding with	

		Deacon.	
		1TL: Deacon to Blackburn, 26 June 1925	
		1ANS: Blackburn to Deacon, 26 October 1925	
		1TLS:Thorburn, J.W. (President of the London Women's Press Club) to Deacon, 31 March 1928 re: Request to include Blackburn's poem in Deacon's column of the Saturday Night.	
		1TL: Deacon to Thorburn, 2 April 1928 re: In reply to Thorburn's letter.	
		1TLS: Thorburn to Deacon, 3 April 1928	
Bland, Salem Journalist for The Toronto Daily Star/Star Weekly	1933 - 1934	1 newspaper clipping: "Not Sheep, But Immature Lion- Whelps", by Salem G. Bland, 4 November 1933 re: Quotes Deacon's words from, <i>My Vision of Canada</i> (1933).	3:39
		1 newspaper clipping: "Are Canadians a Sheeplike People?" by Salem G. Bland, 28 October 1933 re: Quotes Deacon's words from, <i>My Vision of Canada</i> (1933).	
		1 newspaper clipping: 'Morley Callaghan's "A Sick Call", by Salem Bland, 8 October 1932 re: Mention of Deacon	
		4TL: Deacon to Bland, 18 September 1933 – 30 October 1933 re: Deacon thanking Bland for mention of his work in his previous articles.	
		1TL: Deacon to Bland, 29 May 1934 re: Open Minds	
BOX 3: Bolitho – Campbell		I	
Bolitho, Hector	1927	1TL: Deacon to Bolitho, 9 March 1927 re: Providing Bolitho with a list of twelve Canadian novels to illustrate a picture of Canada.	3:1
Bonham, Milledge L.	1929	1ALS: Bonham to Deacon, 29 June 1929 re: Deacon's review of Keenleyside's book.	3:2
		1TL: Deacon to Bonham, 3 July 1929 re: Reply to Bonham's letter.	
Bonnis, Grace	1948	1TLS: Bonnis to Deacon, 5 February 1948 re: Writing about Enid Smith.	3.3
Deals Databate 1	4054	1 poem: Bonnis poetry titled, "Shall we look back? Recall."	0.4
Book Publishers' Branch, Toronto Board of Trade	1951	1TNS: An invitation for Deacon and his wife to attend the Book Publishers' Branch, Toronto Board of Trade dinner.	3:4

Bossy, Miss	1954	1TL: Deacon to Bossy, 20 September 1954	3:5
		re: Providing her with an introduction for his career.	
		1TL: Deacon to Bossy, 7 October 1954	
Bothwell, Jessie (Mrs. Austin Bothwell)	1933 - 1947	1ANS: Bothwell to Deacon, 10 April 1928 re: Thank you note.	3:6
Provincial Librarian,		2TLS: Bothwell to Deacon, 23 January 1933 – 23 March 1933	
Saskatchewan Legislative Library		re: Sandercock's life and manuscript of a book of poems he had written.	
		1TL: Deacon to Bothwell, 12 April 1933 re: Sandercock's work and reply to Bothwell's letters.	
		1TL: Bothwell to Deacon, 25 April 1933	
		1TL: Bothwell to Deacon, 14 February 1947	
Bourinot, Arthur	1952 - 1963	3ANS: Bourinot to Deacon, 2 August – 1 November 1952	3:7
		1TL: Deacon to Bourinot, 12 March 1953 re: Reply to Bourinot's previous notes.	
		1ANS: Bourinot to Deacon, 12 March 1953	
		1TL: Deacon to Bourinot, 14 March – 16 March, 1953 re: Personal letters; Deacon's pitch to write an article. 1ANS: Bourinot to Deacon,11 April 1953	
		1 newspaper clipping: The Ottawa Journal, 15 August 1953 in praise of Bourinot's poetry and promotion of his book, <i>This Green Earth</i> .	
		1 flyer: "Announcing Early Publication of <i>This Green Earth</i> , Poems by Arthur S. Bourinot".	
		4ANS: Bourinot to Deacon, 25 February – 22 November 1954	
		1 poem: "Question" by Bourinot.	
		1TL: Deacon to Bourinot, 23 November 1954	
		1ANS: Bourinot to Deacon, 1 July 1963	
		1TL: Deacon to Bourinot, 8 July 1963	
Bowker, Kathleen	1923	1ANS: Bowker to Deacon, 10 October 1923 re: Notifying Deacon that she just received her autographed copy of his book, <i>Pens and Pirates</i> that day and was excited.	3:8
		1TL: Deacon to Bowker, 11 October 1923 re: Thanking Bowker for considering of <i>Pens and Pirates</i> worth reviewing. 1ALS: Bowker to Deacon, 13 June (no year)	

Bowker, Mrs. E. Clarke	1930	1TL: Deacon to Bowker, 30 June 1930	3:9
		re: Deacon inquiring about getting some of his work into English literary periodicals.	
Bowles, R.P.	1934	1TL: Deacon to Bowles, 29 March 1934 re: Deacon's opinion of Socialism, Pacifism, Mysticism.	3:10
Chancellor, Victoria;		Te. Deacon's opinion of Socialism, Facilism, Mysucism.	
Author of Socialism, Pacifism, Mysticism		1ALS: Bowles to Deacon, 3 April 1934	
(1934)		1TL: Deacon to Bowles, 7 April 1934	
		1TL: Deacon to Bowles, 12 April 1934	
		1TL: Deacon to John B. Urie, 12 April 1934	
		re: Pitching Socialism, Pacifism, Mysticism, as well as	
		includes a copy of Caravan to promote his own book, <i>My Vision of Canada</i> .	
Bowman, Cathleen	n.d.	1TL: Bowman, C. to (Mr. and Mrs.) Deacon re: Thank you letter.	3:11
Bowman, James L.	1930 - 1935	1TNS: Bowman, J.L. to Deacon, 14 August 1930	3:12
Lawyer from Dauphin,		re: Thank you letter.	
Speaker of the House		1TNS: Bowman, J.L. to Deacon, 12 February 1935	
Bowman, Louise	1922 - 1923	1TL: Deacon to Bowman, L. M., 8 April 1922	3:13
Morley (1882-1944)		re: Interest in Bowman's work.	
(1002 1044)		2ALS: Bowman, L. M. to Deacon, 18 April 1922 – 21	
		March 1923	
		1TL: Deacon to Bowman, 22 March 1923	
		re: Personal letter and details about the annual meeting (1923) of the C.A.A.	
Brandt, Roy and Shirley	1963 - 1964	1TL: Deacon to Brandt, R., 31 December 1963	3:14
		re: Deacon thanking Brandt for looking out for his cottage when it was broken into.	
		1ALS:Brandt R. and S. to Deacon, 10 January 1964	
		re: Reply to Deacon's letter.	
Brett, George S.	1931	1ALS: Brett to Deacon, 10 September 1931	3:15
Editor first issue University		re: Discussing the first issue of the <i>University of Toronto Quarterly</i> and discussing reviewing Deacon's work.	
of Toronto Quarterly (Fall 1931)		ATL: Decess to Dectt 14 Contember 1004	
1001)		1TL: Deacon to Brett, 11 September 1931 re: Reply to Brett's letter.	
Brickendon, Ruth	1935	1TNS: Deacon to Brickendon, 12 August 1935	3:16
		re: Personal letter.	
Bristow, Gwen	1942	1TLS: Bristow to Deacon, 19 February 1942 re: Discussing and agreeing with Deacon's anti-	3:17
		censorship pamphlet.	
		1ANS: Holiday greeting card sent from Bristow to Deacon,	
<u> </u>		n.d.	
Brooker, Bertram	1925 - 1954	1TNS: Brooker to Deacon, 29 December 1925 re: Brooker congratulating Deacon on leaving Saturday	3:18
President, Marketing		night to accept a position in the United States and asking	
Publishers Limited		him to write a brief memo about himself.	

1TNS: Deacon to Brooker, 29 December 1925 re: Addressing Brooker's letter and claims as only a false rumour, therefore there is no news to announce. 1TL: Deacon to Brooker, 15 June 1929	
1 card titled: "Ring Out, Wild Bells!" from Brooker to Deacon, n.d.	
1TN: Deacon to Brooker, 17 April 1931 re: Deacon thanking Brooker for his work and informing him that his literature annual will not begin this year (1931).	
1TLS: Brooker to Deacon, 24 September 1931 re: Brooker sending Deacon a list of names and commending him on his work.	
1TL: Deacon to Brooker 24 September 1931 re: Reply to Brooker's letter.	
1 card titled: "Rejoice!" from Brooker to Deacon, 1932	
1TLS: Brooker to Deacon, 17 August 1936 re: Looking forward to Deacon's review of <i>Think of the</i> <i>Earth</i> .	
2TL: Deacon to Brooker, 18 August – 20 August 1936 re: Deacon's feelings about <i>Think About Earth</i> and asking for Brooker for help to edit a piece for him.	
1TL: Deacon to Joe (editor), 20 August 1936 re: The editing of the piece he is supposed to submit for Brooker.	
1TLS: Brooker to Deacon, 31 August 1936 re: Thanking him for his review for <i>Think About Eath</i> .	
1 card titled: "Happy Morn", from Brooker to Deacon, Christmas 1942	
1TN: phone message.	
1TL: Deacon to Brooker, 7 October 1945	
1TLS: Brooker to Lorne Pierce (Ryerson Press), 26 March 1952	
re: Deacon reviving the International P.E.N. Club and suggesting a list of younger writers to take over the executive jobs.	
1TNS: Deacon to Brooker, 9 April 1952 re: Discussing the 28 people he has nominated to writer for the P.E.N. Club.	
1TNS: Don Henshaw to Deacon, 27 November 1953	

			1
		 re: Proposing that a Hollywood producer is anxious to film a feature story in British Columbia with a background in salmon fishing and wondering if Deacon knows anyone with any experience regarding this. 1TL: Deacon to Henshaw, 30 November 1953 re: Deacon's reply. 1TL: Brooker to Deacon, 28 October 1954 re: Deacon's book, the <i>Four Jameses</i>. 	
Brooks, Van Wyck American literary critic, biographer, and historian.	1932 - 1935	 1TL: Deacon to Brooks, 26 May 1932 re: Deacon commending Brooks on <i>The Ordeal of Mark Twain</i> and <i>The Life of Emerson</i>. 1ALS: Brooks to Deacon, 27 May 1932 re: Thanking Deacon for his reviews. 1TL: Deacon to Brooks, 6 June 1933 re: Yearbook of the Arts in Canada, edited by Bertram Brooker (Macmillan, 1929). 1ANS: Brooks to Deacon, 20 June 1933 re: Thanking him for discussion on Canadian literature. 1 article titled: "The Writer as Hero" by Granville Hicks. 	3:19
		re: Article about Brook's work.	
		1ANS: postcard from Brooks to Deacon, 29 January 1935	
Brown, Alice Cameron	1938	2TLS: Brown, A.C. to Deacon, 25 April - 7 November 1938	3:20
Brown, Edward Killoran Department of English, University of Toronto + Chicago	1939 - 1945	 2TNS: Brown, E.K. to Deacon, 21 January – 25 January 1939 re: Review of Deacon's book, state of Canadian poetry at the present time, Canadian literature. 1ANS: Brown, E.K. to Deacon, 11 February 1945 re: Brown thanking Deacon for receiving medal. Discussion of <i>University of Toronto Quarterly</i> as well. 	3:21
Brown, George W. Editor, Canadian Historical Review	1932 - 1948	 1TLS: Brown, G.W. to Deacon, 15 February 1932 re: Request for Deacon to review the <i>Canadian Historical Review</i> (1931). 1TLS: Brown to Deacon, 30 May 1932 re: Thanking Deacon for letter and reference to putting a review of the <i>Canadian Historical Review</i> in the Mail and Empire. 1ANS: Brown to Deacon, 1947 re: Season's Greetings and Best Wishes for the New Year card. 1TL: Deacon to Brown, G.W., 19 January 1948 re: Personal letter. 	3:22
Brown, Ruby Hewitt-	1945 - 1962	1TLS: Hewitt-Brown, to Deacon, 28 April 1945	3:23

		re: Discussing Deacon's critique of <i>The Two Solitudes</i> .	
		1TN: Brown's quote about The Two Solitudes.	
		1ALS: Hewitt-Brown to Deacon, 5 November 1953 re: A request for a copy of one of Deacon's reviews.	
		1TL: Deacon to Hewitt-Brown, 12 Novemeber 1953 re: Reply to Hewitt-Brown's letter and some other personal business.	
		1ALS: Hewitt-Brown to Deacon, 16 January 1962	
		1TL: Deacon to Hewitt-Brown, 19 January 1962 re: Deacon giving advice about the Canadian market and lifestyles of writers at this time.	
Browne, Archibald	1928	1ALS: Browne to Deacon, 23 February 1928 re: Commending Deacon on his work.	3:24
		1TL: Deacon to Browne, 23 February 1928	
Bruce, Charles General Superintendent, The Canadian Press	1946 - 1946	1TNS: Bruce, C. to Deacon, 16 July 1946 re: Request to have copy of Deacon's August 22 speech in order to write a story for it.	3:25
		1TL: Deacon to Bruce, C., 19 July 1946 re: Reply to Bruce, prompting him as to how and when he	
		wants the story written.	
		1TL: Deacon to Avard, C.C., 1 May 1952 re: A blurb that Deacon has written about Bruce.	
		1ANS: Bruce, C. to Deacon, 18 August 1954	
		1ANS: Bruce, C. to Deacon, 1 April 1955	
Bruce, Marnie	1932	1ALS: Bruce, M. to Deacon, 21 June 1932 re: <i>Golden Dog</i> incident (calling Deacon out on one of his reviews).	3:26
		1TL: Deacon, to Bruce, M. 24 June 1932 re: Reply to criticism.	
		1ALS: Bruce, M. to Deacon, 26 June 1932	
		1TL: Deacon to Bruce, M. 27June 1932	
Bruce, Muriel E. Pseudonym: Muriel	1924 - 1928	1 newspaper clipping: "Sunshine Sonnets" by Muriel Brewster, 22 December 1924, The Toronto Daily Star re: One of Bruce, M.E.'s poems.	3:27
Brewster; poet and reviewer		1TL: Deacon to Bruce, M.E., 23 December 1924 re: Personal letter.	
		1TLS: Bruce, M.E. to Deacon, 28 December 1924	
		2TL: Deacon to Bruce, 2 December 1925 – 3 November,	

		1TNS: Bruce, M.E. to Deacon, 23 February 1926	
Bruchesi, Jean	1950 - 1953	1ANS: Bruchesi to Deacon, 10 December 1950 1TN: Deacon to Bruchesi, 16 February 1953 re: Deacon congratulating Bruchesi on Le Canada and discussing Canadian writing in the French language.	3:28
Bugnet, George Author of <i>Nipsya</i> (1930)	1930	 1ALS: Bugnet to Deacon, 30 January 1930 re: Commenting on Deacon's review of <i>Nipsya</i>. 1TL: Deacon to Bugnet, 6 February 1930 re: Reply to Bugnet's previous letter. 1ALS: Bugnet to Deacon, 17 February 1930 	3:29
Bull, William Perkins	1932 - 1935	 1TLS: Bull to Deacon, 19 October 1932 re: Michael Bull Canadian Library 1TN: Deacon to Bull, 20 October 1932 1TNS: Bull to Deacon, 2 November 1932 1TN: Bull to Deacon, 4 August 1934 re: Thanking Deacon for his review of <i>From Medicine Man to Medical Man</i>. 2TLS: Bull to Deacon, 13 August - September 1935 re: About Deacon reviewing <i>From Brock to Currie</i>. 1TN: Deacon to Bull, 22 September 1935 	3:30
Burnham, Brian Literary Editor, Acta Victoriana 1957	1957	 1TL: Deacon to Burnham, 8 January 1957 re: Deacon informing Burnham that he supports his work as the literary editor at Acta Victoriana and other aspects of Canadian literature. Also discusses Deacon's <i>The Four</i> <i>Jameses.</i> 1TLS: Burnham to Deacon, 12 January 1957 re: Reply to Deacon's letter. 	3:31
Burpee, Lawrence J. Secretary, Canadian contingent of International Joint Commission, Ottawa, and Editor Canadian Geographic Journal	1924 - 1934	 1TNS: Burpee to Deacon, 3 October 1924 re: Informing Deacon that John Buchan will be the guest speaker at the C.A.A. dinner on October 30 (1924). 1TN: Deacon to Burpee, 4 October 1924 1TNS: Burpee to Deacon, 28 December 1925 1TNS: Burpee to Deacon, 20 June 1927 re: Discussing symposium "Conscious Canadianism in Literature" and inviting Deacon. 1TNS: Burpee to Deacon, 10 October 1927 re: Discussion of <i>The Four Jameses</i> and Deacon 	3:32

		 proposing to Burpee that he purchase a Copy of <i>The Cape Breton Giant</i> by James Gillis (as a gift). 1TLS: Burpee to Deacon, 20 December 1927 re: Deacon's previous letter. 1TLS: Burpee to Deacon, 8 September 1930 4TLS: Between Deacon and Burpee, 20 November 1930 – 22 December 1930 re: Deacon's efforts to send Burpee a geographical article with pictures and text. 1TLs: Burpee to Deacon, 23 January 1931 1TNS: Burpee to Deacon, 23 January 1931 3 TL: Deacon to Burpee, 24 January 1931 – 27 July 1931 1ANS: Burpee to Deacon, 6 July 1931 	
		1TN: Deacon to Burpee, 23 August 1931	
		4TLS: Burpee to Deacon, 28 August – 5 September 1931 re: The cheque to be mailed to Deacon for his article, "Toronto" that appeared in the May issue of the Canadian Geographic Journal.	
		2TL: Deacon to Burpee, 7 September – 8 September 1931 re: Thank you to Burpee for the cheque.	
		1TL: Burpee to Deacon, 9 September 1931	
		1TL: Burpee to Deacon, 24 December 1934	
Burrell, Martin Parliamentary Librarian, Ottawa; RE: Gilbert	1925	1TLS: Burrell to Deacon, 20 November 1925 re: Deacon's review of <i>Land of Afternoon</i> . 1TL: Deacon to Burrell, 4 December 1925	3:33
Knox' Land of Afternoon (1925)		re: Reply to Burrell's letter. 1TLS: Burrell to Deacon, 7 December 1925	
		1TL: Deacon to Burrell, 8 December 1925 re: Thanking Burrell for his instruction on <i>The Land of</i> <i>Afternoon</i> .	
Burriss, Mae E.	1939 - 1954	1ALS: Burriss to Deacon, 15 January 1939 re: Personal letter.	3:34
		1TL: Deacon to Burriss, 17 January 1939 re: Reply to Burriss' letter.	
		1ALS: Burriss to Deacon, 24 January 1939	

		1ALS: Burriss to Deacon, 16 February 1947	
		1TL: Deacon to Burriss, 4 October 1952	
		1ANS: Burriss to Deacon, 17 Feburary 1954	
		1TL: Deacon to Burriss, 20 February 1954	
		1ALS: Burriss to Deacon, 24 February 1954	
		1TL: Deacon to Burriss, 21 May 1954	
		1ALS: Burriss to Deacon, 22 May 1954	
Burrows, J.C.	1923	1TLS: Burrows to Deacon, 25 March 1923 re: Burrows sending his work to Deacon for feedback.	3:35
		1TL: Deacon to Burrows, 31 March 1923 re: Informing Burrows that he is busy and needs time before he can tend to giving feedback.	
		1TLS: Burrows to Deacon, 7 April 1923	
		1TL: Deacon to Burrows, 23 May 1923 re: Discussing the stories that Burrows sent to Deacon.	
		1TLS: Burrows to Deacon, 11 July 1923 re: Thanking Deacon for his letter and time.	
Burt, A.K.	1926 - 1947	1TLS: Burt to Deacon, 8 November 1926	3:36
Department of History, University of Alberta		1TLS: Burt to Deacon, 13 October 1927	
University of Alberta		1TL: Deacon to Burt, 13 October 1927	
		1TNS: Burt to Deacon, 29 October 1927 re: Review of Don Quixote. Referring Deacon to Alan B. Harvey for new book reviewers.	
		1TL: Deacon to Burt, 2 November 1927 re: Burt's review on Don Quixote.	
		1TLS: Burt to Deacon, 11 January 1928 re: More book review information for Deacon.	
		1TLS: Burt to Deacon, 22 February 1928 re: Review of <i>Working with the World</i> by Sublime Ego. Also Burt thanks Deacon for the copy of <i>The Four</i> <i>Jam</i> eses.	
		1TL: Deacon to Burt, 22 February 1930 re: Burt's book, <i>The Romance of the Prairie Provinces</i> .	
		1TL: Deacon to Burt, 22 February 1930	

		re: Christmas greeting.	1
		1TL: Burt to Deacon, 18 April 1947	
	4050 4050	re: Personal letter.	0.07
Burton, Charles L.	1952 - 1953	1TLS: Burton, C. to Deacon, 13 November 1952 re: The C.A.A.	3:37
Urgency (1953)		1TL: Deacon to Burton, C. 16 November 1952 1TL: Burton, C. to Deacon, 19 November 1952	
		1TL: Deacon to Burton, C. 9 January 1953	
		1TLS: Burton, C. to Deacon, 14 January 1953 re: Personal matters, also acknowledges that <i>A Sense of</i> <i>Urgency</i> was listed in the Globe and Mail's "The Fly Leaf" section as high up in the list of the books taken out at the Public Library.	
		1TLS: Burton, C. to Deacon, 21 January 1953	
	1953 - 1965	1TL: Deacon to Burton, E., 24 December 1953 re: Personal letter.	3:38
Pseudonym: Susan Kerby; novelist and author of <i>The</i>		1TLS: Burton, E. to Deacon, 19 March 1954	
<i>Elizabethans at Home</i> and popular history of		1TLS: Burton, E. to Deacon, 1 December 1957	
England		1TL: Deacon to Burton, E., 24 December 1957 re: Deacon giving advice and support to Burton for her book and giving her advice based on his previous experiences, i.e. with <i>My Vision of Canada</i> .	
		1TLS: Burton, E. to Deacon, 4 March 1958 re: Discussing her post-flu, post-book woes; expressing a desire to want to read <i>My Vision of Canada</i> . Also included to this letter is a brief biography of Burton.	
		1TL: Deacon to Burton, E., 22 March 1958 re: Providing Burton with a review of her book.	
		1TLS: Burton, E. to Deacon, 22 October 1958 re: Burton thanking Deacon for his review.	
		1ANS: Burton, E. to Deacon, 8 August 1963 re: Greeting card to Deacon and his wife, Sally.	
		3TLS: Burton, E. to Deacon, 14 March – 11 May 1965 re: Personal letters regarding the death of Deacon's wife, and Burton's feelings about other issues. Burton also encourages Deacon to proceed on with his book. Also references <i>The Four Jameses</i> .	
		1ANS: Burton, E. to Deacon, 20 August 1965	
Bush, Douglas	1926	1ANS: Bush to Deacon, 25 July 1926 re: An anecdote about the Soph.	3:39

		1TL Dessen to Buch 28 July 1026	1
		1TL: Deacon to Bush, 28 July 1926 re: Thanking Bush for his contribution and informing him that sections of it were posted in the paper.	
Caley, J.A.P.	1924 - 1925	1TL: Caley to Deacon, 15 February 1924 re: Commending Deacon for his critiques and articles in "Saturday Night".	3:40
		1TL: Deacon to Caley, 28 February 1924 re: Deacon thanking Caley for the copy of the "Tranquillian" and gives feedback about his article.	
		1TLS: Caley to Deacon, 23 December 1925	
Call, Frank Oliver Department of English,	1924 - 1927	1ANS: Call to Deacon, 3 February 1924 re: Notifying Deacon that he received his book and enjoyed it.	3:41
Bishops's; Author of Blue Homespun (1924); The Shall of Acadia		1TL: Deacon to Call, 18 February 1924	
<i>The Shell of Acadia</i> (1930); one of W.A.D.'s reviewers		1TLS: Call to Deacon, 12 May 1924 re: Thanking Deacon for his review of <i>Blue Homespun</i> in Saturday Night.	
		1TLS: Call to Deacon, 28 May 1925 1ANS: Call to Deacon, 7 July 1926	
		1TL: Deacon to Call, 9 July 1926	
		1ANS: Call to Deacon, 2 July 1926	
		1 newspaper clipping: "Bishop's University Confers D.C.L. Degree on Prof. F.O. Call and the Lieutenant-Governor"	
		1ANS: Call to Deacon, 15 February 1927 re: Thanking Deacon for his review.	
		1ALS: Call to Deacon, 20 February 1927 re: Thanking Deacon for his review of <i>Peace and Efficiency</i> .	
		1ANS: Call to Deacon, 28 August 1930 re: Thanking Deacon for his review of <i>The Shell of Acadia</i> .	
Callaghan, Francis		1ANS: Call to Deacon, 18 October 1931	3:42
See: MacInnes, Tom			0.72
and L'Ami, Charles Callaghan, Morley	1932 - 1935	1TNS: Callaghan to Deacon, 12 September 1932 re: Thanking Deacon for his review of <i>A Broken Journey</i> . 1TL: Deacon to Callaghan, 14 September 1932 re: Excusing himself for his "lousy article".	3:43
		1TNS: Callaghan to Deacon, 5 February 1934 re: Callaghan sending Deacon a photograph of himself for his file.	

		1TL: Deacon to Morley, 7 February 1934	
		1TL: Deacon to Morley, 20 February 1934 re: Congratulating Morley on <i>Such is My Beloved</i> . 1 newspaper clipping: "Morley Callaghan Still Simple But Showcasing Insight", 24 February 1934, Mail and Empire.	
		1TL: Deacon to Morley, 10 September 1935	
Calverley, Hugh	1934	1TLS: Calverley to Deacon, 20 January 1934 re: Personal letter and some hymns.	3:44
		1TL: Deacon to Calverley, 24 January 1934	
Cambridge Literacy Agency	1935	1TNS: The New Statesman and Nation - The Week-end Review, 29 January 1935 re: Notice of rejection for Deacon's piece "Canada Won't Fight".	3:45
		 1TN: Time and Tide – An Independent Non Party Weekly Review, 25 February 1935 re: Notice of rejection for Deacon's piece "Canada Won't Fight". 1TN: Deacon to the editor of the Manchester Guardian, 25 February 1935 re: "Canada Won't Fight". 	
		1TN: Editor of the Manchester Guardian to Deacon, 15 March 1935 re: Notice of rejection for "Canada Won't Fight" due to space restrictions.	
		1TN: Deacon to the editor of The Daily Herald, 25 March 1935 re: "Canada Won't Fight".	
		1TNS: Editor of The Daily Herald to Deacon, 25 April 1935 re: Notice of rejection for "Canada Won't Fight" due to space restrictions.	
		1TL: Deacon to The Cambridge Literacy Agency re: "Canada Won't Fight".	
		1TNS: The Cambridge Literacy Agency to Deacon, 27 May 1935 re: Letter of acceptance for "Canada Won't Fight".	
<u></u>	4000	3 copies of Deacon's article, "Canada Won't Fight".	0.40
Cameron, Daniel A. Regina Leader-Post	1933	1TL: Deacon to Cameron, D. 14 September 1933 re: Deacon thanking Cameron for his interest and review of <i>My Vision of Canada</i> .	3:46
Cameron, W.A. Reverend	1933 - 1934	1TNS: Cameron, W.A. to Deacon, 30 August 1933 re: Deacon's note and <i>My Vision of Canada</i> .	3:47
		-	

	1		
		1TLS: Cameron, W.A. to Deacon, 25 October 1933 re: Views regarding <i>My Vision of Canada</i> .	
		1TN: Notes for Cameron's sermon, 17 December 1933 1TL: Cameron, W.A. to Deacon, 21 December 1933 re: Deacon's notes on his sermon.	
		1TL: Deacon to Cameron, W.A., 26 December 1933	
		1TNS: Cameron, W.A. to Deacon, 9 March 1934 re: Thanking Deacon for calling attention to Phyllis Bentley's, <i>A Modern Tragedy</i> .	
		1TL: Deacon to Cameron, W.A., 9 March 1934	
		1TNS: Cameron, W.A. to Deacon, 5 December 1934	
		1TL: Deacon to Cameron, W.A., 9 December 1934 re: Cameron's book, <i>Songs of the Ages</i> .	
		TLS: Cameron, W.A. to Deacon, 12 December 1934	
Campbell, Austin R. Convicted broker; Author of <i>The Rock of</i>	1930 - 1931	1TL: Deacon to Campbell, A., 20 November 1930 re: Personal letter, thanking Campbell and telling him not to resign from The Writers' Club.	3:48
Babylon, Graphic (1931)		1TNS: Kingston Penitentiary Warden to Deacon, 24 March 1931	
		re: Inmate Campbell, and informing Deacon that neither book reviews nor newspapers are permitted to be sent to the inmates.	
		1TL: Deacon to Campbell, A., 23 December 1931 re: Congratulating Campbell on his book being published; updating him on other matters of life as well.	
		1 newspaper clipping: "Former Broker to Be Freed", The Rock of Bablyon, 6 July 1931 (?)	
		re: Information regarding Campbell being freed from his sentence.	
		1TL: Deacon Campbell, A., 15 July 1931 re: Updating him on life happenings.	
*Campbell, Grace	1942 - 1960	Extensive correspondence including newspaper	3:49
Author of <i>Thorn-Apple Tree</i> , Collins (1942)		clippings/news coverage, various other promotional materials regarding <i>Thorn-Apple Tree</i> (contributions from Deacon).	
		4 book covers of Thorn-Apple Tree.	
		2TNS: Frank (WM. Collins Sons & Co Publishers) to Deacon, 14 September - 29 September 1942 re: <i>Thorn-Apple Tree</i> and quotations from Deacon about the work.	
		1TL: Deacon to Lingard (Chief Librarian, Regina Public Library), 23 September 1942	

	1	1	1
		 1TL: Deacon to Frank, 29 September 1942 re: Commentary for <i>Thorn-Apple Tree</i>. 1TLS: Lingard to Deacon, 1 October 1942 re: Deacon's remarks on behalf of <i>Thorn-Apple Tree</i>. 2 copies of a speech written by Deacon, 16 October 1942 	
		re: The Appleton's dinner party to celebrate <i>Thorn-Apple Tree</i> .	
		1 copy of a speech: Reading and Writing in Wartime, Campbell, G.	
*Campbell, Grace	1942 - 1960	1ANS: Campbell, G. to Deacon, 31 October 1942	3:50
Author of <i>Thorn-Apple</i> <i>Tree</i> , Collins (1942)		1TL: Deacon to Campbell, G., 3 December 1942 re: Congratulating Campbell on her success and giving professional advice.	
		10ANS: Campbell, G. to Deacon, 26 November 1944 – 7 December 1960 re: Continuous correspondence between those dates.	
		1TLS: Campbell, G. to Deacon, 2 November 1960 re: Request for Deacon to write a letter of	
		recommendation for her, as she is applying for the Senior Arts Fellowship from the Canada Council.	
		6TL: Deacon to Campbell, G., 12 February 1946 – 4 December 1960	
		re: Continuous correspondence between those dates. The last letter apologizing for getting Campbell's letter too late and not being able to submit a letter of recommendation for her in time for the grant.	
Campbell, Marjorie Freeman	1953 - 1961	1TNS: Campbell, M. to Deacon, 26 May 1953	3:51
		1TN: Deacon to Campbell, M. 4 June 1953 re: Reviewing Campbell's book before it comes out.	
		2TLS: Campbell, M. to Deacon, 17 June 1953 – 2 November 1953	
		2ALS: Campbell, M. to Deacon, 3 December 1953 – 19 January 1954	
		2TLS: Campbell, M. to Deacon, 1 October 1954 – 12 April 1961	
		re: Upcoming speaking engagements for Campbell, information about a book but no publisher yet and apology for missing Deacon at the Hamilton City Hall.	
Comphell Mariaria	4050	1TL: Deacon to Campbell, M., 14 April 1961	2.52
Campbell, Marjorie Wilkins	1950	1ALS: Campbell, M. W. to Deacon, 22 November 1950	3:52

BOX 4: Canada – Chown			
Canada and War	1933	Correspondence includes commentary from Deacon, 1933 re: -The Toronto idiot press -1TN of Deacon's "Memo on Germany's Leageu [sic] or Nations", 16 October 1933 -1 typed and 1 rough copy of Deacon's "Canada and War". - Various documents to keep Canada out of war: 1TL: Deacon to Rabbi Eisendrath, 16 October 1933 1TL: Deacon to William Wrighton Eustace Ross, 18 October 1933 1TL: Deacon to Harold Innis, 18 October 1933 1TL: Deacon to Rev. G. Stanley Russell, 18 October 1933 1TL: Deacon to Frank McDonagh, 18 October 1933 1TL: Deacon to Frank McDonagh, 18 October 1933	4:1
		1TL: Deacon to Rev. W.A. Cameron, 18 October 1933 1TL: Deacon to Vern, 18 October 1933 1TL: Deacon to Rossie, 19 October 1933 1TLS: Ross to Deacon, 20 October 1933 1TLS: Russell to Deacon, 20 October 1933 1TNS: Eisendrath to Deacon, 21 October 1933 1TL: Deacon to Russell, 21 October 1933 1TL: Deacon to Ross, 11 November 1933	
Canada Council, The Now known as SSHRC	1960	 1TLS: Carson to Deacon, 16 March 1960 1TL: Deacon to Carson, 5 April 1960 1 news release: "Canada Council Announces 1959 Governor-General's Awards", 8 March 1960 1 news release: "Canada Council Grants to Literature", 30 November 1960 	4:2
Canada Foundation, The	1948 - 1953	 1TN: The Canada Foundation – Nominal Roll of Active Members 1 booklet: The Canada Foundation re: Explaining what it is and how one can belong to it, etc. 1TN: Winners of scholarships awarded by the Canada Foundation 1TN: The Canada Foundation, 10 September 1949 re: Announcing new associates of the organization. 1TN: The Canada Foundation, 14 September 1949 re: The foundation's interests, activities, etc. 1TLS: Walter Herbert (president of the Canada Foundation) to Deacon, 17 September 1948 re: Personal letter regarding a reference in the current issue of The Canadia Author and Bookman; explaining 	4:3

		Fund	
		Fund.	
		2TLS: Board of Trustees Representatives to Deacon, 21 November 1949 – 7 November 1950 re: Letter addressed to people recommended by Members and other friends of the Canada Foundation for people that express a real interest in Canadian cultural matters (Deacon); letter welcoming Deacon to become an Associate of the Canada Foundation.	
		1TN: Canadian Cultural Publications, January 1851	
		1TLS: Herbert to Deacon, 6 October 1952 re: Marius Barbeau brief history.	
		1 copy of 'Now & Then': Herbert to Deacon, Summer 1952 re: Herbert informing Deacon to view page 10, a review of <i>The Plouffe Family</i> by Roger Lemelin (reviewed by: Pamela Hansford Johnson).	
		1TLS: Herbert to O.J. Stevenson, 20 June 1953 re: Interest in reading this day's "Fly Leaf" column by Deacon in the Globe & Mail about Stevenson's endeavour to get the ladies of Clearwater, Florida interested in reading about Canada.	
*Canadian Arts Council	1944 - 1952	1ALS: Elizabeth Wyn Wood to Deacon, 4 November 1944	4:4
		 17LEO. Elizabeth Wyll Wood to Deddoll, 4 November 1944 1TNS: Notice of Meeting at the AGO, 15 November 1944 1TL: Deacon to Rod, 19 November 1944 re: Thanking Rod for authorizing F.E.D. McDowell and himself to represent the Canadian Authors Association at the meeting of representatives at the AGO on November 15. Also submitted is news coverage to show that they took part. 1 newspaper clipping: "Preparedness in Arts Joint Aim of 16 Groups" by Pearl McCarthy, Globe and Mail. 1TN: Text of overseas broadcast in "Canadian Chronicle", by Robert Ayre, Editor, Canadian Art, 1 January 1946. 1TN: President's Comment on the Report of Sub- Commission on Arts and Letters – First General Conference of UNESCO. 1TLS: Claude E. Lewis (secretary) to Deacon, 7 February, 1946 re: The minutes of the last meeting of the Arts Reconstruction Committee. 1 copy of Brief Bulletin re: Executive Meeting, 14 April 1946 1 copy of Correspondence, re: National Arts Board, 16 April 1946 	

	1		
		1TN: Report of the Copyright Committee, 19 June 1946	
		1TN: Invitation to a Special Conference on 22 June, 1946 sent out by Claude E. Lewis.	
		1TN: Canadian Arts Council Special Conference: Matters to be discussed.	
		1TLS: Lewis to Deacon, 6 September 1946 re: Thanking Deacon for drawing his attention to the Canadian Bookseller and the caption about Paul Duval.	
		1TN: Cooperation with Physical Fitness Programme, re: Arts and Crafts Films	
		1TN: The Canadian Arts Council 1947-48 Officers	
		1TLS: H.P. Scott to the Canadian Authors Association, 24	
		October 1947 re: Requesting figures for the Canadian Arts Council survey that is studying the amount of money its Member Societies are spending annually in the promotion of their work. 1TL: Deacon to Scott, 30 October 1947 re: Deacon's reply.	
		2TN: Submission by the Copyright Committee to the Annual Meeting at Toronto, 28 March 1947	
		1 copy: Deacon's speech for the Canadian Arts Council Meeting, 28 March 1947	
		1TN: Deacon to Executive Members, 15 April 1947 re: The Canadian Authors Association note.	
*Canadian Arts Council	1944 - 1952	1TN: Treasurer's Report, 31 March 1949	4:5
		1TN: Minutes of the Third Annual Meeting, 21-22 April 1949	
		1 booklet – Brief to the Royal Commission on National Development in the Arts, Letters, and Sciences by the Canadian Arts Council.	
		1TL: Deacon to Child and Jennings, 21 January 1948 re: Best Canadian books.	
		2TN: UNESCO List of best Canadian books, 1948.	
		1TN: UNESCO list of Canadian books, selection of F.C. Jennings, 1948.	
		1TN: One hundred notable Canadian books, 1948.	
		1TN: Canada's Best Books, as organized by Deacon, 11	

		January 1948.	
		1TL: Deacon to Members of the National Executive, 28 January 1948.	
		1TLS: Letter to Deacon, 1950 re: Discussion with Philip Child about the preparation of a list of Canadian literary works published since 1900 which should be send to Unesco to make available to publishers and National Commissions and other literary bodies in other countries.	
		1TLS: Champagne, Claude (President of Canadian Arts Council) to Deacon, 10 March 1952 re: The National Council on Physical Fitness establishing a series of awards for Canadian citizens.	
		1TL: Deacon to Champagne, 11 March 1952 re: Reply to previous letter; finds it humourous that an award for literature could be given by the National Council for Physical Fitness.	
		1TN: The Canadian Writers' Foundation – The Board of Directors list.	
Canadian Broadcasting Corporation	1938 - 1962	1TLS: D.W. Buchanan to Deacon, 27October 1938 re: Deacon attending a forum on Canadian Literature.	4:6
		1TL: Deacon to Morrison, H.W. (Supervisor of Talks), 30 September 1939 re: Literature on the war and Canada.	
		1TL: Morrison, H.W. to Deacon, 2 October 1939 re: Reply to Deacon's letter and suggestions.	
		1TL: Deacon to Morrison, H.W., 3 October 1939 re: A review of Four-Star war books.	
		1AN: A list of miscellaneous war books.	
		1ALS: Jennings, Charles to Deacon, 18 May 1946	
		1TLS: Jennings to Deacon, 21 March 1946	
		1TLS: Scott, James R. to Deacon, 3 October 1946 re: Scott's question to Deacon about the "Readers Take Over".	
		1TLS: Ritchie, Wells to Deacon, 15 April 1947	
		1TL: Deacon to McArthur, Dan, 26 March 1952 re: Deacon apologizing for using "A Parent's Plea" without the consent of McArthur.	
		1TLS: McArthur to Deacon, 28 March 1952 re: Mention of Bliss Carman and his poem, "The Laird of Lachine".	

[
		1AN: copy of "The Laird of Lachine" by Bliss Carman, 13 February 1921.	
		1TL: Deacon to McArthur, 31 December 1952	
		1TL: Deacon to James, Helen, 16 March 1953 re: Thanking her for her cooperation in Book Week from all parts of CBC, then asking for help.	
		1TLS: Fisher, John to Deacon, 15 April 1953 re: Personal letter.	
		1TN: Talk by Leonard Brockington on CBC Wednesday Night, 10 October 1951 re: Royal Visit, 1951.	
		2TL: Deacon to McGibbon, Ed, 30 July 1961 re: Wilson MacDonald.	
		1TLS: Weaver, Robert to Deacon, 16, August 1962 re: Notifying Deacon that the program on Frederick Philip Grove for which he was interviewed by Allen Anderson will be broadcasted on September 5 and 12.	
		1TL: Deacon to Weaver, 8 October 1962	
Canadian Council of Authors and Artists	1954	1TN: Statement from Third Annual Meeting: Canadian Council of Authors and Artists, 18 June 1954.	4:7
Canadian Forum, The	1950 - 1953	1TLS: Morris, L.A. to Deacon, 8 July 1950 re: Twelfth annual report to go to Fund members since this Fund was established in 1938.	4:8
		1 copy: The Canadian Forum, A Monthly Journal of Literature and Public Affairs, vol. 30, April, May, and June 1950. By: Carlton McNaught.	
		1 copy: The Canadian Forum Limited. Statement of Revenue and Expenditure January 1 st 1949 to December 31 st , 1949.	
		1TLS: Morris, L.A. to Deacon, 30 March 1953 re: Page proofs of an article that he feels Deacon will be of interest to his readers.	
Canadian Gravure	1930	1TLS: Beech, F.J. to Deacon, 17 December 1930 re: Sending Deacon photographs and a dozen copies of the Toronto View Book in appreciation.	4:9
Canadian Information	1946	1TLS: Andrew, G.C. to Deacon, 25 April 1946	4:10
Service		re: Deacon's interest in the Mexican Book Fair, in which Canada has been asked to participate.	
(C.G. Andrew)		1TL: Deacon to Andrew, 28 April 1946	
		re: Deacon thanks Andrew and informs him that he has	
		turned this into a half-column article for the Book Page and will run on May 4 th and 11 th as space permits.	
		1TLS: Reading, Paul to Deacon, 9 May 1946	
		re: Details related to the Mexican Book Fair, as well as	
		answering Deacon's other queries.	

		1TLS: Andrew to Deacon, 20 May 1946 re: Andrew's clarifying some issues Deacon had.	
		1TL: Deacon to Andrew, 12 June 1946	
		1TLS: Andrew to Deacon, 20 June 1946 re: Thanking Deacon for his letter, as well as informing him that he still has to obtain pictures of the Mexican Book Fair.	
Canadian Institute on Public Affairs Couchiching Conferences, Murray Ross et al.	1935 - 1958	 1TLS: R.E.G. Davis to Deacon, 22 August 1935 re: Thanking Deacon for copy of his article, "The Authors" and his help in making the institution known. 1ALS: George Sutton Patterson to Deacon, 9 July 1936 	4:11
		1TN: Deacon to Gaskell, 18 July 1936 re: Grey Owl piece.	
		1TLS: Farquharson (?) to Deacon, 20 July 1936	
		2TL: Deacon to Farquharson, 6 August – 11 August 1936 re: The Conference.	
		1TL: Deacon to G.S. Sutton, 17 August 1936 re: Congratulating him on the work of the Institute.	
		1TLS: R.A. MacKay to Deacon, 29 August 1936 re: Enclosed summary of the sessions of the Institute at Couchiching.	
		1TL: Deacon to MacKay, 3 September 1936	
		1TLS: Murray G. Ross (Secretary) to Deacon (Friends and Members of the Institute), 28 May 1946 re: Tentative draft of the program of the Canadian Insitute on Public Affairs.	
		1 note: Canadian Institute on Public Affairs – to Speakers and Leaders of the Couchiching Institute, 14 June 1946.	
		1TLS: Ross, M. to Deacon, 5 July 1946 re: Deacon speaking at the Couchiching annual Institute Conference.	
		1TL: Deacon to Ross, M., 8 July 1946	
		2TLS: Ross, M. to Deacon, 9 July – 18 July 1946	
		1TNS: Gibbons, A.O. (Hon. Secretary) to Deacon, n.d. re: Invitation to a dinner tomorrow night.	
		1TL: Deacon to Ross, M. 28 August 1946 1 rough copy: Fifteenth Annual Conference of the Canadian Institute on Public Affairs, 17 – 24 August 1946. Theme: One Year After.	

		 1TLS: Ross, M. to Deacon (Friends and Members of the Institute), 13 January 1947 re: Information about the 1947 meetings of the Institute and an article about the 1946 conference. 1 copy of: Some Thoughts on Canada's Cultural Situation, by Walter B. Herbert (Director, The Canada Foundation), 16 August 1947 re: Addressed before The Canadian Institute. 1TNS: Ross, M. to Deacon, 26 August 1946 re: Thanking Deacon for speaking at the Couchiching conference to speak about Canadian literature. 2 copies of Fifteenth Annual Conference of the Canadian Institute on Public Affairs, 17 – 24 August 1946. Theme: One Year After. 1 news release: 23 August, 1946 re: W.A. Deacon, Canadian Authors Association President, Pleases Cause of Native Literature. 1 copy of speech: Address delivered to the Montreal Women's Club, 15 January 1945 re: "Canadian Literature Comes of Age", by Wilfrid 	
		Eggleson.	
		1 copy of brochure: Twenty-Seventh Annual Couchiching Conference, 9-16 August 1958.	
Canadian Institute on Public Affairs	1935 - 1958	1TNS: McInnis, E. to Deacon, 13 December 1954 re: Enclosed copy of a speech by Dr. Malcolm Wallace.	4:12
(Couchiching Conferences, Murray Ross et al.)		1 copy of speech made at the opening of the Edgar Tarr Memorial Library by the Canadian Institute on Public Affairs, 27 November 1954 re: In Memoriam Edgar Tarr.	
Canadian Institute on Public Affairs	1935 - 1958	Empty folder.	4:13
(Couchiching Conferences, Murray Ross et al.)			
Canadian Literature Club of Toronto	1946 - 1968	1TLS: Daniels, Reta to Deacon, 6 February 1946 re: The initiatives of the Canadian Literature Club of Toronto.	4:14
(Reta Daniels et al.)		2 copies: The Canadian Literature Club Programme 1945 – 1946.	
		1TL: Deacon to Daniels, R., 12 February 1946 re: Suggestions for the club.	
	L	1	I

		1TLS: Daniels, R. to Deacon, 23 February 1946	
		1TL: Deacon to Daniels, R., 25 February 1946	
		1TNS: Bentley, U. to Deacon, 10 November 1950 re: Thanking Deacon for his help with the Canadian Literature Club speakers.	
		1 copy: The Canadian Literature Club Programme 1954 – 1955	
		1TL: Clark, Stanley K. (President) to Members/Friends of the Canadian Literature Club, 8 November 1952	
		1TL: Pomeroy, Elsie (President) to Members/Friends of the Canadian Literature Club, 8 October 1954	
		1TNS: Mudge, R. L. (Secretary) to Deacon, 12 October 1953 re: Informing Deacon of a meeting.	
		Te. moming Deacon of a meeting.	
		1 newsletter: Members of the Canadian Literature Club, 9 November 1953	
		1TN: Mudge, R. to Deacon, 10 November 1953	
		1 notice: Canadian Poetry Night, 16 January 1961	
		2TL: Adams, Ralph to Deacon, 28 May – 5 June 1964 re: Offering Deacon the position of Honorary Vice- President of the Canadian Literature Club.	
		2TL: Deacon to Adams, Ralph, 1 June – 6 June 1964	
		1 notice: Canadian Poetry Night, 18 January 1965	
		1 newsletter: Salverson, George (President) to Members, 18 May 1965	
		1 notice: Founder's Night, 20 February 1968	
		1 notice: Program for Conveners – Dr. Stanley Clark and Mr. A. Hounsom, 21 April 1968	
		1 newsletter: Babe, M. (President) to Members, 18 Februrary 1968(?)	
Canadian Retail Booksellers' Association	1952 - 1958	1TLS: Attwood to Deacon, 15 April 1952 re: Programme for the First Annual Meeting of the Canadian Retail Booksellers Association.	4:15
(Margaret Saunders, Phyllis Attwood, et al)		1 brochure: Third Convention of the Canadian Retail Booksellers Association, n. d.	
		1TLS: Attwood to Deacon, 21 April 1952	
L	1	1	

	-		
		5TLS: Saunders to Deacon, 9 April – 1 June 1955	
		4TL: Deacon to Saunders, 12 April – 27 May 1955	
		1 notice: Convention Highlights.	
		3TLS: McDowell (Secretary) to Deacon, 12 April 1956 re: Asking Deacon to be a part of the panel on May 4 th , then thanking Deacon for his performance as chairman of the panel.	
		2TL: Deacon to Hutchinson, Paul, 22 – 30 April 1956	
		1TL: Deacon to Ballantyne, 24 April 1956	
		1TLS: Hutchinson to Deacon, 25 April 1956	
		1 brochure: Seventh Annual Convention of the Canadian Retail Booksellers Association, 1958	
		2 rough notes regarding the Canadian Retail Booksellers Association.	
Canadian Speakers'	1951 - 1961	1TNS: Molinaro to Deacon, 6 November 1951	4:16
and Writers' Service (Later Canadian Speakers' Bureau; Matie Molinaro)		1 booklet: Matie Molinaro presents: "Distinguished Lecturers" for the 1960-1961 season from The Canadian Speakers' and Writers' Service.	
		1TLS: Canadian Speakers' Bureau to Deacon, 5 September 1952	
		1 brochure: "Speakers you will like" – 1952-53	
		2TLS: Molinaro to Deacon, 17 – 31 January 1961 re: Expressing gratitude to Deacon for all of the assistance he has provided for the past eleven years.	
		1TL: Deacon to Molinaro, 2 February 1961	
Canadian Who Was Who, 1933-1975	1933	1TLS: Roberts, Charles to Deacon, 1 March 1933 re: Deacon being suggested to be a literary contributor to the "CANADIAN WHO was WHO" publication.	4:17
		4TL: Deacon to Roberts, 2 March – 24 April 1933	
		5ALS: Roberts, C. to Deacon, 4 March – 27 May 1933	
		1TNS: Kenny, K. to Deacon, 30 December 1933 re: Request for returned materials.	
		1 note, n.d.	
		1 note: General instructions governing sketches for the guidance of Contributors who may feel the need of them, n.d.	
		1 list of Canadian subjects: 14 pages.	

	1 biography: Charles Joseph Doherty (1855-1931)	
	1 biography: George Henry Ham (1847-1926)	
	1 biography: Hon. George Taylor Fulford (1852-1905)	
1939 - 1946	1TLS: Green Ellis, M. to Deacon, 25 February 1939 re: Requesting Deacon to act on behalf of the organization.	4:18
	1TLS: Houck, Gladys to Deacon, 6 June 1946 re: Invitation to meeting of the Toronto Branch, Canadian Women's Press Club.	
1958 - 1962	1 booklet – The Canadian Writers' Foundation	4:19
	1TN: Pierce to Deacon, 7 January 1947	
	1TLS: Thomson, D.W. to Deacon, 8 July 1958	
	1TL: Deacon to Dumbrille, Dorothy, 11 September 1958	
	1TLS: Thomson to Deacon, 27 January 1960 re: Informing him of the \$5.00 membership fee to join the Canadian Writers' Foundation and attend the Annual Meeting.	
	1 copy: Statement of Accounts – Canadian Writers Foundation Trust, 1 December 1958 – 31 December 1959.	
	1TL: Deacon to Thomson, 8 February 1960 re: Felt uneasy with the last letter that was sent, talks about personal issues. Also offers a bequest in his will for the organization.	
	1TLS: Thomson to Deacon, 10 February 1960	
	1TL: Deacon to Thomson (Terry), 20 February 1960 re: Announces his retirement, donates \$25.00 to the Canadian Writers' Foundation.	
	1TLS: Thomson to Deacon, 9 February 1961	
	1TL: Deacon to Thomson re: Personal letter.	
	13TLS: Thomson, T. to Deacon, 4 January 1962 – 21 February 1966	
	re: Deacon's contributions and money raised for the Canadian Writers' Foundation; informing Deacon of when she moves up in the organization as Treasurer and P.R.O.	
	12TL: Deacon to Thomas, T., 30 March 1962 – 13 March 1968 re: Personal letters; reasons why to keep out of the field of	
	1939 - 1946 1958 - 1962	 1 biography: George Henry Ham (1847-1926) 1 biography: Hon. George Taylor Fulford (1852-1905) 17LS: Green Ellis, M. to Deacon, 25 February 1939 re: Requesting Deacon to act on behalf of the organization. 17LS: Houck, Gladys to Deacon, 6 June 1946 re: Invitation to meeting of the Toronto Branch, Canadian Women's Press Club. 1958 - 1962 1 booklet – The Canadian Writers' Foundation 1TLS: Thomson, D.W. to Deacon, 8 July 1958 1TL: Deacon to Dumbrille, Dorothy, 11 September 1958 17LS: Thomson to Deacon, 27 January 1960 re: Informing him of the \$5.00 membership fee to join the Canadian Writers' Foundation and attend the Annual Meeting. 1 copy: Statement of Accounts – Canadian Writers Foundation Trust, 1 December 1958 – 31 December 1959. 17L: Deacon to Thomson, 8 February 1960 re: Felt uneasy with the last letter that was sent, talks about personal issues. Also offers a bequest in his will for the organization. 17LS: Thomson to Deacon, 10 February 1960 17L: Deacon to Thomson (Terry), 20 February 1960 17L: Deacon to Thomson (Terry), 20 February 1960 17L: Deacon to Thomson re: Personal letter. 13TLS: Thomson to Deacon, 9 February 1961 17L: Deacon to Thomson re: Personal letter. 13TLS: Thomson, T. to Deacon, 4 January 1962 – 21 February 1966 re: Deacon's contributions and money raised for the Canadian Writers' Foundation. 13TLS: Thomson, T. to Deacon, 4 January 1962 – 21 February 1966 re: Deacon's contributions and money raised for the Canadian Writers' Foundation; informing Deacon of when she moves up in the organization as Treasurer and P.R.O. 12TL: Deacon to Thomas, T., 30 March 1962 – 13 March 1968

		1TL: Deacon to Carmichael, 24 January 1939	
		re: Book jackets and printing.	
Carmichael, Frank	1939	1ALS: Carmichael to Deacon, 21 January 1939	4:22
"Caravan"	n.d.	 1TLS: Claus, Clare to Deacon, 27 August 1935 re: Religious and racial persecution in Germany and how it may effect the Research Bureau of the Canadian Youth Council. 3 lists of names: Sent Folders and "Caravan" to. 	4:22
		1 issue: Youth Forum, vol. 1 no.1, 18 June 1935 re: Congress of Youth a Tremendous Success	
correspondence)		1TN: A Message of Good Cheer by Deacon, 1935	
(v.1, no. 1 Youth Forum, and		1TL: Deacon to Keith, 21 June 1935 re: Sending <i>My Vision of Canada</i> and his encouragement.	
Canadian Youth Council	1935	1TLS: Keith, Murdoch to Deacon, 17 June 1935 re: Research Bureau.	4:21
		5 newspaper clippings re: The Canadian Writers' Foundation and funding.	
Report by Michèle Lacombe		1 essay: Canadian Writers Stimulated by Countrymen's Recognition, by William Arthur Deacon.	
Canadian Writers' Foundation	1958 - 1962	1 note: Canadian Writers' Foundation (history of organization).	4:20
		1 note titled: Foreword, by Mary Elizabeth Colman	
		1 booklet: The Canadian Writers' Foundation	
		14 February 1966 re: Informing members of the Annual Meeting of members of the Canadian Writers' Foundation.	
		1 letter: Leafloor, L.B. (Executive Secretary) to Members,	
		1 copy – The Canada Foundation – A partial list of Canadian Critics and Columnists specializing in cultural activities, as supplied by the papers in response to a questionnaire, January 1954.	
		1 copy: Comments of C.A.A. Members on National Presidency of Don W. Thomson, 1960-1962	
		1TL: Deacon to Thomas, D.W., 25 April 1962 re:	
		2TL: Thomson, D.W. to Deacon, 30 December 1961 re: Canadian Writers' Foundation funds.	
		his faith in Canadian literature; Deacon remarking when he finds out Terry is not Executive Secretary anymore (1966); informing her of when his wife is sick with Parkinson's (1968).	

Carnahan, E.H.	1927	1ALS: Carnahan to Deacon, 22 February 1927	4:24
		re: Commending Deacon for his work.	
		1TL: Deacon to Carnahan, 9 March 1927	
Carr, Catherine Baker	1934 - 1946	1ANS: Carr, C. to Deacon, n.d. re: Arnold Bennett	4:25
RE: Arnold Bennett		1TL: Deacon to Carr, C., 17 February 1934 re: Arnold Bennett	
		1ALS: Carr, C. to Deacon, 1946 re: Personal letter.	
Carr, Frederick	1926	1TL: Deacon to Carr, F, 15 February 1926 re: Short article on English-Canadian prose literature and requests Carr's suggestions.	4:26
		1TNS: Carr, F. to Deacon, 5 March 1926 re: Message of approval of article. 2TL: Deacon to Carr, F., 11 March – 2 July 1926	
		1TLS: Carr, F. to Deacon, 29 June 1926	
		2ANS: Carr, F. to Deacon, 6 July – 13 September 1926	
Carr, William	1931	1TL: Deacon to Carr, 6 October 1931 re: Reviewing and collaborating.	4:27
		3 newspaper clippings.	
Carson, J.H.	1931	1ANS: Carson, J.H. to Deacon, 1931	4:28
Carson, W.O.	1926	1TNS: Carson, W.O. to Deacon, 9 August 1926	4:29
Inspector of Public Libraries			
Carten, Laura	1925 – 1951	3ALS: Callaghan, Maryan to Deacon, 9 December 1925 – 6 November 1926	4:30
Farmer Smith, Halifax Herald		1TL: Deacon to Carten, 3 December 1925 re: Thanking Carten for her reviews and quotes in some of the children's reviews Deacon ran in "Bookshelf".	
		1TL: Deacon to Farmer Smith (Carten), 17 December 1925 re: Thanking Smith for sending copies of the Herald's pages.	
		1 newspaper clipping: Farmer Smith's Rainbow, Halifax Herald	
		re: Quote from Deacon underneath heading: A critic's appreciation of our book review page.	
		10TLS: Carten to Deacon, 7 January 1926 – 15 February 1945 re: The Rainbow Club and various writing endeavours	
		 (asks Deacon for advice); clippings of her work. 5TL: Deacon to Carten, 23 February 1926 – 10 June 1939 	
		re: Canadian literature; publishing/printing; selling stories;	

		Canadian Authors Association.	
		6ANS: Carten to Deacon, 28 December 1930 – 12 August October 1935	
		1 newspaper clipping: Farmer Smith's Rainbow Club, Halifax Herald, page, 23 March 1931	
		1 newspaper clipping: "Rainbows Are Told Of Last Tribute Paid to Rev, Robert Norwood" by: "Farmer Smith" (Carten), Halifax Herald, n.d.	
		1 newspaper clipping: "Laura Carten Achieves Rare Honor", Halifax Mail, 9 January 1945	
		1TNS: Carten to Deacon, 4 April 1951 re: Thanking Deacon for sending message/clipping of her work to the newspaper.	
Carter, J. Smyth	1950	1 magazine clipping: The Kiwanis Magazine, December 1949	4:31
		re: Notice about <i>Romance of Service</i> .	
		1ALS: Carter to Deacon, 27 May 1950 re: Carter's <i>Romance of Service</i> , the official Ontario- Quebec-Maritime District history book.	
Casler, Kathleen	1939	1ALS: Casler to Deacon, 31 January 1939 re: Writing and her reviews.	4:32
		2 notes: poems by Casler, 7-18 January 1939	
		6 notes Casler to Deacon: "Big Review", January 1939	
CFRB Radio	1931	1TL: Deacon to C.F.R.B., 5 January 1931 re: Canadian Broadcasting	4:33
		Te. Canadian broadcasting	
		1TNS: C.F.R.B. correspondent to Deacon, 6 January 1931	
Chalmers, Floyd Editor, Financial Post	1933 - 1934	1TLS: Chalmers to Deacon, 19 August 1933 re: Thanking Deacon for sending along his book (not listed).	4:34
		1TL: Deacon to Chalmers, 29 August 1933 re: Thanking Chalmers for review in Financial Post.	
		1TLS: Chalmers to Deacon, 23 July 1934 re: Sending Deacon a copy of <i>How to Make Your</i> <i>Business Live</i> by R.M. Haultain.	
		1TNS: Chalmers to Deacon, 25 August 1934 re: Thanking Deacon for his review of <i>How to Make Your</i> <i>Business Live</i> .	
Chamberlain, Frank	1936	1TLS: Chamberlain to Deacon, 23 July 1936 re: Formation of Canadian Lecture Associates.	4:35
Public Relations Agent; RE: Formation of Canadian Lecture		1 copy: Memo to Mr. Harvey Hickey from Chamberlain re: Annual reports and press release.	
Associates			

Chapin, Spalding	1926	1TL: Deacon to Chapin, 15 March 1926	4:36
The Forum, New York		re: How Deacon could contribute to the Forum on Canadian subjects.	
Charlesworth, Fred A.T.	1922	1ANS: Charlesworth, F. to Deacon, 4 November 1922 re: Discussing Deacon's review and sending him some MacGeorge works for him to review. 1TK: Deacon to Charlesworth, F., 8 November 1922	4:37
Charlesworth, Hector	1928	1TLS: Charlesworth, H. to Deacon, 24 January 1928 re: Notifying Deacon that his review of <i>Lawrence and the</i> <i>Arab's</i> in this week's issue of Saturday Night is three times to long and that he must fix this. 1 note: Recorded dates.	4:38
Charlesworth, J.L.	1928	1ALS: Charlesworth, J.L. to Deacon, 7 January 1928	4:39
Chauvin, Jean	n.d.	1 copy: Biography and photograph of Jean Chauvin, author of Ateliers.	4:40
Chesley, Edward T.	1931	1TL: Deacon to Chesley, E., 17 April 1931 re: Thank you letter for his review. 1ALS: Chesley, E. to Deacon, 22 April 1931	4:41
Chesley, L.M. RE: E.T Chesley	1931	1ALS: Chesley, L.M. to Deacon, 15 October 1931 2 newspaper clippings: "Newspaperman dies on visit to friends", "Taken Suddenly III, E.T. Chesley Dies." re: Edward T. Chesley's death.	4:42
Child, Arthur Canada Packers; one of W.A.D.'s reviewers	1951 - 1954	 2ANS: Child, A. to Deacon, 13 February 1951 – 29 July 1951 1TL: Deacon to Child, A., 14 February 1951 re: Personal matters 6TL: Deacon to Child, A., 18 February 1951 – 28 February 1954 re: Notifying Child of current position as reviewer; giving him some advice; discusses Child's promotion at Canada Packets; congratulating him on <i>Internal Control Against</i> <i>Fraud and Waste</i>; thanking Child for <i>Rommel</i> contribution; editing the review; discussing <i>Four Jameses</i>. 9TLS: Child, A. to Deacon, 28 May 1951 – 24 June 1953 re: Various reviews; Prentice-Hall sending you a copy of <i>Internal Control Against Fraud and Waste</i> by Bradford Cadmus and Child (a textbook for businessmen); Book Week poster; review of <i>The Rommel Papers</i>; a quote from a letter from Liddell Hart; other personal correspondence. 	4:43
Child, Philip Department of English, Trinity College	1938 - 1968	 17ALS: Child, P. to Deacon, May 1938 – 20 January 1968 re: Personal letters; addressing his offer of Vice-President of C.A.A.; radio recordings at CBC; correspondence with Birney; the Centennial Media in Author and Bookman. 1TN: Deacon to Child, P., 4 February 1946 re: Child being nominated for Ontario Vice-President, Canadian Authors Association for the April 1946 national elections, to take office in July. 	4:44

		 8TL: Deacon to Child, P., 2 May 1946 – 15 January 1968 re: Thanking Child for answering then explaining his duties as Vice-President of C.A.A.; radio recordings at CBC; opinion of Letters in Canada; moving of C.A.A. office; requests for correspondence Child had with Birney; overview of Deacon's life and retirement. 1TL: Child, P. to Rod, 15 June 1946 re: CBC line-up. 	
Children's Book Week Committee Douglas J. Mcleod	1946	 2TLS: Mcleod to Deacon, 4 – 11 November 1946 re: November 16-23 becoming Children's Book Week; enclosed information about Children's Book Week activities. 1 copy of: Two sheets pertaining to Children's Book Week activities. 1TL: Deacon to McLeod, 21 November 1946 re: Thanking Margaret Anderson for her publicity and work on Children's Book Week, and apology for not providing better coverage of the event himself. 	4:45
China Clippings and correspondence with Sophia H. Chen Zen, Hubert Shiang, et al	1933 - 1936	 1TL: Deacon to Hu Shih, 9 August 1933 1TL: Deacon to Sophia Chen Zen, 9 August 1933 re: Sending Shih a copy of <i>My Vision of Canada</i> and suggesting that the destinies of China and Canada are intertwined. 1TNS: Chen Zen to Deacon, 21 August 1933 1TNS: Secretary of Dr. Koo to Deacon, 23 August 1933 1TLS: Shih to Deacon, 29 August 1933 1TLS: Hubert S. Liang to Deacon, 31 August 1933 re: Thanking Deacon for his book and statement upon having read it, in particular chapter titled, "China, by Westward Passage". 1TLS: Deacon to Liang, 31 August 1933 re: Notifying Liang that his opinions/interview have now been included in an article published in the Mail and Empire. 1 note: Includes all of the page references to China in <i>My Vision of Canada</i>. 1 carbon copy of: Interview with Hubert S. Liang, Chinese Representative Pacific Conference, 30 August 1933 1 newspaper clipping: "Canadian Minister to China Predicted. Oriental National Would Welcome Such a Step, Says Visitor", by Deacon, The Mail and Empire, 31 August 1933 2TLS: Liang to Deacon, 8 – 19 September 1933 re: Thanking Deacon for letter and clipping; expressing 	4:46

	1		
		on My Vision of Canada	
		1TL: Deacon to Liang, 9 September 1933	
		7 newspaper clippings re: "Canadian Minister to China Predicted" (Deacon, 31 August 1933); "When East Meets West" (29 July 1933); "China's 'Secret Man' Returns to Serve His Native Land After Graduate Course Here" (Armitage, 3 February 1932); "A Descendant of Confucius"; "The Department of Chinese at the University" (Mail and Empire,17 December 1934); "Sino-jap Harmony – Chance for Canada" (Montreal Herald, 15 September 1933); "Sure Japan Gathers Force for Onslaught on Russia" (Toronto Daily Star, 19 June 1933).	
		1 copy: The Round Table – Canada and the Far East, June 1933	
		1TL: Deacon to Chen Zen, 9 May 1934 re: Thanking her for sending over <i>The Chinese Woman</i> <i>and Four Other Essays</i> , the first Chinese book that Deacon has ever owned.	
		1TL: Deacon to Zen, 29 May 1934 re: Review of <i>The Chinese Woman and Four Other</i> <i>Essays.</i>	
		1TLS: Helen Hayes to Deacon, 18 July 1936 re: <i>Hundred Altar</i> s.	
		1TN (telegraph): John Earl Baker Lowe Chenhua to Deacon, 29 July 1936 re: Message from Dr. Hsieh of Boston about their arriving Friday for the purpose of acquainting Toronto Chinese with results accomplished with their donations to the Chinese famine relief.	
		1TN (telegraph): Tehyi Hsieh to Deacon, 10 November	
		1939 re: Meeting and granting publicity to Hon. John Earl Baker who has been with the Chinese government for twenty years.	
		1TLS: Paton (Canadian Pacific Railway Company) to Deacon, 6 August 1936	
		1TLS: Paton to Deacon, 8 August 1936 re: Telegraph message being misconstrued.	
		1TL: Deacon to Hsieh, 5 September 1936 re: Message for J.E. Earl Baker	
Chown, Alice	1934	1ALS: Chown to Deacon, 23 April 1934 re: Deacon's review of <i>The Dying Peace</i> .	4:47
		1TL: Deacon to Chown, 25 April 1934 re: Discussion of <i>The Dying Peace</i> and Canada as a	
		· · ·	

		nation.	
BOX 5: Clark – Curthoys			
Clark, Gregory	1960	1TNS: Clark, G. to Deacon, 25 October 1960 re: Facts about Joan Kiddell-Monroe that may be of interest in reviewing the new edition of <i>Hiawatha</i> by Dent.	5:1
Clark, Joseph Editor, Toronto Star	1932	1TL: Deacon to Clark, J., 3 October 1932 re: Commending Clark on his editorials.	5:2
Clarke, George Herbert Department of English, Queen's University	1928	1TLS: Clarke, G. to Deacon, 10 May 1928 re: Browning and Masefield sketches. 1TL: Deacon to Clarke, G., 31 December 1928 re: Queen's University Quarterly.	5:3
*Clarke, Frederick George Woodstock, N.B. novelist: <i>The Magic</i> <i>Road</i> (1925)	1925 - 1960	 30ALS: Clarke, F. to Deacon, 17 April 1925 – 7 March 1952 re: Personal letters; <i>The Magic Road</i> and notes; <i>Chris in Canada</i>; reviews Deacon's books; sending <i>The Best One Thing</i> for reviewing; write-up of Deacon; <i>The Saint John and Other Poems</i>, etc. 6TLS: Clarke, F. to Deacon, 9 August 1925 – 15 November 1960 re: Thanking Deacon for his Saturday Night review; his review of <i>The Best One Thing</i>; <i>The Magic Road</i>; juvenile story, a sequel to <i>The Adventures of Jimmy-Why; Six Salmon Rivers and Another</i> and the progress of the book 22TL: Deacon to Clarke, F., 17 April 1925 – 11 March 1952 re: Personal letters; writing books for Canadians; English publishers taking what Americans will not; congratulating Clarke on joining the ranks of Canadian authors; His Saturday night review of <i>The Magic Road</i>; advising Clarke to get <i>The Land of Afternoon</i> by Gilbert Knox; reviewing <i>The Best One Thing</i>; giving him advice as to not take too many people into his confidence; <i>The Saint John and Other Poems</i>, etc. 1 copy of article: Poetry as a Memory System / Verse That's Simply Prose, 1 August 1925 1TL: Deacon to E.W. Walker, 17 October 1925 re: Discussion with publisher, passing on Frederick's work. 	5:4
Claxton, Lionel J.M. Dent, one of W.A.D.'s reviewers	1927 - 1928	 1TLS: Claxton to Deacon, 25 November 1927 re: Interest in reviewing the <i>Four Jameses</i>. 1TNS: Claxton to Deacon, 22 December 1927 re: Thanking Deacon for the copy of the <i>Four Jameses</i>. 1TLS: Claxton to Deacon, 31 March 1928 re: Apology for long gap in reply. 	5:5

		re: Deacon's severance from Saturday Night.	
Clay, Charles Northern mysteries and adventure stories for juveniles: <i>Phantom Fur</i> <i>Thieves</i> et al	1953	1TLS: Clay to Deacon, 29 July 1953 re: Items of interest (books) that may be of interest to Deacon.	5:6
Clothilde, Sister M.	1952	 1ALS: Sister M. Clothilde to Deacon, 11 June 1952 re: Sending Deacon her work/reviews. 1TL: Deacon to Sister M. Clothilde, 17 June 1952 re: Deacon grateful for reviews; commending her for her writing and tastes; telling her not to be too subjective and to pursue writing. 	5:7
Coate, Dorothy E.	1961 - 1962	 1ALS: Coate to Deacon, 25 January 1961 re: Deacon's dedication to Canadian literature. 1TL: Deacon to Coate, 27 January 1961 re: Explaining his position as a reviewer and his work in endorsing Canadian literature. 2TLS: Coate to Deacon, 5 March – 9 February 1962 re: Personal letters. 1ALS: Coate to Deacon, 15 December 1962 re: Merry Christmas message and a request for help. 1TL: Deacon to Coate, 20 December 1962 re: Giving advice about writing; work at the Globe and Mail; reviewing in Canada; recommended books, etc. 	5:8
Cody, Canon Henry J.	1933	1 Maclean's Magazine clipping: Canon Cody, by R.T.L., 1 March 1933	5:9
Clipping only Cody, Hiram Alfred (1872-1948)	1925	1TNS: Cody, H. to Deacon, 7 December 1925 re: Article criticism of book, <i>Songs of a Bluenose</i> by Professor Edgar.	5:10
Cody, Maxwell B. The Regina Leader-Post	1935	1TL: Deacon to Cody, H., 7 December 1925 1TLS: Cody, M. to Deacon, 27 February 1935 re: The Native Sons booklet. 1TL: Deacon to Cody, M., 9 March 1935	5:11
Coffin, P.R.	1931	 1ANS: Coffin to Deacon, 6 September 1931 re: The Reader's Guide. 1TL: Deacon to Coffin, 9 September 1931 re: Reply to previous letter; informs Coffin of <i>Open House</i>, the new book he edited with Wilfred Reeves. 	5:12
Colby, Jessie Stanstead College	1923 - 1936	 1ALS: Colby, J. to Deacon, 24 November 1923 1TL: Deacon to Colby, J., 6 December 1923 re: Personal letter. 1 newspaper clipping: "Mrs. C.C. Colby of Stanstead, Dies 	5:13
		 Late Husband Was Minister in Cabinet of Sir John A. Macdonald". 	

		1ALS: Colby, J. to Deacon, 29 October 1933 re: Personal letter. Also discusses Canadian periodicals.	
		1ANS: Colby, J. to Deacon, 11 November 1933	
		1TL: Deacon to Colby, J., 20 July 1936	
		1ANS: Colby, J. to Deacon, 1 July 1946	
		1TL: Deacon to Colby, 2 July 1946	
Colby, S.W.C.	1939	1TLS: Colby, S.W.C. to Deacon, 16 March 1939 re: The fire at Stanstead College which destroyed the	5:14
Stansead College		Main Building, and expressing support for the school.	
Coldwell, Major	1939	1TL: Deacon to Coldwell, 17 October 1939 re: Social justice.	5:15
Cole, D.H.	1935 - 1953	1 receipt: To Deacon, Received from: Messrs. Wilson and Mackinnon. 1TNS: Cole to Deacon, 19 July 1935 re: Receipt of Deacon's letter.	5:16
		1TL: Deacon to Cole, 30 July 1935 re: Invitation to Dean to come to Deacon's cottage.	
		1TL: Deacon to Cole, 12 December 1953 re: Discussing his retirement plans and pension with Cole.	
Coleman, Helena	1943	1TNS: Coleman to Deacon, n.d. re: Regarding Deacon's work as important and asserting that it not only helps Canadian literature but unity as well.	5:17
		1TLS: Coleman to Deacon, 23 January 1943 re: Appreciation for Saturday Morning page at Globe and Mail. Mention of <i>Angels Fear to Tread</i> and <i>Pens and</i> <i>Pirates</i> .	
		1 copy: Article titled, "Who Wrote Pens and Pirates?"	
		1 copy: Article titled, "Books and their Relation to the Child of Today".	
		1 copy: Article titled, "The Architect".	
		1 copy: Biorgraphy of Helena Coleman by Elsie Pomeroy, 1957	
Colman, Mary Elizabeth Poet and playwright, beneficiary CWF	1952 - 1953	1TLS: Colman, M.E. to Deacon, 18 May 1952 re: Notifying Deacon that her series of talks on the history of the Canadian-U.S. frontier will be aired on CBL on Saturdays.	5:18
		3ALS: Colman, M.E. to Deacon, 5 – 20 June 1952	
		1TL: Deacon to Colman, M.E., 17 June 1952 re: Colman's broadcast, etc.	
		3TLS: Colman, M.E. to Deacon, 5 July – 11 August 1952	

		re: Thanking Deacon for his help; 1952 "B.C. Books" pamphlets; the book <i>Towards the Last Spike</i> .	
		1TL: Deacon to Colman, M.E. 14 August 1952 re: Sympathies and condolences for Colman as she is sick	
		(heart problems); offering to send her the Globe and Mail.	
		3TLS: Colman, M.E. to Deacon, 24 October – 25 November 1952	
		re: Discusses as writing as being a good distraction for her illness; thanking Deacon for his offer to send her the	
		Globe and Mail; Canadian Book Week successes.	
		1ALS: Colman, M.E. to Deacon, 2 December 1952	
		1TL: Deacon to Colman, M.E., 26 December 1952 re: Personal letter.	
		1 copy: Poem – "The Patient" by Colman, M.E.	
		1ALS: Colman, M.E. to Deacon, 19 December 1953	
		1TN (telegraph): Deacon to Colman, M.E., December 1953	
		re: Holiday greeting.	
		1TLS: Colman to Deacon, M.E., n.d. re: Personal letter.	
Colman, Morris	1923	1TLS: Colman, M. to Deacon, 23 July 1923 re: Commending Deacon on his reviews.	5:19
Thomas Seltzer, N.Y. Publisher		1TL: Deacon to Colman, M., 25 July 1923	
		re: Explaining his job and emphasis on Canadian literature.	
		1TLS: Colman, M. to Deacon, 27 June 1923 re: Expressing interest in Deacon's book, <i>Books and</i>	
		Bootleggers.	
		1TL: Deacon to Colman, M., 2 August 1923	
		re: Deacon sending <i>Pens and Pirates</i> to Colman.	
		3TLS: Colman to Deacon, 10 August – 12 September 1923	
		re: <i>Pox and Peevishness</i> (Deacon's book); lack of copyright laws; anticipating Deacon's review of <i>Escapade</i>	
		in Canada; sending Deacon Lawrence's new novel, <i>Kangaroo</i> , etc.	
		1TL: Deacon to Colman, 14 September 1923 re: Advice about book.	
		1:TLS: Colman to Deacon, 27 September 1923 re: <i>Pens and Pirates</i> .	
		1TL: Deacon to Colman, 3 October 1923 re: Colman's comments about <i>Pens and Pirates</i> .	

		2TLS: Colman to Deacon, 7 November 1923 – 31 March 1925	
		re: <i>Pens and Pirates</i> ; Deacon's note on "Goha the Fool"'; the American Writers series.	
		1TL: Deacon to Colman, 3 April 1925 re: Personal letter.	
Comfort, Charles Painter, Illustrator Saturday Night literary	1926 - 1927	1TLS: Deacon to Comfort, 8 September 1926 re: Request to Comfort to make drawings or blocks of Isabel Ecclestone Mackay and Jerome K. Jerome.	5:20
supplement		1TLS: Comfort to Deacon, 8 November 1926 re: Reply to Deacon's request as well as sending over portraits.	
		2ANS: Comfort to Deacon, 1 January – 10 March 1927	
		3TLS: Deacon to Comfort, 8 September – 21 October 1927	
		re: Comfort's sketches for the Famous Three Ring Literary Section; list of notable people for Comfort to sketch (Queen Mary, Lady Frances Baillie, Sir Alexander Mackenzie, Harold Bell Wright, etc); money matters; Thanking him for the Grove portrait.	
Committee for a Bill of	1947	1TLS: Committee for a Bill of Rights to Deacon, 15 May	5:21
Rights		1947 re: Sending Deacon the statement in support of a Bill of	
B.K. Sandwell et al		Rights.	
		1 copy: Statement – In support of a Bill of Rights	
		1 copy: List of names invited to sign the enclosed statement.	
		1TN: Deacon to Committee for a Bill of Rights, n.d. re: Agreement with statement favouring the establishment of a Bill of Rights as part of the Canadian Constitution.	
Conroy, Charles O'Neill	1924	1TL: Deacon to Conroy, 30 June 1924 re: The "Waste-Basket".	5:22
		1ALS: Conroy to Deacon, 13 November 1924 re: Letter with attached clipping about S.S. Digby.	
		8TL: Deacon to Conroy, 23 February 1926 – 20 December 1934	
		re: Conroy writing obituaries; advising him to get <i>An Ideal Courtship</i> ; <i>The Four Jameses</i> ; information regarding Sutton; discussion about his weekly feature; thanking	
		Conroy for the clippings; a book department in the Canadian National Railways magazine; expressing sympathy for Conroy's passing son; interests in Central Bank, anti-war, social credit, etc.	
		4TLS: Conroy to Deacon, 5 May 1926 – 14 June 1929 re: <i>An Ideal Courtship</i> ; <i>The Great Election;</i> clippings of the	

"Howler" variety: thanking Deacon for MacRae; suggesting opinion about poetry, etc. 10ALS: Corroy to Deacon, 28 May 1928 – 31 December 1936 10ALS: Corroy to Deacon, 28 May 1928 – 31 December 1936 1000000000000000000000000000000000000		•		
opinion about poetry, etc. 10ALS: Corroy to Deacon, 28 May 1928 – 31 December 1936 re: Personal letter; inquiry about Stutto; inquiry about the 'Daily News'; Poteerr, The Four Jameses; attached clippings, etc. Newspaper clippings: 20 + enclosed. 1 notice: Charles O'Nelli Conroy, K.C. announces that he has resumed the general practice of law and has joined in partnership with his son, Mr. James O'Nelli Conroy, City Solicitor, at Reid Building, 1 January 1931 Cooper, Courtney 1931 1ALS: Cooper, C. to Deacon, 16 March 1931 re: Deacon to Cooper, C. 18 March 1931 re: Discussing Cooper's and his own book on Canada. 1TL: Deacon to Cooper, C. 20 Beacon, 28 March 1931 re: The Writers' Club env headquarters. 1TL: Deacon to Cooper, C. 24 April 1931 re: The Writers' Club, env headquarters. 1TL: Deacon to Cooper, C. 24 April 1931 re: The Writers' Club, env headquarters. 1TL: Deacon to Cooper, C. 24 April 1931 re: The Writers' Club, env headquarters. 1TL: William Poulten to Deacon, 28 Identh 1931 re: Note about John Cooper of Inglewood, Ontario. representative of Messrs W. & R. Chambers, Ltd. Of Edinburgh and London has been appointed the Agent of the Publishers' Association. ATLS: Cooper to Deacon, 18 February 1933 – 18 May 1949 re: Personal letters; Bookworms (Toby Lampoons, p. 34); Copeland st Interatened book revival. Corbett, Joan 1948 - 1949 1ALS: Corbett to Deacon, 74 September 1948 re: Personal letters; Bookworms (Toby Lampoons, p. 34); Copelands threatened hoker kervial.				
10ALS: Conroy to Deacon, 28 May 1928 – 31 December 1936 re: Personal letter; inquiry about Sutton; inquiry about the "Daily News"; Poteer, The Four Jameses; attached clippings, etc. Newspaper clippings: 20 + enclosed. 1 notice: Charles O'Neill Conroy, K.C. announces that he has resumed the general practice of law and has joined in partnership with his son, Mr. James O'Neill Conroy, City Solicitor, at Reid Building, January 1931 Cooper, Courtney 1931 14LS: Cooper, C. to Deacon, 16 March 1931 re: Canadian literature. 1TL: Deacon to Cooper, C. 18 March 1931 re: Scaussing Cooper's and his own book on Canada. 1TLS: Cooper, C. to Deacon, 28 March 1931 re: Agreeing to review Deacon's book for the one of the New York papers (Herald Tribune). 1TL: Deacon to Cooper, C. 24 April 1931 re: The Writers' Club new headquarters. 1TL: Veacon to Cooper of Inglewood, Ontario, representative of Messrs W. & R. Chambers, Ltd. Of Edinburgh and London has been appointed the Agent of the Publishers' Association. 123 - 1944 112: Cooper of Deacon, 15 March 1944 Coopert, John M. 1933 - 1949 1 newspaper clipping: Tit's About Time". 5:25 4TLS: Coopeland to Deacon, 15 March 1944 5:25 Corbett, Joan 1948 - 1949 1 ALS: Corbett to Deacon, 24 September 1948 5:26 1 copy: Biography of Thomas William Wilby (1870 – 1923). 1 TLS: Corbett to Deacon, 74 Aguets 1949 re: Personal letter and news of Corbett's app				
1936 re: Personal letter; inquiry about Sutton; inquiry about the "Daily News"; Poteen; The Four Jameses; attached cippings, etc. Newspaper clippings; 20 + enclosed. 1 notice: Charles O'Neill Conroy, K.C. announces that he has resumed the general practice of law and has joined in partnership with his son, Mr. James O'Neill Conroy, City Solicitor, at Reid Building, 1 January 1931 Cooper, Courtney 1931 11ALS: Cooper, C. to Deacon, 16 March 1931 re: Discussing Cooper's and his own book on Canada. 1TL: Deacon to Cooper, C. 18 March 1931 re: Discussing Cooper's and his own book on Canada. 1TLS: Cooper, C. to Deacon, 28 March 1931 re: The Writers' Club. 1TL: Deacon to Cooper, C. 24 April 1931 re: The Writers' Club. Cooper, John 1923 - 1944 1TL: William Poulten to Deacon, 38 March 1931 re: Note about John Cooper of Inglewood, Ontario, representative of Messrs W. & R. Chambers, Ltd. Of Edinburgh and London has been appointed the Agent of the Publishers' Association. 1ALS: Cooper to Deacon 15 March 1944 Copeland, John M. 1933 - 1949 1 newspaper clipping: Tit's About Time'. 5:25 4TLS: Copeland to Deacon, 15 March 1944 5:26 Corbett, Joan 1948 - 1949 1ALS: Corbet to Deacon, 24 September 1948 <			opinion about poetry, etc.	
1936 re: Personal letter; inquiry about Sutton; inquiry about the "Daily News"; Poteen; The Four Jameses; attached cippings, etc. Newspaper clippings; 20 + enclosed. 1 notice: Charles O'Neill Conroy, K.C. announces that he has resumed the general practice of law and has joined in partnership with his son, Mr. James O'Neill Conroy, City Solicitor, at Reid Building, 1 January 1931 Cooper, Courtney 1931 11ALS: Cooper, C. to Deacon, 16 March 1931 re: Discussing Cooper's and his own book on Canada. 1TL: Deacon to Cooper, C. 18 March 1931 re: Discussing Cooper's and his own book on Canada. 1TLS: Cooper, C. to Deacon, 28 March 1931 re: The Writers' Club. 1TL: Deacon to Cooper, C. 24 April 1931 re: The Writers' Club. Cooper, John 1923 - 1944 1TL: William Poulten to Deacon, 38 March 1931 re: Note about John Cooper of Inglewood, Ontario, representative of Messrs W. & R. Chambers, Ltd. Of Edinburgh and London has been appointed the Agent of the Publishers' Association. 1ALS: Cooper to Deacon 15 March 1944 Copeland, John M. 1933 - 1949 1 newspaper clipping: Tit's About Time'. 5:25 4TLS: Copeland to Deacon, 15 March 1944 5:26 Corbett, Joan 1948 - 1949 1ALS: Corbet to Deacon, 24 September 1948 <				
re: Personal letter; inquiry about Sutton: inquiry about the "Daily News"; Poteen; The Four Jameses; attached clippings: etc. Newspaper clippings: 20 + enclosed. 1 notice: Charles O'Neill Conroy, K.C. announces that he has resumed the general practice of law and has joined in partnership with his son, Mr. James O'Neill Conroy, City Solicitor, at Reid Building, 1 January 1931 Cooper, Courtney 1931 1ALS: Cooper, C. to Deacon, 16 March 1931 re: Discussing Cooper's and his own book on Canada. 1TL: Deacon to Cooper, C. 18 March 1931 re: Discussing Cooper's and his own book on Canada. 1TL: Si Cooper, C. to Deacon's Book for the one of the New York papers (Herald Tribune). 1TL: Deacon to Cooper, C. 24 April 1931 re: The Writers' Club new headquarters. 1TN: Cooper, C. to Deacon, 17 May 1931 re: Change of address and thank you for invitation to the Writers' Club. Cooper John 1923 - 1944 1TL: William Poulten to Deacon, 15 March 1944 Cooper diplement of the Publishers' Association. 1ALS: Cooper of Deacon 15 March 1944 Cooper diplement of the Publishers' Association. 1ALS: Cooper to Deacon, 18 May 1949 re: Personal letters; Bookworms (Toby Lampoons, p. 34); Copeland, John M. 1948 - 1949 1ALS: Corbet to Deacon, 24 September 1948 1 copy: Biography of Thomas William Wilby (1870 – 1923). 1TL: Scotett to Deacon, 74 August 1949 re: Personal letter and news of Corbett's appointment as Research Scholar Abroad by the Department of State, the Board of Foreign Fellowships, the Institute of International 			10ALS: Conroy to Deacon, 28 May 1928 – 31 December	
"Daily News"; Poteen; The Four Jameses; attached clippings, etc. Newspaper clippings: 20 + enclosed. 1 notice: Charles O'Neill Conroy, K.C. announces that he has resumed the general practice of law and has joined in partnership with his son, Mr. James O'Neill Conroy, City Solicitor, at Reid Building, 1 January 1931 5:23 Cooper, Courtney 1931 1ALS: Cooper, C. to Deacon, 16 March 1931 re: Canadian literature. 5:23 TIL: Deacon to Cooper, C. 18 March 1931 re: Discussing Cooper's and his own book on Canada. 5:23 ITL: Deacon to Cooper, C. 24 April 1931 re: Agreeing to review Deacon's book for the one of the New York papers (Herald Tribune). 5:24 Cooper, John 1923 - 1944 1TL: William Poulten to Deacon, September 1923 re: Note about John Cooper's W. & R. Chambers, Ltd. Of Edinburgh and London has been appointed the Agent of the Publishers' Association. 5:24 Cooper, John M. 1933 - 1949 1 newspaper clipping: "It's About Time". 5:25 4TLS: Cooper to Deacon, 16 March 1944 5:25 Corbett, Joan 1948 - 1949 1ALS: Cooper to Deacon, 18 February 1933 - 18 May 1949 re: Personal letters; Bookworms (Toby Lampoons, p. 34); Copeland's Intreatined book revival. 5:26 Corbett, Joan 1948 - 1949 1ALS: Corbet to Deacon, 17 August 1949 re: Personal letter and news of Corbet's appointment as Research Scholar Arroad by the Department of State, the Board of Foreign Fellowships, the Institute of International			1936	
clippings, etc. Newspaper clippings: 20 + enclosed. 1 notice: Charles O'Neill Conroy, K.C. announces that he has resumed the general practice of law and has joined in partnership with his son, ML . James O'Neill Conroy, City Solicitor, at Reid Building, 1 January 1931 5:23 Cooper, Courtney 1931 1ALS: Cooper, C. to Deacon, 18 March 1931 re: Canadiani literature. 5:23 TIL: Deacon to Cooper, C. 18 March 1931 re: Agreeing to review Deacon's book for the one of the New York papers (Herald Tribune). 5:23 TIL: Deacon to Cooper, C. 24 April 1931 re: Agreeing to review Deacon's book for the one of the New York papers (Herald Tribune). 5:24 Cooper, John 1923 - 1944 1TL: William Poulten to Deacon, 17 May 1931 re: Change of address and thank you for invitation to the Writers' Club. 5:24 Cooper, John 1923 - 1944 1TL: William Poulten to Deacon, September 1923 re: Note about John Cooper of Inglewood, Ontario, representative of Messrs W. & R. Chambers, Ltd. Of Edinburgh and London has been appointed the Agent of the Publishers' Association. 5:25 Copeland, John M. 1933 - 1949 1 newspaper clipping: "It's About Time". 5:25 Grobeland, John M. 1948 - 1949 1 Newspaper clipping: "It's About Time". 5:26 Corbett, Joan 1948 - 1949 1 ALS: Corbet to Deacon, 24 September 1948 5:26 Corbett, Joan 1948 - 1949 1 ALS: Corbet to			re: Personal letter; inquiry about Sutton; inquiry about the	
clippings, etc. Newspaper clippings: 20 + enclosed. 1 notice: Charles O'Neill Conroy, K.C. announces that he has resumed the general practice of law and has joined in partnership with his son, ML . James O'Neill Conroy, City Solicitor, at Reid Building, 1 January 1931 5:23 Cooper, Courtney 1931 1ALS: Cooper, C. to Deacon, 18 March 1931 re: Canadiani literature. 5:23 TIL: Deacon to Cooper, C. 18 March 1931 re: Agreeing to review Deacon's book for the one of the New York papers (Herald Tribune). 5:23 TIL: Deacon to Cooper, C. 24 April 1931 re: Agreeing to review Deacon's book for the one of the New York papers (Herald Tribune). 5:24 Cooper, John 1923 - 1944 1TL: William Poulten to Deacon, 17 May 1931 re: Change of address and thank you for invitation to the Writers' Club. 5:24 Cooper, John 1923 - 1944 1TL: William Poulten to Deacon, September 1923 re: Note about John Cooper of Inglewood, Ontario, representative of Messrs W. & R. Chambers, Ltd. Of Edinburgh and London has been appointed the Agent of the Publishers' Association. 5:25 Copeland, John M. 1933 - 1949 1 newspaper clipping: "It's About Time". 5:25 Grobeland, John M. 1948 - 1949 1 Newspaper clipping: "It's About Time". 5:26 Corbett, Joan 1948 - 1949 1 ALS: Corbet to Deacon, 24 September 1948 5:26 Corbett, Joan 1948 - 1949 1 ALS: Corbet to				
Cooper, Courtney 1931 1. notice: Charles O'Neill Conroy, K.C. announces that he has resumed the general practice of law and has joined in partnership with his son, Mr. James O'Neill Conroy, City Solicitor, at Reid Building, 1 January 1931 Cooper, Courtney 1931 14LS: Cooper, C. to Deacon, 16 March 1931 re: Canadian literature. TTL: Deacon to Cooper, C. 18 March 1931 re: Discussing Cooper's and his own book on Canada. 5:23 TTL: Deacon to Cooper, C. 18 March 1931 re: Agreeing to review Deacon's book for the one of the New York papers (Herald Tribune). 5:11: Deacon to Cooper, C. 24 April 1931 re: Charge of address and thank you for invitation to the Writers' Club new headquarters. Cooper, John 1923 - 1944 1TL: William Poulten to Deacon, September 1923 re: Note about John Cooper of Inglewood, Ontario, representative of Messrs W. & R. Chambers, Ltd. Of Edinburgh and London has been appointed the Agent of the Publishers' Association. 5:24 Coopeland, John M. 1933 - 1949 1 newspaper clipping: 'It's About Time'. 5:25 Corbett, Joan 1948 - 1949 1 Newspaper clipping: 'It's About Time'. 5:26 Corbett, Joan 1948 - 1949 1 ALS: Corbet to Deacon, 17 Mugut 1949 re: Personal letters; Bookworms (Toby Lampoons, p. 34); Copeland's threatened book revival. 5:26 Corbett, Joan 1948 - 1949 1 ALS: Corbet to Deacon, 17 August 1949 re: Personal letters' appointment as Research Scholar Abroad by the Department of State, the Board of Foreiore Fellowshi			•	
Inotice: Charles O'Neill Conroy, K.C. announces that he has resumed the general practice of law and has joined in partnership with his son, Mr. James O'Neill Conroy, City Solicitor, at Reid Building, J. January 1931 Cooper, Courtney 1931 1ALS: Cooper, C. to Deacon, 16 March 1931 re: Canadian literature. 1TL: Deacon to Cooper, C. 18 March 1931 re: Canadian literature. 5:23 1TL: Deacon to Cooper, C. to Deacon, 16 March 1931 re: Canadian literature. 5:23 1TL: Deacon to Cooper, C. to Deacon, 28 March 1931 re: Canadian literature. 5:24 1TL: Scooper, C. to Deacon, 28 March 1931 re: Agreeing to review Deacon's book for the one of the New York papers (Herald Tribune). 11TL: Deacon to Cooper, C. 24 April 1931 re: The Writers' Club. Cooper, John 1923 - 1944 1TL: William Poulten to Deacon, September 1923 re: Note about John Cooper of Inglewood, Ontario, representative of Messrs W. & R. Chambers, Ltd. Of Edinburgh and London has been appointed the Agent of the Publishers' Association. 5:25 Copeland, John M. 1933 - 1949 1 newspaper clipping: "It's About Time". 5:25 4TLS: Cooper to Deacon, 18 February 1933 – 18 May 1949 re: Personal letters; Bookworms (Toby Lampoons, p. 34); Copeland's threatened book revival. 5:26 Corbett, Joan 1948 - 1949 1ALS: Corbett to Deacon, 74 September 1948 february 1931 re: Personal letter and news of Corbett's appointment as Research Scholar Abroad by the Department of State, the Board of Foreing Felowships, the Institute of International			- 11 5-7	
Inotice: Charles O'Neill Conroy, K.C. announces that he has resumed the general practice of law and has joined in partnership with his son, Mr. James O'Neill Conroy, City Solicitor, at Reid Building, J. January 1931 Cooper, Courtney 1931 1ALS: Cooper, C. to Deacon, 16 March 1931 re: Canadian literature. 1TL: Deacon to Cooper, C. 18 March 1931 re: Canadian literature. 5:23 1TL: Deacon to Cooper, C. to Deacon, 16 March 1931 re: Canadian literature. 5:23 1TL: Deacon to Cooper, C. to Deacon, 28 March 1931 re: Canadian literature. 5:24 1TL: Scooper, C. to Deacon, 28 March 1931 re: Agreeing to review Deacon's book for the one of the New York papers (Herald Tribune). 11TL: Deacon to Cooper, C. 24 April 1931 re: The Writers' Club. Cooper, John 1923 - 1944 1TL: William Poulten to Deacon, September 1923 re: Note about John Cooper of Inglewood, Ontario, representative of Messrs W. & R. Chambers, Ltd. Of Edinburgh and London has been appointed the Agent of the Publishers' Association. 5:25 Copeland, John M. 1933 - 1949 1 newspaper clipping: "It's About Time". 5:25 4TLS: Cooper to Deacon, 18 February 1933 – 18 May 1949 re: Personal letters; Bookworms (Toby Lampoons, p. 34); Copeland's threatened book revival. 5:26 Corbett, Joan 1948 - 1949 1ALS: Corbett to Deacon, 74 September 1948 february 1931 re: Personal letter and news of Corbett's appointment as Research Scholar Abroad by the Department of State, the Board of Foreing Felowships, the Institute of International			Newspaper clippings: 20 + enclosed	
has resumed the general practice of law and has joined in partnership with his son, Mr. James O'Neill Conroy, City Solicitor, at Reid Building, 1 January 1931 5:23 Cooper, Courtney 1931 1ALS: Cooper, C. to Deacon, 16 March 1931 re: Canadian literature. 5:23 1TL: Deacon to Cooper, C. to Deacon, 28 March 1931 re: Canadian literature. 5:23 1TL: Deacon to Cooper, C. to Deacon, 28 March 1931 re: Agreeing to review Deacon's book for the one of the New York papers (Herald Tribune). 5:24 1TL: Deacon to Cooper, C. to Deacon, 28 March 1931 re: Agreeing to review Deacon's book for the one of the New York papers (Herald Tribune). 5:25 1TL: Witters' Club. 1TL: Witters' Club. 5:24 Cooper, John 1923 - 1944 1TC: William Poulten to Deacon, September 1923 re: Note about John Cooper of Inglewood, Ontario, representative of Messrs W. & R. Chambers, Ltd. Of Edinburgh and London has been appointed the Agent of the Publishers' Association. 5:25 4TLS: Cooper to Deacon 15 March 1944 5:25 5:25 Corbeland, John M. 1933 - 1949 1 newspaper clipping: "It's About Time". 5:26 Corbeland, John M. 1948 - 1949 1 ALS: Cooper on 24 September 1948 5:26 Corbett, Joan 1948 - 1949 1 ALS: Corbett to Deacon, 24 September 1948 5:26 1TL: William Foulte to Deacon,				
has resumed the general practice of law and has joined in partnership with his son, Mr. James O'Neill Conroy, City Solicitor, at Reid Building, 1 January 1931 5:23 Cooper, Courtney 1931 1ALS: Cooper, C. to Deacon, 16 March 1931 re: Canadian literature. 5:23 1TL: Deacon to Cooper, C. to Deacon, 28 March 1931 re: Canadian literature. 5:23 1TL: Deacon to Cooper, C. to Deacon, 28 March 1931 re: Agreeing to review Deacon's book for the one of the New York papers (Herald Tribune). 5:24 1TL: Deacon to Cooper, C. to Deacon, 28 March 1931 re: Agreeing to review Deacon's book for the one of the New York papers (Herald Tribune). 5:25 1TL: Witters' Club. 1TL: Witters' Club. 5:24 Cooper, John 1923 - 1944 1TC: William Poulten to Deacon, September 1923 re: Note about John Cooper of Inglewood, Ontario, representative of Messrs W. & R. Chambers, Ltd. Of Edinburgh and London has been appointed the Agent of the Publishers' Association. 5:25 4TLS: Cooper to Deacon 15 March 1944 5:25 5:25 Corbeland, John M. 1933 - 1949 1 newspaper clipping: "It's About Time". 5:26 Corbeland, John M. 1948 - 1949 1 ALS: Cooper on 24 September 1948 5:26 Corbett, Joan 1948 - 1949 1 ALS: Corbett to Deacon, 24 September 1948 5:26 1TL: William Foulte to Deacon,			1 notice: Charles O'Neill Conroy, K.C. announces that he	
partnership with his son, Mr. James O'Neil Conroy, City Solicitor, at Reid Building, 1 January 1931 Cooper, Courtney 1931 1ALS: Cooper, C. to Deacon, 16 March 1931 re: Canadian literature. 5:23 1TL: Deacon to Cooper, C. 18 March 1931 re: Discussing Cooper's and his own book on Canada. 1TL: Deacon to Cooper, C. 18 March 1931 re: Agreeing to review Deacon's book for the one of the New York papers (Heraid Tribune). 1TL: Deacon to Cooper, C. 24 April 1931 re: Agreeing to review Deacon's book for the one of the New York papers (Heraid Tribune). Cooper, John 1923 - 1944 1TL: William Poulten to Deacon, 7May 1931 re: Change of address and thank you for invitation to the Writers' Club. 5:24 Cooper, John 1923 - 1944 1TL: William Poulten to Deacon, September 1923 re: Note about John Cooper of Inglewood, Ontario, representative of Messrs W. & R. Chambers, Ltd. Of Edinburgh and London has been appointed the Agent of the Publishers' Association. 5:25 4TLS: Cooper to Deacon 15 March 1944 5:25 4TLS: Copeland to Deacon, 18 February 1933 – 18 May 1949 re: Personal letters; Bookworms (Toby Lampoons, p. 34); Copeland's threatened book revival. 5:26 Corbett, Joan 1948 - 1949 1ALS: Corbett to Deacon, 17 August 1949 re: Personal letter and news of Corbett's appointment as Research Scholar Abroad by the Department of State, the Board of Foreign Fellowships, the Institute of International				
Solicitor, at Reid Building, 1 January 1931 Cooper, Courtney 1931 1ALS: Cooper, C. to Deacon, 16 March 1931 re: Canadian literature. 5:23 11L: Deacon to Cooper, C. 18 March 1931 re: Discussing Cooper's and his own book on Canada. 1TL: Deacon to Cooper, C. 18 March 1931 re: Agreeing to review Deacon's book for the one of the New York papers (Herald Tribune). 1TL: Deacon to Cooper, C. 24 April 1931 re: The Writers' Club new headquarters. 1TNS: Cooper, C. to Deacon, 77 May 1931 re: Change of address and thank you for invitation to the Writers' Club. 5:24 Cooper, John 1923 - 1944 1TL: William Poulten to Deacon, September 1923 re: Note about John Cooper of Inglewood, Ontario, representative of Messrs W. & R. Chambers, Ltd. Of Edinburgh and London has been appointed the Agent of the Publishers' Association. 5:24 Coopeland, John M. 1933 - 1949 1 newspaper clipping: "It's About Time". 5:25 4TLS: Cooper to Deacon, 18 February 1933 – 18 May 1949 re: Personal letters; <i>Bokworms</i> (Toby Lampoons, p. 34); Copeland's threatened book revival. 5:26 Corbett, Joan 1948 - 1949 1ALS: Corbet to Deacon, 24 September 1948 5:26 1 copy: Biography of Thomas William Wilby (1870 – 1923). 11LS: Corbet to Deacon, 7.7 August 1949 re: Personal letter and news of Corbett's appointment as Research Scholar Abroad by the Department of State, the Board of Foreign Fellowships, the Institute of International <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td>				
Cooper, Courtney 1931 1ALS: Cooper, C. to Deacon, 16 March 1931 re: Canadian literature. 5:23 1TL: Deacon to Cooper, C. 18 March 1931 re: Discussing Cooper's and his own book on Canada. 1TLS: Cooper, C. to Deacon, 28 March 1931 re: Agreeing to review Deacon's book for the one of the New York papers (Herald Tribune). 1TLS: Cooper, C. 24 April 1931 re: The Writers' Club new headquarters. 1TNS: Cooper, C. to Deacon, 17 May 1931 re: Change of address and thank you for invitation to the Writers' Club. 5:24 Cooper, John 1923 - 1944 1TL: William Poulten to Deacon, September 1923 re: Note about John Cooper of Inglewood, Ontario, representative of Messrs W. & R. Chambers, Ltd. Of Edinburgh and London has been appointed the Agent of the Publishers' Association. 5:25 Copeland, John M. 1933 - 1949 1 newspaper clipping: "It's About Time". 5:25 Questry Jaya 1948 - 1949 1 ALS: Cooper to Deacon, 15 March 1944 5:26 Corbett, Joan 1948 - 1949 1 ALS: Corbet to Deacon, 24 September 1948 5:26 1 copy: Biography of Thomas William Wilby (1870 – 1923). 15:26 5:26 1 TLS: Corbet to Deacon, 77 August 1949 re: Personal letter and news of Corbett's appointment as Research Scholar Abroad by the Department of State, the Board of Foreign Fellowships, the Institute of International 5:26				
re: Canadian literature. 1TL: Deacon to Cooper, C. 18 March 1931 re: Discussing Cooper's and his own book on Canada. 1TLS: Cooper, C. to Deacon, 28 March 1931 re: Agreeing to review Deacon's book for the one of the New York papers (Herald Tribune). 1TL: Deacon to Cooper, C. 24 April 1931 re: The Writers' Club new headquarters. 1TNS: Cooper, C. to Deacon, 17 May 1931 re: Change of address and thank you for invitation to the Writers' Club. Cooper, John 1923 - 1944 112: William Poulten to Deacon, September 1923 re: Note about John Cooper of Inglewood, Ontario, representative of Messrs W. & R. Chambers, Ltd. Of Edinburgh and London has been appointed the Agent of the Publishers' Association. 1ALS: Cooper to Deacon, 15 March 1944 Copeland, John M. 1933 - 1949 1 newspaper clipping: "It's About Time". 5:25 4TLS: Copeland to Deacon, 18 February 1933 – 18 May 1949 re: Personal letters; <i>Bookworms</i> (Toby Lampoons, p. 34); Copeland's threatened book revial. Corbett, Joan 1948 - 1949 1ALS: Corbett to Deacon, 24 September 1948 5:26 1 copy: Biography of Thomas William Wilby (1870 – 1923). 11LS: Corbett to Deacon, 17 August 1949 re: Personal letter and news of Corbett's appointment as		4004		5.00
ITL: Deacon to Cooper, C. 18 March 1931 re: Discussing Cooper's and his own book on Canada. ITLS: Cooper, C. to Deacon, 28 March 1931 re: Agreeing to review Deacon's book for the one of the New York papers (Herald Tribune). ITL: Deacon to Cooper, C. 24 April 1931 re: The Writers' Club new headquarters. ITNS: Cooper, C. to Deacon, 17 May 1931 re: Change of address and thank you for invitation to the Writers' Club. Cooper, John 1923 - 1944 ITL: William Poulten to Deacon, September 1923 re: Note about John Cooper of Inglewood, Ontario, representative of Messrs W. & R. Chambers, Ltd. Of Edinburgh and London has been appointed the Agent of the Publishers' Association. ALLS: Cooper to Deacon 15 March 1944 Copeland, John M. 1933 - 1949 1 newspaper clipping: "It's About Time". 5:25 4TLS: Copeland to Deacon, 18 February 1933 – 18 May 1949 re: Personal letters; <i>Bookworms</i> (Toby Lampoons, p. 34); Copeland's threatened book revival. Corbett, Joan 1948 - 1949 1ALS: Corbett to Deacon, 24 September 1948 5:26 1 copy: Biography of Thomas William Wilby (1870 – 1923). 11LS: Corbett to Deacon, 17 August 1949 re: Personal letter and news of Corbett's appointment as Research Scholar Abroad by the Department of State, the Board of Foreign Fellowships, the Institute of Internationa	Cooper, Courtney	1931		5:23
re: Discussing Cooper's and his own book on Canada. 1TLS: Cooper, C. to Deacon, 28 March 1931 re: Agreeing to review Deacon's book for the one of the New York papers (Herald Tribune). 1TL: Deacon to Cooper, C. 24 April 1931 re: The Writers' Club new headquarters. 1TNS: Cooper, C. to Deacon, 17 May 1931 re: Change of address and thank you for invitation to the Writers' Club. Cooper, John 1923 - 1944 1TL: William Poulten to Deacon, September 1923 re: Note about John Cooper of Inglewood, Ontario, representative of Messrs W. & R. Chambers, Ltd. Of Edinburgh and London has been appointed the Agent of the Publishers' Association. 1ALS: Cooper to Deacon 15 March 1944 Copeland, John M. 1933 - 1949 1 newspaper clipping: "It's About Time". 5:25 4TLS: Copeland to Deacon, 18 February 1933 – 18 May 1949 re: Personal letters; <i>Bookworms</i> (Toby Lampoons, p. 34); Copeland's threatened book revival. Corbett, Joan 1948 - 1949 1 ALS: Corbett to Deacon, 17 August 1949 1 copy: Biography of Thomas William Wilby (1870 – 1923). 1TLS: Corbett to Deacon, 17 August 1949 re: Personal letter and news of Corbett's appointment as Research Scholar Abroad by the Department of State, the Board of Foreign Fellowships, the Institute of International			re: Canadian literature.	
re: Discussing Cooper's and his own book on Canada. 1TLS: Cooper, C. to Deacon, 28 March 1931 re: Agreeing to review Deacon's book for the one of the New York papers (Herald Tribune). 1TL: Deacon to Cooper, C. 24 April 1931 re: The Writers' Club new headquarters. 1TNS: Cooper, C. to Deacon, 17 May 1931 re: Change of address and thank you for invitation to the Writers' Club. Cooper, John 1923 - 1944 1TL: William Poulten to Deacon, September 1923 re: Note about John Cooper of Inglewood, Ontario, representative of Messrs W. & R. Chambers, Ltd. Of Edinburgh and London has been appointed the Agent of the Publishers' Association. 1ALS: Cooper to Deacon 15 March 1944 Copeland, John M. 1933 - 1949 1 newspaper clipping: "It's About Time". 5:25 4TLS: Copeland to Deacon, 18 February 1933 – 18 May 1949 re: Personal letters; <i>Bookworms</i> (Toby Lampoons, p. 34); Copeland's threatened book revival. Corbett, Joan 1948 - 1949 1 ALS: Corbett to Deacon, 17 August 1949 1 copy: Biography of Thomas William Wilby (1870 – 1923). 1TLS: Corbett to Deacon, 17 August 1949 re: Personal letter and news of Corbett's appointment as Research Scholar Abroad by the Department of State, the Board of Foreign Fellowships, the Institute of International				
TLS: Cooper, C. to Deacon, 28 March 1931 re: Agreeing to review Deacon's book for the one of the New York papers (Herald Tribune). 1TL: Deacon to Cooper, C. 24 April 1931 re: The Writers' Club new headquarters. 1TNS: Cooper, C. to Deacon, 17 May 1931 re: Change of address and thank you for invitation to the Writers' Club. Cooper, John 1923 - 1944 1TL: William Poulten to Deacon, September 1923 re: Note about John Cooper of Inglewood, Ontario, representative of Messrs W. & R. Chambers, Ltd. Of Edinburgh and London has been appointed the Agent of the Publishers' Association. ALS: Cooper to Deacon 15 March 1944 Copeland, John M. 1933 - 1949 1 newspaper clipping: "It's About Time". 4TLS: Copeland to Deacon, 18 February 1933 – 18 May 1949 re: Personal letters; Bookworms (Toby Lampoons, p. 34); Copeland's threatened book revival. Corbett, Joan 1948 - 1949 1ALS: Corbett to Deacon, 17 August 1948 re: Personal letter and news of Corbett's appointment as Research Scholar Abroad by the Department of State, the Board of Foreign Fellowships, the Institute of International			• •	
re: Agreeing to review Deacon's book for the one of the New York papers (Herald Tribune). 1TL: Deacon to Cooper, C. 24 April 1931 re: The Writers' Club new headquarters. 1TNS: Cooper, C. to Deacon, 17 May 1931 re: Change of address and thank you for invitation to the Writers' Club. Cooper, John 1923 - 1944 11L: William Poulten to Deacon, September 1923 re: Note about John Cooper of Inglewood, Ontario, representative of Messrs W. & R. Chambers, Ltd. Of Edinburgh and London has been appointed the Agent of the Publishers' Association. ALLS: Cooper to Deacon 15 March 1944 Copeland, John M. 1933 - 1949 1 newspaper clipping: "It's About Time". 5:25 4TLS: Copeland to Deacon, 18 February 1933 – 18 May 1949 re: Personal letters; <i>Bookworms</i> (Toby Lampoons, p. 34); Copeland's threatened book revival. Corbett, Joan 1948 - 1949 1ALS: Corbett to Deacon, 24 September 1948 5:26 1 copy: Biography of Thomas William Wilby (1870 – 1923). 11LS: Corbett to Deacon, 17 August 1949 re: Personal letter and news of Corbett's appointment as Research Scholar Abroad by the Department of State, the Board of Foreign Fellowships, the Institute of International			re: Discussing Cooper's and his own book on Canada.	
re: Agreeing to review Deacon's book for the one of the New York papers (Herald Tribune). ITL: Deacon to Cooper, C. 24 April 1931 re: The Writers' Club new headquarters. 1TL: Deacon to Cooper, C. to Deacon, 17 May 1931 re: The Writers' Club new headquarters. ITNS: Cooper, C. to Deacon, 17 May 1931 re: Change of address and thank you for invitation to the Writers' Club. Cooper, John 1923 - 1944 ITL: William Poulten to Deacon, September 1923 re: Note about John Cooper of Inglewood, Ontario, representative of Messrs W. & R. Chambers, Ltd. Of Edinburgh and London has been appointed the Agent of the Publishers' Association. ALLS: Cooper to Deacon 15 March 1944 Inewspaper clipping: "It's About Time". Copeland, John M. 1933 - 1949 1 newspaper clipping: "It's About Time". Copeland, John M. 1933 - 1949 1 newspaper clipping: "It's About Time". Copeland, John M. 1948 - 1949 1 ALS: Coopert to Deacon, 18 February 1933 – 18 May 1949 re: Personal letters; <i>Bookworms</i> (Toby Lampoons, p. 34); Copeland's threatened book revival. Corbett, Joan 1948 - 1949 1 ALS: Corbett to Deacon, 24 September 1948 5:26 1 copy: Biography of Thomas William Wilby (1870 – 1923). 1TLS: Corbett to Deacon, 17 August 1949 re: Personal letter and news of Corbett's appointment as Research Scholar Abroad by the Department of State, the Board of Foreign Fellowships, the Institute of International				
New York papers (Herald Tribune).1TL: Deacon to Cooper, C. 24 April 1931 re: The Writers' Club new headquarters.1TNS: Cooper, C. to Deacon, 17 May 1931 re: Change of address and thank you for invitation to the Writers' Club.Cooper, John1923 - 194411L: William Poulten to Deacon, September 1923 re: Note about John Cooper of Inglewood, Ontario, representative of Messrs W. & R. Chambers, Ltd. Of Edinburgh and London has been appointed the Agent of the Publishers' Association.1ALS: Cooper to Deacon 15 March 1944Copeland, John M.1933 - 19491 newspaper clipping: "It's About Time".5:254TLS: Copeland to Deacon, 18 February 1933 – 18 May 1949 re: Personal letters; Bookworms (Toby Lampoons, p. 34); Copeland's threatened book revival.Corbett, Joan1948 - 19491ALS: Corbett to Deacon, 24 September 19485:261 copy: Biography of Thomas William Wilby (1870 – 1923).1TLS: Corbett to Deacon, 17 August 1949 re: Personal letter and news of Corbett's appointment as Research Scholar Abroad by the Department of State, the Board of Foreign Fellowships, the Institute of International				
1TL: Deacon to Cooper, C. 24 April 1931 re: The Writers' Club new headquarters. 1TNS: Cooper, C. to Deacon, 17 May 1931 re: Change of address and thank you for invitation to the Writers' Club. Cooper, John 1923 - 1944 1TL: William Poulten to Deacon, September 1923 re: Note about John Cooper of Inglewood, Ontario, representative of Messrs W. & R. Chambers, Ltd. Of Edinburgh and London has been appointed the Agent of the Publishers' Association. 1ALS: Cooper to Deacon 15 March 1944 Copeland, John M. 1933 - 1949 1 newspaper clipping: "It's About Time". 5:25 4TLS: Copeland to Deacon, 18 February 1933 – 18 May 1949 re: Personal letters; Bookworms (Toby Lampoons, p. 34); Copeland's threatened book revival. Corbett, Joan 1948 - 1949 1ALS: Corbett to Deacon, 24 September 1948 5:26 1 copy: Biography of Thomas William Wilby (1870 – 1923). 1TLS: Corbett to Deacon, 17 August 1949 5:26 1 copy: Biography of Thomas William Wilby (1870 – 1923). 1TLS: Corbett to Deacon, 17 August 1949 5:26				
re: The Writers' Club new headquarters.1TNS: Cooper, C. to Deacon, 17 May 1931 re: Change of address and thank you for invitation to the Writers' Club.Cooper, John1923 - 19441TL: William Poulten to Deacon, September 1923 re: Note about John Cooper of Inglewood, Ontario, representative of Messrs W. & R. Chambers, Ltd. Of Edinburgh and London has been appointed the Agent of the Publishers' Association. 1ALS: Cooper to Deacon 15 March 19445:24Copeland, John M.1933 - 19491 newspaper clipping: "It's About Time". September 1933 - 18 May 1949 re: Personal letters; <i>Bookworms</i> (Toby Lampoons, p. 34); Copeland's threatened book revival.5:26Corbett, Joan1948 - 19491 ALS: Corbett to Deacon, 17 August 1949 re: Personal letter and news of Corbett's appointment as Research Scholar Abroad by the Department of State, the Board of Foreign Fellowships, the Institute of International5:26			New York papers (Herald Tribune).	
re: The Writers' Club new headquarters.1TNS: Cooper, C. to Deacon, 17 May 1931 re: Change of address and thank you for invitation to the Writers' Club.Cooper, John1923 - 19441TL: William Poulten to Deacon, September 1923 re: Note about John Cooper of Inglewood, Ontario, representative of Messrs W. & R. Chambers, Ltd. Of Edinburgh and London has been appointed the Agent of the Publishers' Association. 1ALS: Cooper to Deacon 15 March 19445:24Copeland, John M.1933 - 19491 newspaper clipping: "It's About Time". State Science Scie				
1TNS: Cooper, C. to Deacon, 17 May 1931 re: Change of address and thank you for invitation to the Writers' Club.Cooper, John1923 - 19441TL: William Poulten to Deacon, September 1923 re: Note about John Cooper of Inglewood, Ontario, representative of Messrs W. & R. Chambers, Ltd. Of Edinburgh and London has been appointed the Agent of the Publishers' Association. 1ALS: Cooper to Deacon 15 March 19445:24Copeland, John M.1933 - 19491 newspaper clipping: "It's About Time". State Science Scien			1TL: Deacon to Cooper, C. 24 April 1931	
re: Change of address and thank you for invitation to the Writers' Club.Cooper, John1923 - 19441TL: William Poulten to Deacon, September 1923 re: Note about John Cooper of Inglewood, Ontario, representative of Messrs W. & R. Chambers, Ltd. Of Edinburgh and London has been appointed the Agent of the Publishers' Association.5:24Copeland, John M.1933 - 19491 newspaper clipping: "It's About Time".5:254TLS: Cooper to Deacon 15 March 19445:25Copeland, John M.1933 - 19491 newspaper clipping: "It's About Time".5:254TLS: Copeland to Deacon, 18 February 1933 – 18 May 1949 re: Personal letters; Bookworms (Toby Lampoons, p. 34); Copeland's threatened book revival.5:26Corbett, Joan1948 - 19491ALS: Corbett to Deacon, 24 September 1948 1 copy: Biography of Thomas William Wilby (1870 – 1923).5:26TLS: Corbett to Deacon, 17 August 1949 re: Personal letter and news of Corbett's appointment as Research Scholar Abroad by the Department of State, the Board of Foreign Fellowships, the Institute of International5:26			re: The Writers' Club new headquarters.	
re: Change of address and thank you for invitation to the Writers' Club.Cooper, John1923 - 19441TL: William Poulten to Deacon, September 1923 re: Note about John Cooper of Inglewood, Ontario, representative of Messrs W. & R. Chambers, Ltd. Of Edinburgh and London has been appointed the Agent of the Publishers' Association.5:24Copeland, John M.1933 - 19491 newspaper clipping: "It's About Time".5:254TLS: Cooper to Deacon 15 March 19445:25Copeland, John M.1933 - 19491 newspaper clipping: "It's About Time".5:254TLS: Copeland to Deacon, 18 February 1933 – 18 May 1949 re: Personal letters; Bookworms (Toby Lampoons, p. 34); Copeland's threatened book revival.5:26Corbett, Joan1948 - 19491ALS: Corbett to Deacon, 24 September 1948 1 copy: Biography of Thomas William Wilby (1870 – 1923).5:261TLS: Corbett to Deacon, 17 August 1949 re: Personal letter and news of Corbett's appointment as Research Scholar Abroad by the Department of State, the Board of Foreign Fellowships, the Institute of International5:26				
Writers' Člub.Cooper, John1923 - 19441TL: William Poulten to Deacon, September 1923 re: Note about John Cooper of Inglewood, Ontario, representative of Messrs W. & R. Chambers, Ltd. Of Edinburgh and London has been appointed the Agent of the Publishers' Association.5:24Copeland, John M.1933 - 19491 newspaper clipping: "It's About Time".5:254TLS: Coopel nd Deacon, 18 February 1933 – 18 May 1949 re: Personal letters; Bookworms (Toby Lampoons, p. 34); Copeland's threatened book revival.5:26Corbett, Joan1948 - 19491ALS: Corbett to Deacon, 24 September 1948 1 copy: Biography of Thomas William Wilby (1870 – 1923).5:261TLS: Corbett to Deacon, 17 August 1949 re: Personal letter and news of Corbett's appointment as Research Scholar Abroad by the Department of State, the Board of Foreign Fellowships, the Institute of International5:26			1TNS: Cooper, C. to Deacon, 17 May 1931	
Writers' Člub.Cooper, John1923 - 19441TL: William Poulten to Deacon, September 1923 re: Note about John Cooper of Inglewood, Ontario, representative of Messrs W. & R. Chambers, Ltd. Of Edinburgh and London has been appointed the Agent of the Publishers' Association.5:24Copeland, John M.1933 - 19491 newspaper clipping: "It's About Time".5:254TLS: Coopel nd Deacon, 18 February 1933 – 18 May 1949 re: Personal letters; Bookworms (Toby Lampoons, p. 34); Copeland's threatened book revival.5:26Corbett, Joan1948 - 19491ALS: Corbett to Deacon, 24 September 1948 1 copy: Biography of Thomas William Wilby (1870 – 1923).5:261TLS: Corbett to Deacon, 17 August 1949 re: Personal letter and news of Corbett's appointment as Research Scholar Abroad by the Department of State, the Board of Foreign Fellowships, the Institute of International5:26				
Cooper, John 1923 - 1944 1TL: William Poulten to Deacon, September 1923 re: Note about John Cooper of Inglewood, Ontario, representative of Messrs W. & R. Chambers, Ltd. Of Edinburgh and London has been appointed the Agent of the Publishers' Association. 5:24 Copeland, John M. 1933 - 1949 1 newspaper clipping: "It's About Time". 5:25 4TLS: Cooper to Deacon 15 March 1944 5:25 Copeland, John M. 1933 - 1949 1 newspaper clipping: "It's About Time". 5:25 4TLS: Copeland to Deacon, 18 February 1933 – 18 May 1949 re: Personal letters; <i>Bookworms</i> (Toby Lampoons, p. 34); Copeland's threatened book revival. 5:26 Corbett, Joan 1948 - 1949 1 ALS: Corbett to Deacon, 24 September 1948 5:26 1 copy: Biography of Thomas William Wilby (1870 – 1923). 1923). 11LS: Corbett to Deacon, 17 August 1949 re: Personal letter and news of Corbett's appointment as Research Scholar Abroad by the Department of State, the Board of Foreign Fellowships, the Institute of International				
re: Note about John Cooper of Inglewood, Ontario, representative of Messrs W. & R. Chambers, Ltd. Of Edinburgh and London has been appointed the Agent of the Publishers' Association. 1ALS: Cooper to Deacon 15 March 1944 Copeland, John M. 1933 - 1949 1 newspaper clipping: "It's About Time". 5:25 4TLS: Copeland to Deacon, 18 February 1933 – 18 May 1949 re: Personal letters; <i>Bookworms</i> (Toby Lampoons, p. 34); Copeland's threatened book revival. Corbett, Joan 1948 - 1949 1ALS: Corbett to Deacon, 24 September 1948 5:26 1 copy: Biography of Thomas William Wilby (1870 – 1923). 1TLS: Corbett to Deacon, 17 August 1949 re: Personal letter and news of Corbett's appointment as Research Scholar Abroad by the Department of State, the Board of Foreign Fellowships, the Institute of International	Cooper, John	1923 - 1944		5:24
representative of Messrs W. & R. Chambers, Ltd. Of Edinburgh and London has been appointed the Agent of the Publishers' Association. 1ALS: Cooper to Deacon 15 March 1944 Copeland, John M. 1933 - 1949 1 newspaper clipping: "It's About Time". 5:25 4TLS: Copeland to Deacon, 18 February 1933 – 18 May 1949 re: Personal letters; Bookworms (Toby Lampoons, p. 34); Copeland's threatened book revival. Corbett, Joan 1948 - 1949 14LS: Corbett to Deacon, 24 September 1948 5:26 1 copy: Biography of Thomas William Wilby (1870 – 1923). 5:26 1TLS: Corbett to Deacon, 17 August 1949 re: Personal letter and news of Corbett's appointment as Research Scholar Abroad by the Department of State, the Board of Foreign Fellowships, the Institute of International				-
Edinburgh and London has been appointed the Agent of the Publishers' Association.1ALS: Cooper to Deacon 15 March 1944Copeland, John M.1933 - 19491 newspaper clipping: "It's About Time".5:254TLS: Copeland to Deacon, 18 February 1933 – 18 May 1949 re: Personal letters; Bookworms (Toby Lampoons, p. 34); Copeland's threatened book revival.Corbett, Joan1948 - 19491 copy: Biography of Thomas William Wilby (1870 – 1923).1 tLS: Corbett to Deacon, 17 August 1949 re: Personal letter and news of Corbett's appointment as Research Scholar Abroad by the Department of State, the Board of Foreign Fellowships, the Institute of International				
the Publishers' Association. 1ALS: Cooper to Deacon 15 March 1944 Copeland, John M. 1933 - 1949 1 newspaper clipping: "It's About Time". 5:25 4TLS: Copeland to Deacon, 18 February 1933 – 18 May 1949 re: Personal letters; Bookworms (Toby Lampoons, p. 34); Copeland's threatened book revival. 5:26 Corbett, Joan 1948 - 1949 1ALS: Corbett to Deacon, 24 September 1948 5:26 1 copy: Biography of Thomas William Wilby (1870 – 1923). 1TLS: Corbett to Deacon, 17 August 1949 5:26 1TLS: Corbett to Deacon, 17 August 1949 re: Personal letter and news of Corbett's appointment as Research Scholar Abroad by the Department of State, the Board of Foreign Fellowships, the Institute of International 5:26				
ALS: Cooper to Deacon 15 March 1944Copeland, John M.1933 - 19491 newspaper clipping: "It's About Time".5:254TLS: Copeland to Deacon, 18 February 1933 – 18 May 1949 re: Personal letters; Bookworms (Toby Lampoons, p. 34); Copeland's threatened book revival.5:26Corbett, Joan1948 - 19491ALS: Corbett to Deacon, 24 September 19485:261 copy: Biography of Thomas William Wilby (1870 – 1923).1TLS: Corbett to Deacon, 17 August 1949 re: Personal letter and news of Corbett's appointment as Research Scholar Abroad by the Department of State, the Board of Foreign Fellowships, the Institute of International				
Copeland, John M.1933 - 19491 newspaper clipping: "It's About Time".5:254TLS: Copeland to Deacon, 18 February 1933 – 18 May 1949 re: Personal letters; Bookworms (Toby Lampoons, p. 34); Copeland's threatened book revival.5:26Corbett, Joan1948 - 19491ALS: Corbett to Deacon, 24 September 1948 1 copy: Biography of Thomas William Wilby (1870 – 1923).5:261TLS: Corbett to Deacon, 17 August 1949 re: Personal letter and news of Corbett's appointment as Research Scholar Abroad by the Department of State, the Board of Foreign Fellowships, the Institute of International5:26				
Copeland, John M.1933 - 19491 newspaper clipping: "It's About Time".5:254TLS: Copeland to Deacon, 18 February 1933 – 18 May 1949 re: Personal letters; Bookworms (Toby Lampoons, p. 34); Copeland's threatened book revival.5:26Corbett, Joan1948 - 19491ALS: Corbett to Deacon, 24 September 1948 1 copy: Biography of Thomas William Wilby (1870 – 1923).5:261TLS: Corbett to Deacon, 17 August 1949 re: Personal letter and news of Corbett's appointment as Research Scholar Abroad by the Department of State, the Board of Foreign Fellowships, the Institute of International5:26			1ALS: Cooper to Deacon 15 March 1944	
4TLS: Copeland to Deacon, 18 February 1933 – 18 May 1949 re: Personal letters; Bookworms (Toby Lampoons, p. 34); Copeland's threatened book revival. Corbett, Joan 1948 - 1949 1 copy: Biography of Thomas William Wilby (1870 – 1923). 1TLS: Corbett to Deacon, 17 August 1949 re: Personal letter and news of Corbett's appointment as Research Scholar Abroad by the Department of State, the Board of Foreign Fellowships, the Institute of International	Coneland John M	1033 - 10/0		5.25
1949 re: Personal letters; Bookworms (Toby Lampoons, p. 34); Copeland's threatened book revival. Corbett, Joan 1948 - 1949 1ALS: Corbett to Deacon, 24 September 1948 5:26 1 copy: Biography of Thomas William Wilby (1870 – 1923). 1123: 1TLS: Corbett to Deacon, 17 August 1949 1123: re: Personal letter and news of Corbett's appointment as Research Scholar Abroad by the Department of State, the Board of Foreign Fellowships, the Institute of International		1333 - 1348		5.25
1949 re: Personal letters; Bookworms (Toby Lampoons, p. 34); Copeland's threatened book revival. Corbett, Joan 1948 - 1949 1ALS: Corbett to Deacon, 24 September 1948 5:26 1 copy: Biography of Thomas William Wilby (1870 – 1923). 1123: 1TLS: Corbett to Deacon, 17 August 1949 1123: re: Personal letter and news of Corbett's appointment as Research Scholar Abroad by the Department of State, the Board of Foreign Fellowships, the Institute of International			ATLS: Copeland to Descon 18 February 1022 19 May	
re: Personal letters; Bookworms (Toby Lampoons, p. 34); Copeland's threatened book revival.Corbett, Joan1948 - 19491ALS: Corbett to Deacon, 24 September 19485:261 copy: Biography of Thomas William Wilby (1870 – 1923).1TLS: Corbett to Deacon, 17 August 1949 re: Personal letter and news of Corbett's appointment as Research Scholar Abroad by the Department of State, the Board of Foreign Fellowships, the Institute of International				
Copeland's threatened book revival. Corbett, Joan 1948 - 1949 1ALS: Corbett to Deacon, 24 September 1948 5:26 1 copy: Biography of Thomas William Wilby (1870 – 1923). 1TLS: Corbett to Deacon, 17 August 1949 - TTLS: Corbett to Deacon, 17 August 1949 re: Personal letter and news of Corbett's appointment as Research Scholar Abroad by the Department of State, the Board of Foreign Fellowships, the Institute of International				
Corbett, Joan 1948 - 1949 1ALS: Corbett to Deacon, 24 September 1948 5:26 1 copy: Biography of Thomas William Wilby (1870 – 1923). 1TLS: Corbett to Deacon, 17 August 1949 - 1TLS: Corbett to Deacon, 17 August 1949 re: Personal letter and news of Corbett's appointment as Research Scholar Abroad by the Department of State, the Board of Foreign Fellowships, the Institute of International				
1 copy: Biography of Thomas William Wilby (1870 – 1923). 1TLS: Corbett to Deacon, 17 August 1949 re: Personal letter and news of Corbett's appointment as Research Scholar Abroad by the Department of State, the Board of Foreign Fellowships, the Institute of International	Carbatt lass	4040 4040		5.00
1923). 1TLS: Corbett to Deacon, 17 August 1949 re: Personal letter and news of Corbett's appointment as Research Scholar Abroad by the Department of State, the Board of Foreign Fellowships, the Institute of International	Corbett, Joan	1948 - 1949	TALS: Corbett to Deacon, 24 September 1948	5:26
1923). 1TLS: Corbett to Deacon, 17 August 1949 re: Personal letter and news of Corbett's appointment as Research Scholar Abroad by the Department of State, the Board of Foreign Fellowships, the Institute of International				
1TLS: Corbett to Deacon, 17 August 1949 re: Personal letter and news of Corbett's appointment as Research Scholar Abroad by the Department of State, the Board of Foreign Fellowships, the Institute of International				
re: Personal letter and news of Corbett's appointment as Research Scholar Abroad by the Department of State, the Board of Foreign Fellowships, the Institute of International			1923).	
re: Personal letter and news of Corbett's appointment as Research Scholar Abroad by the Department of State, the Board of Foreign Fellowships, the Institute of International				
Research Scholar Abroad by the Department of State, the Board of Foreign Fellowships, the Institute of International				
Board of Foreign Fellowships, the Institute of International				
Education and the New Zealand government.				
			Education and the New Zealand government.	

		1TL: Deacon to Corbett, 18 August 1949	
		re: Congratulations on her appointment; discussion about	
		Deacon's review on The Spell of the Pacific.	
		1TLS: Corbett to Deacon, 22 August 1949	
Cornell, Beaumont	1922 - 1949	16ALS: Cornell to Deacon, 31 December 1922 – 25 April	5:27
	1022 1010	1949	0.21
Brockville m.d. and		re: Personal letters; discussion of the difficulties of being a	
scientist working on		literary critic; commending Deacon on his work in	
pernicious anemia;		Saturday Night; discusses his loneliness; The Four	
author of: Renaissance		Jameses; Open House, etc.	
(1923)			
		2TNS: Cornell to Deacon, 8 February 1932 – 4 January	
		1936	
		re: <i>The Emergence of Man</i> by Gerald Heard; matters of Canadian Nationalism; joining the Canadian Bookman	
		Club.	
		13TL: Deacon to Cornell, 3 January 1923 – 27 September	
		1933	
		re: Personal letters; discussing Renaissance; The Viking	
		Heart; Deacon's review of The White Monkey; The Four	
		Jameses; Open House; My Vision of Canada, etc.	
Costain, Thomas B.	1947 - 1965	1TLS: Costain to Deacon, 16 August 1947	5:28
		re: Deacon's review of The Moneyman	
		2TL: Descente Costein, 22 May 15 June 1049	
		2TL: Deacon to Costain, 23 May – 15 June 1948 re: Deacon requesting Costain to speak at a Canadian	
		Authors Association event about the need and functions of	
		a national literature, the hope for Canadian literature; then	
		discusses response to Costain's speech offering to quotes	
		in the Saturday paper.	
		18TLS: Costain to Deacon, 9 November 1950 – 8	
		February 1965	
		re: Personal letters; thanking Deacon for the review;	
		writing; Deacon's article on the tides of Canadian history; Doubleday Canada Limited and advertising <i>The Silver</i>	
		<i>Chalice;</i> Costain working on his fourth book, <i>The Last</i>	
		<i>Plantagenets</i> ; suggesting Deacon do his autobiography;	
		Costain writing a Napoleonic novel, etc.	
		18TLS:Deacon to Costain, 18 October 1950 – 14	
		February 1965	
		re: Personal letters; review of Son of a Hundred Kings;	
		taking Costain's suggestions about Author and Bookman;	
		<i>The Scarlet Letter;</i> discussion of the novelists of the past 25 years; the rise of Canadian literature; manuscripts and	
		discussing Costain's book; Sir James Dunn and his	
		passing; <i>The Last Plantagnets;</i> The Canada Council of the	
		Arts, etc.	
		1 newspaper clipping – "Best-Paid Author in U.S.,	
		Brantford-Born Costain in Toronto for Holiday", The Globe	
		and Mail, 23 December 1950.	

		1TLS: Vice-President of E.W. Reynolds Limited to	
		Deacon, 20 November 1951 re: Invitation from Doubleday Canada Limited for a cocktail party at the Arts and Letters Club/	
		1 copy: Draft of Costain's Toronto speech	
Coulby, Margaret	1947 - 1949	1TLS: Coulby to Deacon, 17 April 1947 re: Asking Deacon for writing advice.	5:29
		1TL: Deacon to Coulby, 18 April 1947 re: Advice.	
		1TLS: Coulby to Deacon, 24 July 1949 re: Thanking Deacon for suggesting Canadian Authors' Association.	
		1TL: Deacon to Coulby, 2 August 1949	
		1TLS: Coulby to Deacon, 19 November 1949 re: Enclosing article of appreciation of Virginia Woolf.	
		1 copy: Article about Virginia Woolf by Coulby.	
Coulter, John	1946 - 1949	2ANS: Coulter to Deacon, 4 – 7 November 1948	5:30
		1TNS: Coulter to Mrs. Sally Deacon, 2 December 1946 re: Review for <i>Mr. Petunia.</i>	
		1 note re: John Coulter's novel, <i>Turf Smoke</i> and brief biography.	
		1TN: Deacon to Coulter, 8 November 1948 re: Congratulations on recent successes.	
		1TLS: Coulter to Deacon, 17 January 1949 re: Pitching for Deacon to write about <i>Turf Smoke</i> in the Flyleaf.	
Cowan, James	1925	1TL: Deacon to Cowan, 2 July 1925	5:31
Stor Wookly		re: Submitting his essays to the Star Weekly.	
Star Weekly		1TLS: Cowan to Deacon, 8 July 1925	
Cox, Leo	1932 - 1933	1TLS: Cox to Deacon, 9 July 1932 re: <i>The Wind in the Field</i> for review.	5:32
Poet: <i>The Wind in the</i> <i>Field</i> (1932); CAA officer		1ALS: Cox to Deacon, 5 August 1932	
Unicer		1TL: Deacon to Cox, 14 September 1932 re: <i>The Wind in the Field</i> .	
		1ALS: Cox to Deacon, 10 October 1932	
		1TL: Deacon to Cox, 13 October 1932	
		1TLS: R.O. Wheatley to Deacon, 27 December 1932 re: An invitation to the St. George Snow Snoe Club, as per Cox's recommendation.	

	1		1 1
		1TLS: Cox to Deacon, December 1932	
		1TLS: Cox to Deacon, 15 January 1933	
		1TN: Deacon to Cox, 18 January 1933 re: Deacon's harangue.	
		1TN: Cox to Deacon, 24 February 1933	
		1 card: Christmas greetings from Leo Cox.	
		1TL: Deacon to Cox, 28 December 1933 re: <i>My Vision of Canada</i> ; The Writers Club.	
Cragg, Kenneth	1947	2ALS: Cragg to Deacon, 1947	5:33
oragg, renneur	1347	re: Review of book.	0.00
		2TL: Deacon to Cragg, 2 – 12 May 1947 re: Cragg's reviews on Deacon's books and suggestions; Deacon telling Craig not to write to him and to rather save	
		his 'steam' for Cragg on the Farm.	
Cranston, J.H.	1925	1TLS: Cranston to Deacon, 31 July 1925	5:34
		re: Deacon's article "The Problem of the Forsaken	
Toronto Star Weekly		Church" and that the Star had already covered this article.	
Crawford, Dr. C.M.	1933 - 1935	1TLS: Crawford to Deacon, 23 January 1933	5:35
		 re: Deacon's review of Charles Morgan's <i>The Fountain</i>. 1TL: Deacon to Crawford, 25 January 1933 re: Refute to Crawford's criticism of his review of <i>The Fountain</i>. 1TLS: Crawford to Deacon, 28 January 1933 1 newspaper clipping: Book Review, Mail & Empire, 21 November 1933 5TL: Deacon to Crawford, 17 November 1933 - 17 February 1935 re: Thanking Crawford for writing the Mail & Empire; Deacon suggesting that as a psychiatrist, Crawford should study the mental states connected with a newspaper; <i>The Yellow Briar</i>, religious controversy, etc. 3TL: Crawford to Deacon, 22 November 1933 – 13 February 1935 	
		re: Maid in Waiting by John Galsworth criticism; reviews;	
	4004 4000	Canadian nationalism, etc.	5.00
Creighton, Alan B.	1931 - 1933	1TLS: Creighton, A. to Deacon, 29 September 1931 re: Canadian Writers' Market Survey, inquiring about a Canadian Writers' Magazine.	5:36
		1TL: Deacon to Creighton, A., 2 October 1931 re: Art Irwin of McLean's Magazine; the Writers Club launching a monthly bulletin.	
		1TL: Deacon to Creighton, A., 22 November 1933 re: Thanking Creighton for the article he has done on <i>My</i>	

		Vision of Canada.	
Creighton, Donald Department of History,	1954	1TLS: Creighton, D. to Deacon, 10 September 1954 re: Creighton's speech at Couchiching; thanking Deacon for his welcome letter.	5:37
University of Toronto			
	4005	1TL: Deacon to Creighton, D., 27 August 1954	5.00
Crockett, F.C.K.	1935	1TLS: Crockett to Deacon, 20 May 1935 re: Deacon's reviewing experience.	5:38
		1TL: Deacon to Crockett, 24 May 1935 re: Writing; <i>My Vision in Canada</i> .	
Cromie, Robert	1935	1 handwritten note	5:39
Publisher, The Vancouver Sun		1TL: Deacon to Cromie, 8 August 1935 re: Deacon's proposing to have his book reviews appear in the Vancouver Sun.	
		1TLS: Cromie to Deacon, 14 August 1935 re: Notifying Deacon that he cannot use three columns a week for book reviews, nor any part of it. 1TL: Deacon to Cromie, 22 August 1935	
Cronin, Edward	1927	1ANS: Cronin, E. to Deacon, 23 April 1927	5:40
		Pages 165-196: George Gissing's Memories.	
Crosby, G. Crichton- Stuart	1923	1ALS: Crosby to Deacon, 10 January 1923 re: <i>The Bad Child's Book of Beasts</i> ; pointing out a mistake in Deacon's review.	5:41
		1TL: Deacon to Crosby, 15 January 1923 re: Deacon addressing this issue.	
		1ALS: Crosby to Deacon, 5 August 1923	
		1TL: Deacon to Crosby, 15 August 1923 re: Thanking Crosby for his input; other personal	
		correspondence.	
Cullen, Countie	1925 - 1926	1TL: Deacon to Cullen, 6 December 1925 re: Cullen's poetry book, <i>Color</i> and Deacon's review of it.	5:42
		1ALS: Cullen to Deacon, 10 December 1925	
		1TL: Deacon to Cullen, 17 January 1926	
		1TNS: Cullen to Deacon, 24 January 1926 re: Sending Deacon his photograph.	
Currelly, Charles Trick	1935	1ANS: Currelly to Deacon, 29 January 1935	5:43
Curthoys	1935	1TL + article: Deacon to Curthoys, 23 June 1935 re: Sport in Canada.	5:44
		1TL: Deacon to Curthoys, 24 July 1935 re: Personal letter.	
		1TL: Deacon to Curthoys, 7 September 1935 re: Date of federal elections, as well as enclosed one of	

		Mr. Bennett's election speeches that may be of interest to	
BOX 6: Dalhousie –		Curthoys.	
De La Roche Dalhousie Review Publishing Company	1925	1TLS: MacGillivray to Deacon, 11 September 1925 re: Sending Deacon vol. 2, no. 5 of the Dalhousie Review.	6:1
D.MacGillivray		1TL: Deacon to MacGillivray, 14 September 1925 re: Informing MacGillivray that it is against Saturday Night's rules to "review" magazines.	
		1TL: MacGillivray to Deacon, 3 November 1925 re: MacGillivray's article in the American Mercury on the possibility of the annexation of Canada to the United States.	
*Dalton, Annie	1924 - 1925	Extensive back-and-forth correspondence.	6:2
Charlotte Vancouver Poet, Author of <i>Flame and Adventure</i> (1924), <i>The Neighing</i> <i>North</i> (1931), etc.		22ALS: Dalton, A. to Deacon, 6 March 1924 – 16 December 1925 re: Personal letters; Deacon's constructive criticism of <i>Flame and Adventure</i> ; mention of <i>Pens and Pirates</i> ; congratulates Deacon on his daughter; the status of her books in Canada and how Deacon has helped them become known.	
		12TL: Deacon to Dalton, A. 12 March 1924 – 19 December 1925 re: Personal letters; Commending Dalton on her work; Explanation of <i>Pens and Pirates</i> ; commenting on Dalton's poetry; <i>Lonely Places</i> - Deacon reading it to Wilson MacDonald and him proclaiming Dalton 'the best poet of the Canadian West'; <i>Flame and Adventure</i> ; Deacon discussing his Literary Section; season's greetings; Fin Weaver and Dalton's article within it	
		1 TNS (postcard): Dalton to Deacon, n.d. re: Short thank you letter.	
		1TLS: Dalton, W. (Annie's husband) to Deacon, 26 September 1925 re: Selections from <i>Flame and Adventure</i> for forthcoming Canadian Poets; sending along Deacon a photograph as well.	
		1TLS: Dalton, W. to Deacon, 6 December 1925 re: Songs and Carols.	
*Dalton, Annie Charlotte Vancouver Poet, Author of	1926	20ALS: Dalton, A. to Deacon, 5 – 21 December 1926 re: Personal letters; discussing poetry; Deacon's books such as <i>Peter McArthur</i> and <i>Poteen</i> , etc.	6:3
Flame and Adventure (1924), The Neighing North (1931), etc.		8TL: Deacon to Dalton, A., 18 January – 30 December 1926 re: Personal letters; the January Forum; Deacon's book <i>Peter McArthur</i> ; Ryerson Chapbook; Dalton's "God Save Canada"; discussion of other books; advising Dalton to	

		stick to title of "The Silent Zone"; note on censorship, the	
		worth of poetry in Canadian publications; S.N. literary section etc.	
		3TLS: Dalton, A., to Deacon, 9 July – 21 October 1926 re: The Waste Basket (one of Deacon's columns); discussion of other books; copy of a letter that was sent to Dalton from Elmo Calkins about the issue of the Ryerson Chapbook; discussing how her husband has advertised <i>Flame and Adventure</i> in Deacon's paper and the <i>Bookman</i> as a "free for all", etc.	
		1TNS: Dalton, W. to Deacon, 10 July 1926 re: Sending Deacon a copy of <i>Shacks</i> .	
		1TL: Deacon to W. Dalton, 20 July 1926 re: Thank you and personal letter. 1 note: Now Ready: <i>The Silent Zone</i> . re: advertisement for Dalton's upcoming book.	
*Dalton, Annie Charlotte Vancouver Poet, Author of	1927 - 1930	2TL: Deacon to Dalton, W. 11 January 1927 re: Personal correspondence; Deacon being quoted in the B.C. Monthly; advice about writing poetry; wishing Dalton well during time of illness; discussion of other books;	6:4
Flame and Adventure (1924), The Neighing North (1931), etc.		1TLS: Dalton, W. to Deacon, 19 August 1927 re: Notifying Deacon that Annie has been very sick for the past five months; correspondence ensuring from <i>The</i> <i>Silent Zone</i>	
		1ALS: Dalton, W. to Deacon, 16 October 1927 re: Thanks for letter of sympathy	
		1 poem: "Children's Dreams" by Annie C. Dalton.	
		1 poem: "A Lyrical Lunch" by Alice M. Winlow.	
		1 poem: "Listening In" by Annie C. Dalton.	
		1 poem: "God Save Thee, Canada!" by Annie C. Dalton.	
		1 poem: "Thy Beauty, Canada!" by Annie C. Dalton.	
		1 poem: "The Flame & The Ring" by Annie C. Dalton.	
		12ALS: Dalton, A. to Deacon, 9 September 1928 – 2 December 1930 re: Personal letters; The Amber-Riders; discussing her poetry and book manuscripts, etc.	
		2TL: Deacon to Dalton, A., 3 January – 27 November 20 1929 re: Commending Dalton on her poetry; wishing her better health for the upcoming year; Dalton's poem, "The Neighing North", etc.	
		1TL: Deacon to Hume, 20 November 1929	

		re: Sending over a copy of Dalton's manuscript for <i>The Amber-Riders</i> .	
*Dalton, Annie Charlotte Vancouver Poet, Author of <i>Flame and Adventure</i> (1924), <i>The Neighing</i> <i>North</i> (1931), etc.	1931 - 1933	 15ALS: Dalton, A. to Deacon, 24 January 1931 – 31 October 1933 re: Personal letters; discussing other books and poetry; the Daltons being at Perce Rock House and their experience there, etc. 5TL: Deacon to Dalton, A. + W., 9 May 1931 – 23 October 1933 re: Personal letters; advising them to view a copy of the Canadian Writer's Market Survey issued by the Writers Club, Toronto; Canadian nationalism; advising Dalton that Open House is out; discussing Dalton's poetry and reviewing it, etc. A table of contents for <i>The Neighing North; A White</i> <i>Kingdom; Ballads of the Sub-Arctic; Two Poems;</i> <i>Appendix.</i> Various copies of Dalton's poetry and writing included. 1TN: Christmas card from the Daltons to Deacon, n.d. 1 order card for: <i>The Neighing North</i>, a new book of poems by Annie Charlotte Dalton. 1 advertisement/card: <i>The Neighing North.</i> 1 booklet: "A Star in Your Forehead", A Tribute to Annie 	6:5
*Davidson, Laura Lee Baltimore schoolteacher and writer; visits to Canada led to her books: <i>A Winter of Content</i> (1923) and <i>Isles of Eden</i> .	1923	 Charlotte Dalton by Elsie Pomeroy. Extensive back-and-forth correspondence. 4TLS: Davidson to Deacon, 25 January – 20 October 1923 re: Personal letters; discussing other writers; thanking Deacon for his review and support towards Canadian writers; The Methodist Book Concern, etc. 6TL: Deacon to Davidson, 30 August – 21 November 1923 re: Deacon's approval of <i>Winter of Content</i> and review; <i>Pens and Pirates</i> 6ALS: Davidson to Deacon, 8 September 1923 – 13 November 1923 1 copy: Letter sent from Kennedy Mc Ilwraith to Davidson, n.d. re: Her book. 	6:6
*Davidson, Laura Lee Baltimore schoolteacher and writer; visits to Canada led to her books: <i>A Winter of Content</i>	1924	4TLS: Davidson to Deacon, 16 January – 12 October 1924 re: Personal letters; her manuscript and writing, etc. 11TL + 1TLS: Deacon to Davidson, 18 January 1924 – 29 December 1924	6:7

	re: Personal letters; Davidson's work with the Canadian Literature Club; letter of encouragement; review of	
	Davidson's work, etc.	
	8ALS: Davidson to Deacon, 29 January – 7 September 1924	
	1 note: Hornaday – American Natural History, pg. 21	
	1AN (postcard): Davidson to Deacon, 3 July 1924	
1925	3TLS: Davidson to Deacon, 3 February – 13 November – 20 September 1925 re: Personal letters; Deacon's 'farewell salute' (book) to Peter McArthur;	6:8
	4TL: Deacon to Davidson, 23 February – 13 November 1925	
	re: Personal letters; commending Davidson for her book,	
	6ALS: Davidson to Deacon, 24 February – December 1925	
1926 - 1929	13ALS: Davidson to Deacon, 1 January 1926 – 13 June 1929	6:9
	re: Personal letters; mention of <i>Peter McArthur</i> , commendation of Deacon's work.	
	6TL: Deacon to Davidson, 3 February – 14 October 1926 re: Personal letters;	
	2TLS: Davidson to Deacon, 6 February – 29 March 1926 re: Novel post- <i>A Winter of Consent</i> and <i>Isles of Eden</i> .	
	1ALS: Deacon to Davidson, 6 June 1929	
1930 - 1933	11ALS: Davidson to Deacon, 15 June 1930 – 16 December 1933	6:10
	11TL: Deacon to Davidson, 8 October 1931 – 20 December 1933	
	2TLS: Davidson to Deacon, 23 January 1932 – 8 October 1933	
	5 photographs, n.d.: house; John A. Jimmerman or "Henry Blake", builder.	
1933 - 1934	2 newspaper clippings: "Child, 7 Fulfils Yule Promise, Saviour Figure Gets First Ride", and "Collegiate Anti-War Union To Be Organized", 27 November 1933.	6:11
	1 book page, unknown.	
	1 magazine clipping: "Mark Twain's 'War Prayer'", Harper's Magazine Advertiser.	
	1TLS + 4TL: Davidson to Deacon, 1 January 1934 – 27 May 1934	
1	926 - 1929	1 note: Hornaday – American Natural History, pg. 21 1AN (postcard): Davidson to Deacon, 3 July 1924 925 3TLS: Davidson to Deacon, 3 February – 13 November – 20 September 1925 re: Personal letters; Deacon's 'farewell salute' (book) to Peter McArthur; 4TL: Deacon to Davidson, 23 February – 13 November 1925 re: Personal letters; commending Davidson for her book, 6ALS: Davidson to Deacon, 24 February – December 1926 926 - 1929 13ALS: Davidson to Deacon, 1 January 1926 – 13 June 1929 re: Personal letters; mention of <i>Peter McArthur</i> ; commendation of Deacon's work. 6TL: Deacon to Davidson, 3 February – 14 October 1926 re: Novel post-A Winter of Consent and Isles of Eden. 1ALS: Deacon to Davidson, 6 June 1929 930 - 1933 11TL: Deacon to Davidson, 8 October 1931 – 20 December 1933 2TLS: Davidson to Deacon, 23 January 1932 – 8 October 1933 933 - 1934 2 newspaper clippings: "Child, 7 Fulfils Yule Promise, Saviour Figure Gets First Ride", and "Collegiate Anti-War Union To Be Organized", 27 November 1933. 1 book page, unknown. 1 magazine clipping: "Mark Twain's 'War Prayer'", Harper's Magazine Advertiser. 1TLS + 4TL: Davidson to Deacon, 1 January 1934 – 27

		12ALS: Davidson to Deacon, 1 February 1934 – 30 November 1934	
		9TL: Deacon to Davidson, 12 March 1934 – 3 December 1934	
*Davidson, Laura Lee	1935 - 1946	6ALS: Davidson to Deacon, 1 January 1935 – 12 October 1946	6:12
Baltimore schoolteacher and writer; visits to Canada led to her books:		re: Davidson's cottage being robbed and burned and other details.	
A Winter of Content (1923) and Isles of Eden.		1TNS: C.R. Magone (for the Attorney General) to Davidson, 2 February 1935 re: Thefts from summer cottages at Bobs Lake.	
		2TL: Deacon to Davidson, 28 February – 9 April 1935 re: Commending Davidson on her books,	
		4TL: Davidson to Deacon, 7 April – 14 November 1935	
Davies, Blodwen	1934 - 1946	5TLS: Davies, B. to Deacon, Thursday, 1934 – 3 September 1943	6:13
		re: Canada's possibilities; nationalism; suggestion to rewrite Corporate Morality, etc.	
		5TL + 1TLS: Deacon to Davies, B., 28 April 1934 – 8 April 1946	
		re: Personal correspondence; discussion about Canada's possibilities, etc.	
		1TNS: Deacon to Davies, B., 1 April 1946	
Davies, Doris L.	1963	1ANS: Davies, D. to Deacon, 30 March 1963	6:14
Removed from Davies,		1TL: Deacon to Davies, D., 21 March 1963	
Doris, L.		re: Davies' book, <i>Over the Years</i> and Deacon doing a review for it.	
Davies, Robertson	1949 - 1962	4TLS: Davies, R. to Deacon, 28 February 1949 – 23 August 1962	6:15
Editor, Peterborough Examiner		3TL: Deacon to Davies, R., 2 March 1949 – 29 September	
		1962 re: Thanking him for his reviews on <i>Four Jameses</i> .	
		1 newspaper clipping + ANS: Davies, R. to Deacon, n.d. re: Congratulating Deacon on his article that criticized "a piece of pseudo-religious nonsense".	
		1 TN: Biography of Robertson Davies, 9 November 1955	
*De la Roche, Mazo	1923 - 1931	6TLS: De la Roche to Deacon, 16 March 192 -17 June 1931	6:16
Author of <i>Possession</i> (1923) and <i>Jalna</i> (1927)		re: Deacon's work at Saturday Night; review of Whiteoak	
		9TL: Deacon to De la Roche, 17 March 1923 – 27 June 1931	
		re: Thanking her for letters/information; asks for advice regarding how to access British market with an article on Canadian literature; review of <i>Portrait of a Dog</i>	

[AND De la Deska, 07 August 4007 - 40 Neuember 4000	
		4ALS: De la Roche, 27 August 1927 – 10 November 1930	
		1 copy: The General Press Cutting Association re: De la Roche's work.	
		1 newspaper clipping: "Toronto Writer Awarded \$10,000 Prize for Novel."	
		re: Miss Mazo de la Roche wins international contest, conducted by Atlantic Monthly for Best Book, Against Hundreds of Competitors.	
		1 note: The P.E.N. Dinner held at The Garden Club, Chesterfield Gardens, W.1.	
		2 newspaper clippings.	
		1 magazine page: "Arnold Palmer writes on a Canadian Masterpiece: The Novel by Mazo de la Roche", 16 November 1929.	
*De la Roche, Mazo	1933 - 1957	10ANS + 9TLS: De la Roche to Deacon, 18 June 1935 – 3 May 1957	6:17
Author of <i>Possession</i> (1923) and <i>Jalna</i> (1927)		re: Personal letters; De la Roche's writing; film adaptation of <i>Jalna</i> ; Deacon's review of "My History of Quebec; De la Roche's speech at the C.A.A. dinner meeting, etc.	
		1 picture: Ref. No.P1	
		1 newspaper clipping: "Dramatizes Novel – Mazo De la Roche", Mail & Empire, 7 October 1933	
		1 newspaper clipping: "Canadian Writer Returns to Native Land", Toronto Daily Star, 31 May 1933	
		14TL: Deacon to De la Roche, 29 June 1935 – 14 May 1957	
		re: Personal letters; Deacon's list of the best dozen Canadian books for the first half of 1935; sends De la Roche his review of <i>Young Renny,</i> etc.	
		1TN (telegraph): De la Roche to Deacon, 11 July 1951 re: Thanks for Deacon's consideration.	
		1TN: CP Biographical Service re: Mazo De la Roche biographical sketch, 25 March 1953	
*De la Fosse, Frederick Roger Vargun; Author of <i>English Bloods</i> (1930); Peterborough Public	1930	10TLS: De la Fosse to Deacon, 13 December 1930 – 10 March 1948 re: Thanking Deacon for his review of <i>English Bloods</i> ;	6:18
Library		7TL: Deacon to De la Fosse, 19 December 1930 – 8 May 1947	
		re: Deacon's reviewing process; thanking De la Fosse for his kindness; discussion about De la Fosse's writing; inquiries about <i>English Bloods</i> , etc.	
		8ALS + 6TNS: De la Fosse to Deacon, 22 December 1930 – 14 May 1946	

		· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·
	re: Personal letters; De la Fosse's writing and Deacon's reviews.	
	2 photographs: for the publisher's interest (one of De la Fosse).	
	1 poem: "Princess Elizabeth" by F.M.D.	
	TN: Marjorie Seymour (Lady-in-Waiting, Buckingham Palace) to De la Fosse, 29 January 1947 re: Thanking him for his letter and for sending Her Royal Highness a copy of his poem.	
1924	1TL: Deacon to Dell, 16 May 1924 re: Personal letter and praise for fellow book-reviewer and author.	7:1
	1TNS: Dell to Deacon, n.d. re: Response to Deacon's letter.	
1931 - 1959	1TN (card): Deacon to Denison, n.d.	7:2
	1TL: Deacon to Dawson, 26 December 1931 re: Connection to Merrill's Canadian plays.	
	1TL: Dawson to Deacon, 28 December 1931	
	1TNS: Merrill to Deacon, 5 December 1947 re: Supplement of the Canadian Author & Bookman.	
	1 copy: Authors League Bulletin.	
	1TLS: Joyce Large to Deacon, 29 January 1949 re: As requested by Merrill, they are sending Deacon a print of his portrait.	
	3TLS: Merrill to Deacon, 29 January 1949 – 12 November	
	re: Personal letter; reply to Deacon telling him to hold back on the Forestry book before announcing information about <i>Bristles and Brushes</i> ; the history of the American automobile.	
	1TLS: Deacon to Merrill, 31 January 1949 re: Personal letters; using Forestry book item in Fly Leaf for this coming Saturday;	
	1TLS: J.S. Duncan (Massey-Harris Company) to Deacon, 3 January 1949 re: The review Deacon wrote about Dennison's ook on the story of the company.	
	1TL: Deacon to Duncan, 5 January 1949	
	1AN (speech): 10 March 1949 by Deacon re: Speech about Merrill Denison.	
		reviews. 2 photographs: for the publisher's interest (one of De la Fosse). 1 poem: "Princess Elizabeth" by F.M.D. TN: Marjorie Seymour (Lady-in-Waiting, Buckingham Palace) to De la Fosse, 29 January 1947 re: Thanking him for his letter and for sending Her Royal Highness a copy of his poem. 1924 1TL: Deacon to Dell, 16 May 1924 re: Personal letter and praise for fellow book-reviewer and author. 11NS: Dell to Deacon, n.d. re: Response to Deacon's letter. 1931 - 1959 1TN (card): Deacon to Denison, n.d. 1TL: Deacon to Dawson, 26 December 1931 re: Connection to Merrill's Canadian plays. 1TL: Dawson to Deacon, 5 December 1931 re: Supplement of the Canadian Author & Bookman. 1 copy: Authors League Bulletin. 1TLS: Joyce Large to Deacon, 29 January 1949 re: As requested by Merrill, they are sending Deacon a print of his portrait. 3TLS: Merrill to Deacon, 29 January 1949 – 12 November 1951 re: Personal letter; reply to Deacon telling him to hold back on the Forestry book before announcing information about <i>Bristles and Brushes</i> ; the history of the American automobile. 1TLS: Deacon to Merrill, 31 January 1949 re: Personal letters; using Forestry book item in Fly Leaf for this coming Saturday; 1TLS: J.S. Duncan (Massey-Harris Company) to Deacon, 3 January 1949 re: The review Deacon wrote about Dennison's ook on the story of the company. 1TL: Deacon to Duncan, 5 January 1949 re: The review Deacon to Company 1949 re: The review Deacon to rea shourd pavenon

		1 converting subsut 1010	
		1 copy: Magazine cutout, 1949 re: <i>Bristles and Brushes</i> by Merrill Denison.	
		1 newspaper clipping: New York Herald Tribune, 22 January 1951	
Dent, J. Redvers	1930 - 1931	1TN: H Foster (Librarian at Imperial War Museum) to Dent, 10 October 1930	7:3
Author of <i>Show Me Death</i> (1930) and Contributor to		re: Request for copy of Show Me Death.	
Open Minds & Writers' Club		1TNS: Dent to Deacon, 5 November 1930 re: Deacon's review for <i>Show Me Death</i> .	
		3TL: Deacon to Dent, 17 March 1931 – 8 May 1931 re: Personal letter; letter of encouragement; request for Dent's contribution to book, <i>Open House to Open Minds</i> ; thanking Dent for his contribution of "After Christianity" for <i>Open House to Open Minds</i> but informing him that he cannot include it for controversial reasons.	
		3TNS: Dent to Deacon, n.d. & 25 April 1931 re: Deacon's recommendation of Dent's <i>The King's Rules</i> in MacLean's Magazine; sending over his articles, "Regeneration", "Now my idea of God is this", and "Sauce for the Gander"; article titled "Uncivil War".	
		1 copy: Application for Membership for The Writers' Club, Toronto, Canada	
Dewdney, Irene & Selwyn	1946	re: Dent's application for the Writers' Club. 1TN (card) Dewdney, I. and S. to Deacon, 1946 re: Christmas and New Year's greetings.	7:4
		1TLS: Dewdney, S. to Deacon, 9 December 1946 re: Deacon's review for <i>Wind Without Rain</i> .	
*Dickie, Francis Heriot Bay, B.C. essayist and wilderness writer; "Letter from Paris" on SN book page in '20s	1924	9TL: Deacon to Dickie, 27 March 1924 – 13 March 1928 re: Congratulating Dickie on his success as a prize- winner; including Dickie's letter and work in his column, "Waste-Basket"; mention of Canadian Book Week; information about his Saturday Night column, etc.	7:5
		23TLS: Dickie to Deacon, 5 April 1924 – 1928 re: Personal letters; Wasserman's <i>The World's Illusion</i> ; reference to <i>Susan Lenox</i> by David Grahame Phillips; article on Canadian realism; winter reading; article about house building; his trip and experiences in Paris; <i>The</i> <i>Prairie-Tamers</i> , etc. 1ALS: Dickie to Deacon, 26 June 1926 (?)	
		1TN (telegram): Dickie to Deacon, 6 October 1926 re: Informing Deacon to not announce tariff column.	
		1TNS (postcard): Dickie to Deacon, 6 June n.d. (1928?)	
*Dickie, Francis Heriot Bay, B.C. essayist and wilderness writer;	1930 - 1936	1TL: D.M. deC Legate Esquire 12TLS: Dickie to Deacon, 15 March 1930 – 10 January 1936	7:6
"Letter from Paris" on SN book page in '20s		re: Personal letters; wondering why Deacon has not read any of his books; his unfortunate experiences with	

[]		Consider nublishers, the Operation back of a Dist.	,
		Canadian publishers; the Canadian book prize; Dickie being concerned with Deacon's slow replies; suggesting Deacon go on a trip to B.C.; Canadian Nationalist movement, etc.	
		4TL: Deacon to Dickie, 18 April 1930 – 24 July 1933 re: Personal letters; magazine called "World Today" published in London; Deacon describing his busy work schedule – having to read 3-6 books every week;	
		2TLS: Paul Gouin (Preisdent and Managing Director of Louis Carrier & Co. Limited) to Dickie, 1 – 16 April 1930 re: Dickie's manuscript for <i>The Wilderness Passes,</i> etc.	
		Newspaper clippings.	
		1ALS: Dickie to Deacon, 12 July 1931 (?) re: Sheets from The Country Guide.	
		1 photograph, n.d.	
Dickinson, C.H. Ryerson Press; RE:	1939 - 1945	1TLS: Dickinson to Deacon, 23 January 1939 re: How Deacon has compromised his position as Literary Editor and Critic by charging the United Church Publishing	7:7
Robert Service		House with dishonesty.	
		1TL: Deacon to Dickinson, 10 February 1939 re: Clarifying that he did not make a complaint about Dickson's firm;	
		1TLS: Dickinson to Dr. Pelham Edgar (The Association of Canadian Bookmen), 23 February 1939 re: Incident of Deacon's speech at the Book Fair.	
		1TL: Deacon to Edgar, 8 March 1939 re: Apologies and other clarification about the misunderstanding.	
		4TLS: Dickinson to Deacon, 9 November 1942 – 2 March 1945	
		re: Congratulating Deacon on his two excellent literary pages in Saturday's Globe and Mail; <i>Little Man</i> and Deacon's review pertaining to it; disdain towards Deacon's references towards the Ryerson Press House, etc.	
		5TL: Deacon to Dickinson, 19 November 1942 – 3 December 1944	
		re: Thanking him for his review and responding to him sending a copy of <i>Little Man</i> ; straightening out misunderstandings, etc.	
		1TN (news release): 19 June 1943 re: The Ryerson Fiction Award.	
		1TN (newsletter): 19 June 1943 re: The Ryerson Fiction Award.	
Dickson-Reynolds,	1949	1TLS: Dickson-Reynolds to Deacon, 12 March 1949	7:8

Helen		re: Dickson-Reynold's book, Doris of Sunshine Ranch.	
		1TN: Deacon to Dickson-Reynolds, 21 March 1949	
Dickson, Lovat	1946	2TL: Deacon to Dickson, 23 April – 9 June 1946 re: An interview; discussion of publishing situation in Canada; Jack Gray.	7:9
		2TLS: Dickson to Deacon, 9 May – 5 July 1946 re: Replies to Deacon's letters.	
Dickson Family Erva, Marjorie	1931 - 1934	3ALS: Dickson, Marjorie Winnifred to Deacon, 14 December 1931 – 12 April 1934 re: Personal letters.	7:10
Winnifred		1ALS: Dickson, Erva to Deacon, 15 December 1933 re: Personal letters.	
		1TL: Deacon to Dickson, E. and Dickson, M.W., 18 December 1933 re: Reply to both letters.	
		1TL: Deacon to Dickson, M.W., 13 April 1934	
Dobson, Perry and Ruth	1935 - 1959	4TLS: Dobson, P. to Deacon, 23 September 1935 – 26 September 1959 re: Personal letters.	7:11
		4TL: Deacon to Dobson, P., 13 June 1951 – 3 January 1959	
		re: Personal letters; Silas Says (Dobson's newspaper), etc.	
		3ALS: Dobson, P. to Deacon, 27 July 1954 – 1 January 1959	
		2TL: Deacon to Dobson, P. and Dobson, S., 2 January 1957	
Dounce, Harold Esty	1926 - 1928	re: Personal letters; inviting them over for dinner, etc. 4TL: Deacon to Dounce, 2 November 1926 – 16 April	7:12
Editor, The Literary Review		1928 re: Dounce's announcement in the Literary Review; review of Garvin's anthology; consulting about outstanding Canadian publications; Newbegin's book, <i>Canada</i> ; comment on Stevenson's <i>Appraisal of Canadian</i> <i>Literature</i> ; requesting Canadian non-fiction for review.	
		2TLS: Dounce to Deacon, 4 February 1927 – 22 April 1927	
		re: Deacon's reviews; suggesting that Deacon also review Newbegin's <i>Canada</i> for other periodicals.	
Drew, George	1954	2TL: Deacon to Drew, 20 February 1954 – 19 May 1954 re: Canadian nationalism; trafficking of babies controversy, etc.	7:13
		1TN (telegraph): Drew to Deacon, 6 April 1954 re: Happy birthday message; mention of <i>Four Jameses</i> .	
		1TLS: Drew to Deacon, 5 March 1954	

		re: Trafficking of babies controversy, etc.	
Duff, Louis Blake	1924 - 1962	7TNS: Duff to Deacon, 4 November 1924 – 20 April 1953 re: Clipping; Deeming Saturday Night the paper with the best book reviews in Canada; Deacon's article on "Carman"; write-up of "A Quarterly Journal of the Graphic Arts", published by the famous printer, William Edwin Rudge;	7:14
		17TLS: Duff to Deacon, 2 June 1928 – 22 November 1962 re: Personal letters; the Saturday Review giving Deacon an understanding review last week; complimenting Deacon on review of the Harris "Bernard Show"; review/criticism of <i>My Vision of Canada</i> ; Deacon's other reviews, etc.	
		1TN (card): Blake to Deacon, Christmas 1930 re: Christmas and New Year's greeting.	
		10TL: Deacon to Duff, 14 January 1932 – 8 July 1958 re: Thanking Duff for his reviews; Inviting Duff out for dinner; Deacon's reviews/writing; sending over poem, "The Little Waves of Breffney", etc.	
		5ANS: Duff to Deacon, 22 June 1932 – 22 October 1952	
		1 booklet: "A Study in Vanity" by Louis Blake Duff, 24 October 1952	
*Dumbrille, Dorothy	1945 - 1965	 1 copy: Speech by Duff. 39TLS: Dumbrille to Deacon, 5 December 1945 – 5 February 1965 re: Personal letter about reviews; reviews of her book, <i>All this Difference</i>; letter from the Prime Minister Dumbrille receives; Edna Jacques review and other book reviews; biography of herself; sending pictures of herself; the manuscript of <i>O Clouds Unfold!</i>; Battle of Crysler's Farm, etc. 22TL: Deacon to Dumbrille, 6 January 1946 – 26 February 1965 re: Personal letters; suggesting that Dumbrille use her writing talent to produce a novel and not just poetry; business matters; Advice to Authors; reviews of other Canadian literature; thanking Dorothy for her reviews, etc. 6ALS: Dumbrille to Deacon, 29 January 1946 – 11 January 1965 1TLS: Dumbrille to Deacon, Sally, 9 October 1951 re: Thanking her for sending a book for review. 1TL: Deacon to Reid, 9 February 1957 re: publishing; Reid's book manuscript. 	7:15
		1 photograph, n.d. 1 copy: Memorandum of Agreement made on the Twelfth day of June, 1946.	

		1 newspaper clipping: 24 December 1946 re: Dumbrille's, "Christmas Story 1945".	
		1 newspaper clipping, 2 August 1947 re: About Canadian Authors (Dumbrille included).	
Dunham, Mabel	1925 - 1946	4ANS: Dunham to Deacon, 1 January 1925 – 1 January 1946	7:16
		3TLS: Dunham to Deacon, 16 February 1927 – 12 November 1942	
		re: Appreciation for Deacon's <i>Poteen</i> ; mention of the Women's Canadian Club, etc.	
		4TL: Deacon to Dunham, 18 February 1927 – 14 January 1946	
		re: Thanking Dunham for her positive reviews; personal letters; comments about <i>The Trail of Conestoga</i> , etc.	
		6ALS: Dunham to Deacon, 23 February 1927 – 12 January 1946	
Dunnett, Mary	1958 - 1961	1TL: Deacon to Dunnett, 24 March 1958 re: Personal letter; mention of Balzac; discussion of "naughty words" in novels.	7:17
		1TLS: Dunnett to Deacon, 15 July 1958 – 13 January 1961	
		re: Personal letters.	
		1ALS: Dunnett to Deacon, 26 November 1960 re: Thanking Deacon; giving him words of encouragement.	
Dumphy, R.P.	1932	2TL: Dumphy to Deacon, 9 November – 14 November 1932	7:18
Canadian Pacific Express Company		re: Personal letters; Dumphy discussing writing the Ottawa Citizen commenting on Deacon's article; informing Deacon of when the Ottawa Citizen publishes letter about Deacon's plan.	
		1TL: Deacon to Dumphy, 10 November 1932	
Dunton, A. Davidson	1964	1TL: Deacon to Dunton, 5 March 1964 re: Writing Dunton to support his initiative and Canadian history and nationalism. 1TLS: Dunton to Deacon, 8 April 1964 re: Reply and note of appreciation.	7:19
Duval, Paul	1952	1TNS: Duval to Deacon, 4 March 1952 re: Appreciation to Deacon for encouraging review of his A.J. Casson volume.	7:20
BOX 8: Earl – Ewart			
Earl, Lawrence	1953 - 1955	5TL: Deacon to Earl, 30 April 1953 – 9 April 1954 re: Canadian literature; personal letters; New York Times article;	8:1
		4TLS: Earl to Deacon, 5 May 1953 – 3 June 1955 re: Reply to Deacon's previous letter; personal letters;	

		Crocodile Fever, The Frozen Jungle.	
		1TL: Deacon to Earl, Jane (wife of Lawrence), 28 June	
		1953 re: Letter to Earl's wife commending Earl.	
		1TL: Earl, Jane to Deacon, 2 July 1953 re: Thanking Deacon for his letter.	
		1 copy: Speech, 1953 re: Earl's address for Orillia Presentation (?).	
		1 copy: A note on Lawrence Earl, author of <i>Crocodile Fever</i> .	
		re: From the Publicity Department of McClelland & Stewart Limited.	
Eaton, R.Y.	1931	1TL: Deacon to Eaton, 14 December 1931 re: Thanking Eaton for displaying Deacon's book for	8:2
The Toronto Eaton Co., Ltd.		others to see.	
		1TLS: Eaton to Deacon, 18 December 1931	
*Eayrs, Hugh Smithurst	1922 - 1926	 12TLS + 6TNS: Eayrs to Deacon, 11 August 1922 - 13 April 1926 re: Commending Deacon on his reviews; Deacon's "Saved from the Wastepaper Basket" column; reprinted books and Eayrs sending Deacon several; thanking Deacon for his reviews of <i>The Three Imposters</i>, <i>Desert Horizon</i>, et al; Deacon's notice of Bowman's <i>Dream Tapestries</i>; Deacon's article in the American Mercury; Deacon's review of <i>An American Tragedy</i>; sending Deacon modern library titles to be reviewed, etc. 3TN + 6TL: Deacon to Eayrs, 8 November 1922 – 29 March 1926 re: Making mention of the visit of Mr. Daniel Macmillan; apology for credit for <i>Hieroglyphics</i>; the Reader's Guide; the Broadus Anthology; discussing his reference to <i>The Magic Road</i> in his article about Canadian Literature in the last "Saturday Review of Literature", etc. 	8:3
*Eayrs, Hugh Smithurst	1927 - 1930		8:4
*Eayrs, Hugh Smithurst	1931		8:5
*Eayrs, Hugh Smithurst	1932 - 1939		8:6
Echlin, Erland	1934 - 1936		8:7
Edgar, Oscar Pelham	1926 - 1953		8:8
Edmonton 'Journal'	1926		8:9
Edwards, E.W.	1923		8:10
Eggleston, Wilfrid	1930 - 1959		8:11
Eisendrath, Rabbit	1931 - 1934		8:12
Maurice N.	1001		0.15
Ellis, L. Mackintosh	1934		8:13
Ellor, P.	1944 - 1945		8:14
Elson, John	1928 - 1954		8:15
Empire Club of Canada	1951 - 1952		8:16

England, Kathleen	1950		8:17
Esquire Magazine	1934		8:18
(Andrews, Philip)			
Eustace, C.J.	1933 - 1951		8:19
Evans, A.R.	1935		8:20
Authors and Publishers			
Exchange Bureau			
Everson, Ronald G.	1931 - 1964		8:21
Ewart, T.S.	1931		8:22
(John S.)			
Ewart, T.S.	1937 - 1943		8:23
(Thomas Seaton, son			
of J.S. Ewart)			
BOX 9: Fairley -			
Furlong			
Fairley, Margaret	1946 - 1953		9:1
Fairlish, Roy	1964		9:2
(C.B.C)			
Falconer, Sir Robert	1936		9:3
Farah, Ted	n.d.		9:4
Canadian Press	1005		
Faris, John T.	1925		9:5
Farquar, J.A.	1929		9:6
Farquarson, Bob	1952 - 1962		9:7
Felter (or Fetter?),	1937		9:8
Aileen	4050		
Fenton, Charles	1952		9:9
Department of English,			
Yale University			
Ferguson, G.V.	1948 - 1956		9:10
	1010 1000		0.10
Editor, Montreal Daily Star			
Ferguson, John	1936		9:11
Ferrier, Dorothy	1951		9:12
Fewster, Ernest	1927 -1943		9:13
Field, Frank	1924 - 1925		9:14
Finger, Charles	1923		9:15
Flavelle, Sir Ellsworth	1958		9:16
Fleming, Robert	1934 - 1935		9:17
Flemington, Frank	1952	1 Xerox copy from the Queen's University Archives –	9:18
		added September 1985.	
Flint, Mary	1930 - 1962		9:19
Ford, (Co.) F.S.L.	1934		9:20
Forster, John Wycliffe	1929 - 1935		9:21
Lewis			
Foster, Ann	1936		9:22
Foster, Mary B.	1929		9:23
re: Children's Books			
Fotoff, Mrs. V.	1925		9:24
Fox, William Sherwood	1925 - 1964		9:25
Fowler, R.M.	1965		9:26
Fox, Georgiana	1935		9:27

Fox, Harold G.	1949	9:28
Francis, Anne	1951 - 1954	9:29
Francis, Robert	1950	9:30
Frayne, June	1956	9:31
•		
Maclean's Magazine Editorial Department		
Freeman, Mrs. W.P.	1963	9:32
French, Donald G.	1931 - 1935	9:33
French, Maida Parlow	1946 - 1964	9:34
Frost, Leslie M.	1952	9:35
Frye, Northrop	1965	9:36
Furlong, Roberts	1923	9:37
BOX 10: Garland –	·	
Guthrie		
Garland, Aileen	1925 - 1928	10:1
Garner, Hugh	1950 - 1952	10:2
Garwin, John W.,	1921 - 1933	10:3
Garwin, Amelia		
(Katherine Hale)		
Garrin, Katherine	1921 - 1934	10:4
(Katherine Hale, Amelia		
Garwin)		
Gheorgiv, C.V.	1950	10:5
Gibbs, Sir. Philip	1934	10:6
Gilbur, Lionel	1942 - 1961	10:7
Gibbon, John Murray	1925 - 1952	10:8
Gill, J.L.	1951	10:9
Wrote script for, "The Act of Words and Ideas".		
Godfrey, Norah	1946	10:10
Godsell, Philip	1938 - 1945	10:11
Goldbeck, Cecil	1943 - 1953	10:12
Gordon, J.P.	1925 - 1927	10:13
Gordon, Sydney	1953 - 1959	10:14
Gould, M.G.V.	1927 - 1933	10:15
Gouzenko, Igor	1954	10:16
Governor General's		10:17
Awards Board		
(McDowell et al.) See C.A.A. Boxes Box 34 A: G-G Awards and Other Literary Prizes.		
Graham, (Senator)	1934	10:18
George A. Graham, Gwenthalyn	1944 - 1947	10:19
Graham, Kathleen	1944 - 1947 1946 - 1952	10:19
Graham, Kathleen Graham, (Rev.) W.C.	1946 - 1952	10:20
Graham, (Rev.) W.C. Graham, Gordon Hill	1948 - 1955	10:21
Grant, W.L.	1933	10:22
Giani, W.L.	1300	10.23

Upper Canada College			
re: Seton and Roberts			
Graphic Publishers	1927 - 1931		10:24
Gray, John	1938 - 1965		10:25
Green, Gordon	1961		10:26
Grenaway, Roy and	1931 - 1932		10:27
Blanche	1001 1002		10.21
Gregory, Goldwyn	1940		10:28
Grenfell, (Sir Wilfred)	1935		10:29
Grey Owl	1935 - 1936		10:30
(Belaney, George)			
Grey, J.C.	1930		10:31
The Sun, N.Y.			
Grier, Crawford	1926 - 1931		10:32
Griffin, Frederick	1932	Newspaper clipping.	10:33
Griffin, Frederick	1929 -1934		10:34
Gross, Joseph	1932		10:35
Grove, Catherine	1946 - 1963		10:36
(Mrs. Fred Philip and a letter about F.P. Grove, 1946)			
Grove, Frederick Philip	1928 - 1946		10:37
Grundy, S.B.	n.d.		10:38
See file in: <i>My Vision of Canada</i>			
Guèvremont, Germaine	1946 - 1956		10:39
Gurton, E.H.	1952		10:40
Guthrie, N.C.	1923 - 1928		10:41
BOX 11: Hackett -			
Hyam			
Hackett, John	1947		11:1
Hadley, W.B.	1933		11:2
	1000		11.2
The Literary Digest (Funk and Wagnalls			
Company Publishers)			
Company Fublishers)			
(My Vision of			
<i>Canada</i> /Janey Canuck)			
Haig, Kenneth E.	1946 - 1964		11:3
Hambourg, Maria	1934		11:4
Hambourg, Clement			
Hambleton, Jack	1950 - 1962		11:5
Hambleton, Ronald	1956		11:6
Hammond, Melvin	1925 - 1933		11:7
Ormond			
Hanna, J.B.	1935		11:8
Hardy, E.A.	1925 - 1934		11:9
Hardy, George	1946 - 1965		11:10
Harkins, John	1939		11:11

Harrie May Pachlay	1946	11:13
Harris, May Pashley *Harold, Ernest W.	1946	11:13
*Harold, Ernest W.	1928 - 1929	11.14
Hart, B.H. Liddell		
Hart, B.H. Liddell Hastings, Warren	1934	<u> </u>
	1934	
Hathaway, Rufus H.	1925 - 1932	11:18
Haultain, R.M.	1926 - 1936	11:19
Haultain, Phyllis	4050 4000	14:00
Hayes, Jack	1952 - 1968	11:20
Heard, Gerald	1936	11:21
Hedges, Doris	1954 - 1955	11:22
Heming, Arthur	1924 - 1934	11:23
Hemingway, Ernest	1952	11:24
Hemingway, Grace	1948	11:25
Elton		
Henshaw	1948	11:26
Hodgins, Norris	1930 - 1932	11:27
Hoemberg, Elizabeth	1950	11:28
Hogue, Harriet	1933 - 1935	11:29
Holliday, Joe	1960	11:30
Holmes, Lillian Saxe	1932	11:31
Holmes, Jack	1930 - 1932	11:32
Author of Hesperian		
(1930)		
Hood, Dora	1935 - 1956	11:33
Hooke, F.H.	1929	11:34
Hooke, Kenneth	1944	11:35
House, Edward Mandall	1929 - 1935	11:36
House, Edward Mandall	1931 - 1932	11:37
	1001 1002	
Newspaper clippings		
Houston, Alma G.	1953 - 1954	11:38
Howard, Hilda	1926	11:39
Hudson, Elizabeth	1946	11:40
Hughes, Isabelle	1949 - 1954	11:41
Hume, Anne	1931 - 1952	11:42
re: Deacon's Book		
Page and "Open		
House".		
Hume, Blanche	1947	11:43
Hungerford, S.J.	1932	11:44
v ,		
Canadian National		
Railway		
Hunter, Basya	n.d.	11:45
Hunter, James Alan	1939	11:46
Huston, Gary P.	1965	11:47
Huntley, Joan	1943 - 1951	11:48
Quill and Quire		
Hutchison, Bruce	1948 - 1955	11:49
Hutchison, R.E.	1925	11:50

re: Poet, Francis Callaghan		
Hyam, Gerald	1925	11:51
BOX 12: Imperial –	1920	11.51
Kuhring		
Imperial Order	1943 - 1954	12:1
Daughters of the	1945 - 1954	12.1
Empire		
Ingersoll, William E.	1922 - 1925	12:2
	1922 - 1925	12.2
Manitoba Free Press		
Infeld, Leopold	1948	12:3
Ingraham, Mary	1926 - 1927	12:4
Kingsley		
Innis, Harold	1931 - 1934	12:5
Inter-School Nurses	1946	12:6
Irwin, Arthur	1930 - 1931	12:7
Ivey, Helen	1954 - 1956	12:8
Jacob, Fred	1925 - 1928	12:9
Jacobson, Percy	1946	12:10
Jameson, Nina Moore	1932	12:11
James, Henry	1927 - 1931	12:12
(2 people)		
Jasperson, Fred K.	1947 - 1954	12:13
Jeanneret, F.C.A.	1947	12:14
Jeanneret, Marsh	1946 - 1964	12:15
See also: Copp Clark,		
U of T Press, etc.		
Jeffers, Wellington	1923 - 1936	12:16
Jefferys, Charles W.	1947	12:17
Johnson, Albert E.	1924 - 1927	12:18
Johnson, Elton	1923 - 1931	12:19
Johnson, James	1933	12:20
Weldon	1000	10.01
Johnson, Alain	1933	12:21
Toronto Stor Maakly		
Toronto Star Weekly Johnson, Robert E.	1926	12:22
Johnston, George	1933 - 1967	12:22
Jordan, John (Jean-	1953 - 1954	12:23
Paul)		12.24
Joynes, Agnes	1932	12:25
Jury, Wilfrid	1949 - 1952	12:25
Kane, Hugh	1946 - 1964	12:20
Keenleyside, Hugh	1934 - 1935	12:27
Kefauver, Mrs. Estes	1956	12:29
Keith, Marian	1953	12:20
Kendall, Newton	1934	12:30
Kennedy, Eileen B.	1977	12:32
Kennedy, Grace	1922 - 1927	12:32
		12.00
The National Review		
Kennedy, Roderick	1932 - 1951	12:34
Stuart		

Kennedy, W.P.M.	1953 - 1954	12:35
Kerby, Susan		12:36
See: Burton, Elizabeth		
King, Amabel	1955	12:37
See also: Canadian		
Authors' Association		
Kilbourne, Dr. William	1957	12:38
King, Victor	1946	12:39
King, Violet	1945 - 1946	12:40
King, Hon. William Lyon Mackenzie	1926 - 1948	12:41
Kingsley, H.	1925 - 1926	12:42
Kingsmill, Rod	n.d.	12:43
Kinney, Henry W.	1923 - 1924	12:44
Kirkconnell, Watson	1935 - 1965	12:45
Kirkwood, Hilda	1958	12:46
Kirkwood, Mossie May	1938	12:47
Klinck, Carl	1933	12:48
Knight, Anita S.	1948	12:49
Knight, Mrs. E.J.	1958	12:50
Knister, Raymond	1923 - 1931	12:51
Knowles, Vernon	1931 - 1950	12:52
Knox, Olive	1947 - 1954	12:53
Kuhring, L. Paul	1927 - 1953	12:54
BOX 13: Lamb –		
Livesay		
Lamb, Mary and Peggy	1927 - 1935	13:1
L'Ami, Charles	1926 - 1929	13:2
re: Francis Callaghan		
Lancaster, Bruce	1941 - 1942	13:3
Landi, Elissa	1945	13:4
Landon, Fred	1932 - 1954	13:5
Langdon-Davies, John	1928	13:6
Langley, John	1934	13:7
Laski, Harold	n.d.	13:8
(newspaper clipping)	4005	10.0
Lattimore, Owen	1935	13:9
Lauriston, Victor	1923 - 1924 1922 - 1925	13:10
Laut, Wally	1933 - 1935	13:11
Lawson, William	1936	13:12
Layton, Irving Lea, Constance N.	1956	<u> </u>
Lea, Constance N.		
	<u>1926 - 1938</u> 1021 - 1042	
Leacock, Stephen	1931 - 1943	13:15
Leacock, Stephen		
Leacock, Stephen Leacock Awards		13:15
Leacock, Stephen Leacock Awards See: C.A.A Boxes		13:15
Leacock, Stephen Leacock Awards See: C.A.A Boxes Box 34A		13:15
Leacock, Stephen		13:15

League for Social	1934	1 copy: "Who Owns The Press of Canada?"	13:17
Reconstruction	1934	re: A brief study of the ownership, control and character of	13.17
Reconstruction		Canadian newspapers, magazines and periodicals. By: A	
		Research Committee.	
Leaside Public Library	1950 - 1952		13:18
	1930 - 1932		15.10
(Marion McAlpine)			
Includes "the rise of			
Canadian literature"			
LeBourdais, Donat	1932		13:19
(clippings)	1002		10110
LeBourdais, Donat	1920 - 1960		13:20
LeBourdais, Isabelle	1951 - 1955		13:21
(Erickson-Brown)			
LeBourdais, Louis	1938		13:22
,			
re: D'arcy McGee			
LeCocq, Thelma	1934		13:23
Legate, David	1929		13:24
Lemelin, Roger	1950 - 1953		13:25
Lendon	1935		13:26
Lesik, Vera	1946 - 1951		13:27
Lewis, Carl	1946 - 1947		13:28
(Astrolite)			
Lewis, Irene H. Moody	1947		13:29
Lewis, Claude & Gladys	1954 - 1965		13:30
Lewis, Lydia J.	1933		13:31
Library of Congress	1933		13:32
Lighthall, William Dow	1927 - 1935		13:33
Linton, Hall	1924		13:34
Literary Map of	1928 - 1936		13:35
Canada, Garvin to			
Heming			
Literary Map of	1938		13:36
Canada, Saunders to			
Woodrow			
Literary Map of	1936		13:37
Canada, French			
language letters			
Little, W.J.	1947 - 1948		13:38
Livesay, Dorothy	n.d.		13:39
(biography)			
Livesay, Dorothy	1952		13:40
(newspaper clippings)			
Livesay, John F.B.	1930 - 1939		13:41
BOX 14: Lloyd			
George –			
MacDonald			
Lloyd George, David	1933 - 1936		14:1
Locke, George H.	1924 - 1934		14:2
Logan, John Daniel	1923 - 1926		14:3
Longmans, Greene &	1931 - 1961		14:4
Co.			
	·	-	

Dr. Louis	1953	14:5
Lower, Arthur R.M.	1934 - 1953	14:6
Lowry, Malcolm	1947	14:7
Luke, Charles H.	1930	14:8
Lumbroso, Albert	1925	14:9
Lucas, Alec	1964	14:10
20000,7 100		
re: Peter McArthur		
Lundie, George A.	1925	14:11
McAree, J. Vernon	1931 - 1962	14:12
McArthur, Dan	1925 - 1947	14:13
McArthur, Mabel	1925	14:14
(Mrs. Peter)		
McArthur, Robert F.	1933	14:15
MacAskill, W.R.	1951	14:16
Macbeth, Madge	1939 - 1966	14:17
McCardell, Roy L.	1930 - 1931	14:18
McCarthy, Peal	1930 - 1952	14:19
Macaulay, Mary	1925 - 1935	14:20
McClelland and Stewart	1931 - 1966	14:21
McClung, Nellie	1931 - 1946	14:22
McClymont, William	1935	14:23
McCowan, Dan and	1955	14:24
Mary		
McCrae, John		14:25
,		
For an autobiographical		
poem by John McCrae,		
see: Russel-Brown,		
Beatrice		
McCrossam. George E.	1935 -1942	14:26
McCullagh, C. George	1938 - 1946	14:27
McCully, Jospeh	1938	14:28
MacDonald, Alex	1928	14:29
Bishop of Hebron		
McDonald, E.W.	1924	14:30
Macdonald, L. Fraser	1935	14:31
McDonald, Murdo	1946	14:32
Macdonald, Sandy	1935	14:33
MacDonald, JEH	1961 - 1962	14:34
MacDonald, J.E.	1961	14:35
*MacDonald, Wilson	1923 - 1930	14:36
*MacDonald, Wilson	1931	14:37
*MacDonald, Wilson	1931 - 1933	14:38
*MacDonald, Wilson	n.d.	14:39
re: Pray not for Peace		
(mimeograph)		
*MacDonald, Wilson	1925 - 1931	14:40
••		
re: Manuscripts of		
poems	1000	
*MacDonald, Wilson	1926	14:41

re: Manuscript of poem		
*MacDonald, Wilson	n.d.	14:42
re: The Stigma of		
Colonialism		
*MacDonald, Wilson	1925 - 1933	14:43
re: Manuscripts of		
poems		
MacDonald, Wilson	1925	14:44
re: Typescripts of		
poems		
*MacDonald, Wilson	1924 - 1931	14:45
re: Typescripts of		
poems		
*MacDonald, Wilson	1931	14:46
re: Original of printed		
poem		
*MacDonald, Wilson	1925 - 1926	14:47
MacDonald, Wilson	n.d.	14:48
(newspaper clipping)		
BOX 15:		
MacDougall –		
MacMechan		
MacDougall, Joe	1954	15:1
McDowell, Franklin	1924 - 1956	15:2
Davey	1324 - 1350	10.2
McDowell, Kathleen	1933 - 1956	15:3
McDowell, Suzanne	n.d.	15:3
•		
McDowell, Frank	1953	15:5
McFarlane, Leslie	1925 - 1935	15:6
McGibbon, J.A.	1933	15:7
McGirr, Ernest	1946	15:8
McGugan, D.F.	1933	15:9
VacGillivray, Duncan	1925 - 1930	15:10
and John		
VcIntosh, Robert	1937	15:11
McIntrye, William J.	1960	15:12
VacKay, Douglas	1922 - 1935	15:13
Vackay, Isabel	1926 - 1928	15:14
Ecclestone		
MacKay, Janet	1946	15:15
MacKay, R.A. (Bert)	1947	15:16
MacKellar, Phoebe	1949	15:17
Erskine		
Mackenzie, Marjorie	1946 - 1956	15:18
McKenzie, J. Vernon	1921 - 1922	15:19
, - · · · · · · · · · ·	-	
Maclean's Magazine		
McKenzie, R. Tait	1924 - 1930	15:20

McKibbon, Isabel	1923		15:21
McKnight, M.	1923		15:21
MacLaren Advertising	1920		15:22
Co. Ltd	1944 - 1940		15.25
(Dan Henshaw)			
Maclean, John	1924 - 1925		15:24
	1924 - 1925		15:24
Maclean, Phyllis E.M.			
MacLelland, W.B.	1926		15:26
*MacLennan, Hugh	1945 - 1950		15:27
*MacLennan, Hugh	1951 - 1965		15:28
Macleod, Margaret A.	1947 - 1952		15:29
Macmechan, Archibald	1924 - 1952		15:30
BOX 16: MacMillan			
– Mitchell		1	
MacMillan Co. of	1931 - 1960		16:1
Canada			
See also:			
Gray, John			
Eayrs, Hugh			
McMurtrie, J.	1925		16:2
MacNab Poetry Award	1947		16:3
McNally, Rand	1931		16:4
*McNaught, Carlton &	1927 - 1934		16:5
Eleanor			
*McNaught, Carlton &	1934 - 1954		16:6
Eleanor			
*McNaught, Carlton	n.d.	1 copy: "Canada and the Next War".	16:7
McNeilly, Leonara	1933 - 1934		16:8
McNeir, Phoebe	1952		16:9
MacPhail, Agnes	1931		16:10
McPhedran, Marie	1948 - 1961		16:11
McRae, Senator A.D.	1934		16:12
McRaye, Walter	1929 - 1933		16:13
McStay, Robert A.	1926		16:14
MacTaggart, Ken	1933		16:15
MacTavish, Newton	1923 - 1924		16:16
Magee, William H.	1950		16:17
Magnus, E.E.	1942		16:18
Cambridge Literacy			
Agency			
			10.10
Mahony, Ella	1931		16:19
Mahony, Ella Marshall, Joyce	1931 1946		<u> </u>
Marshall, Joyce	1946		16:20
Marshall, Joyce Martin, D'Arcy	1946 1933 - 1934		16:20 16:21
Marshall, Joyce Martin, D'Arcy Martin, Paul	1946 1933 - 1934 1936		16:20 16:21 16:22
Marshall, Joyce Martin, D'Arcy Martin, Paul Martyn, Howe Marwick, Alice	1946 1933 - 1934 1936 n.d. 1950		16:20 16:21 16:22 16:23 16:24
Marshall, Joyce Martin, D'Arcy Martin, Paul Martyn, Howe Marwick, Alice Massey, Lionel	1946 1933 - 1934 1936 n.d. 1950 1956		16:20 16:21 16:22 16:23 16:24 16:25
Marshall, Joyce Martin, D'Arcy Martin, Paul Martyn, Howe Marwick, Alice Massey, Lionel Massey, C. Vincent	1946 1933 - 1934 1936 n.d. 1950		16:20 16:21 16:22 16:23 16:24 16:25 16:26
Marshall, Joyce Martin, D'Arcy Martin, Paul Martyn, Howe Marwick, Alice Massey, Lionel	1946 1933 - 1934 1936 n.d. 1950 1956		16:20 16:21 16:22 16:23 16:24 16:25
Marshall, Joyce Martin, D'Arcy Martin, Paul Martyn, Howe Marwick, Alice Massey, Lionel Massey, C. Vincent	1946 1933 - 1934 1936 n.d. 1950 1956		16:20 16:21 16:22 16:23 16:24 16:25 16:26

	1010 1010	40.00
Merkel, Andrew	1946 - 1949	16:29
Merrill, Marion	1942 - 1943	16:30
Middleton, Jesse Edgar	1936 - 1948	16:31
Miller, Adelaide Lash	1934 - 1936	16:32
Miller, C.B.	1935	16:33
Miller, Galen	1922	16:34
Miller, Moore A. (Pat)	1933 - 1943	16:35
Mills, Daisy	1946	16:36
Milne, A.A.	1934	16:37
Miner, Manly F.	1924 - 1948	16:38
Mirvish, Robert	1953 - 1954	16:39
Mitchell, John	1930 - 1938	16:40
John Mitchell	1935 - 1953	16:41
Committee		
(Patrick Slater)		
Mitchell, Lillie F.	1946 - 1952	16:42
Mitchell, Minnie M.	1948 - 1957	16:43
Mitchell, Roy	1929 - 1939	16:44
Mitchell, W.O.	1946 - 1948	16:45
Mitchell, William	1933 - 1954	16:46
BOX 17: Monaghan		
– Newton		
Monaghan	1948	17:1
Monger, Jess M.	1923 - 1936	17:2
Monroe, Harriet	1923 - 1924	17:3
Monsarrat, Nicholas	1956	17:4
Montgomery, Jessie	1925 - 1928	17:5
Moore, Brian and	1956	17:6
Jacqueline		
Moore, Ira J.	1934	17:7
Moore, H. Napier	1926 - 1932	17:8
Moorhouse, Hopkins	1922 - 1927	17:9
Morgan-Powell, Stanley	1945 - 1949	17:10
Morice, Dr.	1935	17:11
Morris, Eric C.	1946	17:12
Morris, Frank	1930	17:13
Morrison, Sara	1946	17:14
Morse, Charles	1925 - 1926	17:15
Morse, Inis E.	1930	17:16
Moses, Leslie	1934	17:17
Morton, W.L.	1964 - 1966	17:18
Mowat, Angus	1938 - 1952	17:19
Mowat, Farley	1952 - 1926	17:20
Mulcock, Sir William	1933	17:21
Muncaster, Eric	1932	17:22
Munday, Al	1934	17:23
Munro, Henry F.	1934	17:24
Murdoch, B.J.	1923 - 1932	17:25
Murray, (Father) Athol	1933 - 1935	17:26
Murry, J. Middleton	1933 - 1955	17:27
Musgrove, Alex J.	1933	17:28
Nadeau, Jean Marie	1920	17:29
Naucau, Jean Manc	1341	11.23

National Gallery of	1929 - 1962	17:30
Canada		
*Native Sons of	1933 - 1950	17:31
Canada		
1933-4 includes		
bibliography of		
Canadian Writers		(7.00
*Native Sons of	1933	17:32
Canada		
(Durkholdor)		
(Burkholder) *Native Sons of	1933 - 1935	17:33
Canada	1955 - 1955	17.55
Callaua		
(Carey, N.)		
*Native Sons of	1933	17:34
Canada		17.04
(Laidman, J.R.)		
*Native Sons of	1933 - 1936	17:35
Canada		
(McDonagh)		
*Native Sons of	1933 - 1934	17:36
Canada		
(Priestley, Robert J.)		
*Native Sons of	1934	17:37
Canada		
(Smith, Clarence)		17.00
*Native Sons of	1933 - 1934	17:38
Canada		
(Smith F.B. & Coorgo)		
(Smith, E.B. & George)	1961 - 1962	17:39
*Nelson, George	1961 - 1962	17.39
Doubleday Canada Ltd.		
*Nelson, George	1963 - 1966	17:40
Doubleday Canada Ltd.		
Nelson, Harold	1926	17:41
Nesbitt, Mary	1923	17:42
New History Society	1935	17:43
New York Times Book	1921 - 1955	17:44
Review		
Newman, Frances	1925	17:45
Newman, Peter C.	1959 - 1977	17:46
Newton, Elaine	1952	17:47
BOX 18: Nichols –		
Philp		
Nichols, Beverly	1933	18:1
Niven, Frederick	1935 - 1962	18:2
Noad, Frederick	1925 - 1926	18:3
Norris, Thomas William	1925	18:4
		10.1

North, W.I.W.	1926	18:5
Norwood, Robert	1926	18:6
Obodiac, Stan	1960 – 1961	18:7
O'Boyle, Lottie	1947	18:8
O'Connor, William	1935	18:9
Odlum, Jerome (Bob)	1941	18:10
O'Hagan, Thomas	1925	18:11
O'Dwyer, Pat	1934	18:12
O'Hearn, Walter	1960 - 1963	18:12
Oliver, Edmund H.	1934	18:14
Ontario Agricultural	1934 - 1951	18:15
College Department of English	1341 - 1331	10.10
(Elmore Reaman et. Al)		
Ontario Historical	1923 - 1931	18:16
Review		
(Ernest Green)		
Ontario Library	1955 - 1961	18:17
Association		
Ontario Pioneer	1961 - 1963	18:18
Community Foundation		
Orford, Ann	1950 - 1964	18:19
O'Reilly, Helen	1951 - 1954	18:20
O'Reilly, (Father) John	1934	18:21
Ormsby, Margaret	1935	18:22
Ottawa Citizen	1939	18:23
Oursler, Fulton	1933 - 1935	18:24
Pacey, Desmond	1948 - 1968	18:25
Paiment, P.	1964	18:26
Panabreaker, Frank	1956 - 1958	18:27
Panton, L.A.C.	1949	18:28
Park, J. Edgar	1926	18:29
Partridge, Basil	1925 - 1963	18:30
Patten, T.J.	1925	18:31
Payton, W.F.	1931	18:32
Pearson, Lester B.	1953	18:33
Peat, Louisa	1945	18:34
Pedley, James H.	1927	18:35
See also: Graphic		
Publishers. P.E.N. Club, Toronto	1939 - 1952	18:36
	1939 - 1952	18:36
Percival, W.P. Phelan, Eddie C.	1947	18:37
Phelan, Eddle C. Phelan, Josephine	1964 1950 - 1955	18:39
*Phelps, Arthur L.	1950 - 1955 1922 - 1924	18:39
	1922 - 1924	
*Phelps, Arthur L.		18:41
*Phelps, Arthur L.	1926	18:42
*Phelps, Arthur L.	1927 - 1962	18:43
Phelps, William Lyon	<u>1927 - 1931</u>	18:44
Phillips, William	1929 - 1933	18:45
Philp, Kenneth	1933	18:46

BOX 19: Pierce –		
Quast		
*Pratt, E.J.	1922 - 1926	19:1
*Pratt, E.J.	1927 - 1944	19:2
*Pratt, E.J.	1946 - 1966	19:3
*Pierce, Lorne	1922 - 1923	19:4
*Pierce, Lorne	1924 - 1927	19:5
*Pierce, Lorne	1930 - 1961	19:6
Pike, Theodore	1925 - 1934	19:7
Longman's, Green & Co.		
Pitblado, Isaac	1924 - 1964	19:8
Platt, R.S.	1924 - 1964	19.8
,	1923	
Plummer, Norman M.		19:10
Pobjoy, H.F.	1956	19:11
Pocock, Hubert	1926 - 1933	19:12
Pocock, Mrs.	1959	19:13
Pologne Litteraire	1934	19:14
(Mieczyslaw		
Grydzewski)		
Polycarp, Sister Mary	1947	19:15
Pomeroy, Elsie	1943 - 1964	19:16
Pook, Gordon	1932	19:17
Pooke, Margaret E.	1948	19:18
Poole, William	1945	19:19
(Whittlesey House)		
Powell, Marjorie	1926 - 1927	19:20
Powys, Marian	1919 (?)	19:21
Precious, J. Franklin	1923	19:22
Pringle, Gertrude E.S.	1926	19:23
Publishers' Weekly	1942	19:24
Pugsley, William Howard	1946	19:25
Purcel, Gillis	1951 - 1953	19:26
Quail, Jim	1935	19:27
Quast, Garfield	1923	19:28
BOX 20: Raddall -		
Roberts		
Raddall, Thomas	1934 - 1967	20:1
See also: Raddall file in <i>Four Jameses</i> Box		
Rahr, Valentina	1958	20:2
Ramas, H.D.	1931	20:3
Rankin, Norman S.	1924	20:4
Rascoe, Burton	1928	20:5
Rasky, Frank	1955 - 1956	20:6
Rayfield, F.W.	1934	20:7
*Redpath, Beatrice	1922 - 1923	20:8
Redpath, Bernice	1946	20:9
Reese, Lizette	1924	20:10

Woodsworth		
Reeve, Allan	1952	20:11
Reeves, Wilfred	1931 - 1932	20:12
Reyburn, Wallace	1949	20:12
New Liberty		
Rankin, R.J.	1929	20:14
Dawn Fraser's		
The Halifax Herald		
Reynolds, Helen	1955	20:15
Rhodenizer, Vern	1926 - 1951	20:13
Richardson, Dorothy	1924 - 1965	20:10
Richardson, Evelyn	1953 - 1965	20:18
Riddell, J.W.	1934 - 1935	20:10
Riddell, R.G.	1939	20:20
Ritchie, A.D.	1924	20:21
Editor of World Wide,		
Montreal		
Ridley, Hilda	1933 - 1934	20:22
Robb, Wallace	1942 - 1966	20:23
Havelock		
Roberton, Thomas	1921 - 1931	20:24
*Roberts, Sir Charles	1925 - 1945	20:25
G.D.		
*Roberts, Sir Charles	1925 - 1931	20:26
G.D.	1010 1051	00.07
Roberts, Leslie	1948 - 1954	20:27
Roberts, Llyod	1923 - 1949	20:28
Roberts, Marguerite	1945 - 1955	20:29
Roberts, R.H. BOX 21: Robins –	1932 - 1948	20:30
Ryerson Robins, John D.	1931 - 1946	21:1
Robinson, Percy V.	1931 - 1946	21.1
Robinson, Robert R.	1950	21.2
De la Roche, Mazo	1929	21:3
	1929	21.4
*misplaced greeting		
card.		
Roebuck, Hon. Arthur	1931 - 1935	21:5
Roosevelt, Franklin D.	1931 - 1933	21:6
Roosevelt, Nicholas	1924 - 1930	21:7
Roper, Gordon	1933	21:8
Rorke, Louise	1934	21:9
Rosenberg, Stuart E.	1960	21:10
(Rabbi)		
Ross, Malcolm	1953 - 1954	21:11
Ross, Murray	1960	21:12
Ross, Sinclair	1946	21:13
Ross, W.E.	1935	21:14
Rossie, M.W.	1926 - 1933	21:15
Rouse, Dorothy	1951 - 1955	21:16

Rousseau, Victor	n.d.	21:17
Rowe, Mark	1933	21:18
Roy, Gabrielle	1946 - 1961	21:18A
Roycroft Inn	1922	21:19
Rubinovich, Irwin	1925	21:20
Russell, Sheila	1950 - 1955	21:21
Russell-Brown,	1963	21:22
Beatrice		
Rutledge, Gordon	1961	21:23
Rutledge, Joseph L.	1936 - 1937	21:24
*Ryerson Press	1923 - 1938	21:25
*Ryerson Press	1942 - 1963	21:26
BÓX 22: Sabatini –		
Sissons		
Sabatini, Rafael	1931	22:1
Sabiston, Colin	1960 - 1961	22:2
Saint Catharine's	1923	22:3
Canadian Club		
Saint Catharine's	1952 - 1953	22:4
Collegiate Institute		
g		
(Vox Collegiensis)		
Saltus, Marie	1926	22:5
*Salverson, Laura	1924 - 1965	22:6
Goodman		
Sanders, Wilf	1943 - 1944	22:7
Sanders, Byrne	1946	22:8
Sanderson, Charles	1936 - 1952	22:9
·		
Toronto Public Library		
Sandiford, Peter	1923	22:10
Canadian Forum		
Sandwell, Bernard	1919 -1953	22:11
Keble		
Sangster, Allan	1945	22:12
Saturday Review of	1934	22:13
Literature		
Saturday Review	1933 - 1935	22:14
Publishing Company		
Saunders, Henry S.	1923 - 1934	22:15
Saunders, Marshall	1926 - 1934	22:16
Schull, Joseph	1950	22:17
Schulstad, Gertrude	1926 - 1931	22:18
Scott, James	1950 - 1953	22:19
Book Editor, Telegram		
*Scott, Duncan	1924 - 1946	22:20
Campbell		
Scott, Jeannette	1934	22:21
Scott, Marjorie	1952 - 1961	22:22
Scott, Mollie	1946 - 1947	22:23
Seager, Allan	1952	22:24

Seagram's	1946		22:25
(Samuel Bronfman)	4000 4000		
Seymour, June	1936 - 1939		22:26
Sheard, Virgina (Virna)	1930		22:27
Sheridan, Richard	1953		22:28
(Mamarial Fund)			
(Memorial Fund)	4050		00.00
Shields, Emily M.	1958		22:29
Shortt, Adam	1931		22:30
Siegel, Ada	1945 - 1946		22:31
Sigbjornsson, Rannveig	1946		22:32
Slme, J. Georgina	1925 - 1946		22:33
Simpson, Judge F.H.	1928 - 1933		22:34
Simpson, James	1935		22:35
(Mayor of Toronto			
1930s)	4000		
Simpson, S.	1926		22:36
Simpson's Book	1930 - 1948		22:37
Department			
The Dehart Circuit			
The Robert Simpson			
Company			
See aleas Orford App			
See also: Orford, Ann	4004 4040		00.00
Sinclair, Gordon	1931 - 1948		22:38
Sirois, Jacqueline	1947		22:39
Sissons, Constance	1950 - 1951	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	22:40
Kerr	4050		00.44
Sissons, Dr.	1953		22:41
BOX 23: Skinner –			
Stubbs			
Skinner, Constance	1934		23:1
Lindsay			
Slaney, Margaret S.	1961		23:2
Slessor, Kenneth	1934		23:3
Smith, I. Norman	1946 - 1964		23:4
Smith, J.C.	1926		23:5
Smith, Leo	1948		23:6
Smith, Lillian	1954		23:7
Smith, R.D. Hilton	1952 - 1963	:	23:8
Toronto Public Library			
and Adelphi Book Shop			
See also: G.G. Awards	4050 4050		00.0
Smith, Sidney	1950 - 1953		23:9
Smith, W.H.	1954		23:10
(One ithe in this area			
(Smith's Literary			
Luncheons)	1050		00.44
W.H. Smith & Son	1950		23:11
Smythe, Albert E.	1921 - 1933		23:12
The second is a local stat			
Theosophical Society			

Snider, C.H.J.	1928 - 1932	23:13
Snowden, Philip	1934	23:14
Viscount		2011
South Africa	1935	23:15
Soyres, Madeline de	1926 - 1930	23:16
Spang, Edward	1922 - 1924	23:17
Squire, Sir John C.	1930	23:18
Spry, Graham	1928 - 1934	23:19
Stanford Collegiate	1953	23:20
Institute		
(Ainslie, Douglas)		
Standard, Paul	1946	23:21
Canadian Pacific		
Railway Company	4040 4004	
Stanley, George	1946 - 1961	23:22
Stanstead College	1947 - 1948	23:23
Starrett, Vincent	1924	23:24
Stead, Robert J.C.	1922 - 1946	23:25
Steele, Flora M.	1948	23:26
Stefansson, Vilhjalmur	1928 - 1962	23:27
The Canadian National		
Committee for Mental		
Hygiene		
Steiner, Florence	1926 - 1935	23:28
Steinhouse, Herbert	1958	23:29
Stevens, H.H. (M.P.)	1931 - 1934	23:30
Stevens, Sidney	1923	23:31
Stevenson, Lionel	1925 - 1954	23:32
Stevenson, Orlando	1939	23:33
John		
Ontario Agricultural		
College		
Stevenson, S.J.	1947	23:34
Stephenson, Yvonne	1964 - 1967	23:35
Stewart, Clifford O.	1932	23:36
Steuart, J.A.	1925	23:37
Stewart, Walt	1952	23:38
Acta Victoriana		
Stitt, James H.	1924	23:39
Stollery, Ed	1954	23:40
Stone, Maud Morrison	1929	23:41
Streit, Clarence K.	1942	23:42
Stephen, A.M.	1923	23:43
Strange, Kathleen	1954	23:44
Stringer, Arthur	1930 - 1949	23:45
Stuart, Kenneth	1934	23:46
Stubbs, Lewis St.	1933 - 1967	23:47
George		

BOX 24: Strange –		
Voaden		
Strange, Kathleen	1947 - 1960	24:1
See also: Box 23 (misplaced).		
Sugarman, Ben	1946	24:2
Sullivan, Alan	1946	24:2
Sutherland, Anna	1933 - 1934	24:3
Sutherland, John	1955	24:5
Suttis, Laura	1933	24:6
Sutton	1926	24:7
Saturday Night		
Swayze, J.F.	1947 - 1960	24:8
Sweet, Jean	1946 - 1951	24:9
Swinnterton, Frank	1935	24:10
Symons, Harry	1946	24:11
Talman, James J.	1946 - 1948	24:12
Taylor, -	1948	24:13
Taylor, Frances Beatrice	1940	24:14
Taylor, Kenneth W.	1951	24:15
Assistance Deputy		
Minister of Finance		
Templin, Hugh	1935 - 1954	24:16
Tewson, W. Orton	1924 - 1925	24:17
Literary Review		
Thomas, Clara	1945 - 1963	24:18
Thomas, Mary A.	1942	24:19
Thompson, Alfred Neville	1922	24:20
Thompson, D.	1949	24:21
Gordon, Thompson	1947	24:22
Thornton, Mildred V.	1947 - 1954	24:23
Tomlinson, H.M.	1935	24:24
Toon, Ben M.	1926	24:25
Toronto Men's Press Club	1951	24:26
Toronto Public Library	1946 - 1958	24:27
See also: Smith, R.D. Hilton		
Toronto Theosophical Society	1937	24:28
Toronto Transit	1954	24:29
Commission		
(McBrien, Wm. C.)		
Tranter, Joy	1946 - 1967	24:30
Tremblay, Jules	1923 - 1925	24:31
Trevelyan, George M.	1926	24:32

Tufts, Evelyn	1926 - 1928		24:33
Tunnell, A.L.	1961 - 1963		24:33
Tupper, (Sir) Charles	1927		24:35
Hibbert	1521		24.00
Turnbull, Robert	1949		24:36
Turner, Stanley	1949		24:37
Turton, Conway	1941		24:38
Tweedsmuir, Lord	1935		24:39
Tyrrell, Edith and	1935 - 1958		24:40
William			20
W.M. Tyrrell & Co. Limited (Bookseller)			
Vancouver Province,	1925 - 1965		24:41
The	1925 - 1965		24.41
Vanity Fair	1920 - 1926		24:42
Vanity Fail Van Vogt, A.E.	1920 - 1926		24:42
Van Vogi, A.E. Vesey, Thomas	1946		24:43
Victoria College	1934 - 1948		24:44
Vining, Charles	1933 - 1935		24:45
Voaden, Herman	1954		24:40
BOX 25: Wade –	1334		24.47
Winter			
Wade, H. Gerald	1922 - 1950		25:1
Walker, David	1952		25:2
*Walker, Joan and Jim	1951 - 1961		25:3
Walter, Nancy	1958		25:4
Wallace, Horatio	1933		25:5
Wallace, Archer	1932 - 1934		25:6
	1002 1001		20.0
The United Church			
Publishing House			
Wallace, William	1922 - 1946		25:7
Stewart			
Walsh, Ruth Hamilton	1945 - 1946		25:8
Walter, Ewert	1923 - 1924		25:9
Walker, David	1952		25:10
Warden, Enid	1954		25:11
Warrington, A.P.	1926		25:12
Wartime Prices and	1944 - 1945		25:13
Trade Board			
Watson, Homer	1931		25:14
Watson, Robert W.	1925 - 1929		25:15
Wearing, Joseph	1924 - 1931		25:16
Weatherill, Mike	1951 - 1952		25:17
Weaver, Findlay	1926 - 1950		25:18
Canadian Bookman			
Waugh, William	1928		25:19
Templeton			0.5.00
Weaver, Robert	1950 - 1966		25:20
CBC			
*Weekes, Mary	n.d.	1 note: "A University College That Grew Out of Nothing."	25:21
*Weekes, Mary	n.d.	Short Stories.	25:22

*Weekes, Mary	1933		25:23
See also: Athol Murray			
*Weekes, Mary	1933 - 1936		25:24
Weis, Frances	1951		25:25
Weller, Evelyn	1948		25:26
	1040		20.20
Ontario Provincial			
Council of Women			
Wells, Kenneth McNeill	1947 - 1953		25:27
West, Bruce	1950		25:28
Wetherald, Ethelywn	1938		25:29
Wetherell, J.E.	1921		25:30
Weatherill, Mrs.	1952		25:31
Wheeler, Orson Shorey	1934 - 1938		25:32
Wheeler, Orson Shorey	n.d.	Photographs and biography.	25:33
White, A.P.	1946	Folder is mislabeled.	25:34
,			
Globe and Mail		3TL addressed to Black, A.P.	
White, Ivy J.	1966		25:35
· · ·			
Young Canada Book			
Week			
White, Leone	1933		25:36
White, E.C.M.	n.d.		25:37
White, Robb	1953		25:38
Wilcox, J.N.	1960		25:39
Wilkes, C.G.	1947		25:40
Williams, D.M.	1924		25:41
Williams, Elma F.	1946		25:42
Williams, J. Mack	1952		25:43
Williams, Jan	1946		25:44
Williamson, Ernest and	1950		25:45
Margaret			
Wilson, Anne Elizabeth	1922 - 1925		25:46
Hodder & Stouphton,			
Mission Books			
Wilson, Curry	1931		25:47
Wilson, Cameron N.	1930 - 1938		25:48
Wilson, Ethel	1952		25:49
(Nowonon er elization)			
(Newspaper clipping)	1024		
Wilson, Gilbert (Reverend)	1934		25:50
Wilson, George E.	1933		25:51
Wilson, George E. Windle, Sir Bertram	1933		25:51
Windle, Sir Bertram Winder, L.D.	1926 - 1927		25:53
Winder, L.D. Winians, Wesley W.	1925		25:54
Winlow, Alice M.	1925		25:55
Winder, Charles	1925		25:56
Frances	1951		23.30
BOX 26: Women's –			
Ziegler			

*N/agaania Qanadian	4005 4054		00.4
*Women's Canadian	1925 - 1954		26:1
Club	4054 4004		20.2
*Women's Canadian Club	1954 - 1961		26:2
Woodford, Jack	1931		26:3
Woodrow, Constance	1933 - 1936		26:3
Davies	1933 - 1930		20.4
The Caravan: A			
Monthly Jaunt Through			
Bookland			
Woods, Harold S.	1946		26:5
Woodsworth, J.S.	1930 - 1935		26:6
*Writers' Club of	1920 - 1929		26:7
Toronto, The	1920 - 1929		20.7
*Writers' Club of	1930 - 1931		26:8
Toronto, The	1990 - 1991		20.0
*Writers' Club of	1932		26:9
Toronto, The	1002		20.0
*Writers' Club of	1932 - 1933		26:10
Toronto, The	1002 1000		20.10
*Writers' Club of	n.d.		26:11
Toronto, The	11.0.		20.11
*Writers' Club of	1930	Design for brass plaque by Charles Comfort.	26:12
Toronto, The	1000		20.12
*Writers' Club of	n.d.	The Shovel – Organ of the Writers' Club.	26:13
Toronto, The			20110
Wrong, George M.	1929 - 1939		26:14
Yeigh, Frank	1931 - 1932		26:15
Young, B.M.	1933		26:16
Young, E.C.	1930		26:10
· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·			
The Guelph Daily			
Mercury			
Young, J.H.	1926		26:18
Young, Patricia	1946		26:19
Young, Scott	1953 - 1957		26:20
See also: C.A.A.			
Yust, Walter	1924 - 1926		26:21
Literary Review			
Ziegler, Olive	1934		26:22
BOX 27:			
Correspondence			
with Tom MacInnes			
Deacon	1918 - 1922		27:1
Deacon	1923		27:2
Deacon	1924		27:3
Deacon	1925		27:4
Deacon	1926 - 1930		27:5
Deacon	1931 - 1951		27:6
Articles on MacInnes	1925 -		27:7
Souvenirs of China	n.d.	Postcards	27:8
Garvin, John W.	1920 - 1921		27:9
	•		

Dickie, Francis	1921	27:10
Saturday Night	1921	27:10
McClelland and Stewart	1921	27:12
Dickie, Francis	1921	27:12
American and Chinese	1922	27:13
Democracy	1922	27.14
The Anti-Christ	1922	27:15
Movement in China	1922	27.15
Letter to Felix Penne	1923	27:16
The Tranquillian,	1924	27:17
Kamloops	1024	21.11
Chatham Daily News	1924	27:18
South China Morning	1921	27:19
Post	1021	21.10
Saturday Night	1924	27:20
"The Spotlight" – Article	1925	27:21
on MacInnes	1020	
The China Mail	1920	27:22
Saturday Night	1925	27:23
The Romance of Placer	1925	27:24
Gold		
World Renaissance	n.d.	27:25
2 clippings on China	n.d.	27:26
	n.d.	27:27
Untitled		
Untitled BOX 28: Correspondence with Emily Murphy (Janey Canuck)	*Material gathered for a book about he	er.
BOX 28: Correspondence		er. 28:1
BOX 28: Correspondence with Emily Murphy (Janey Canuck).	*Material gathered for a book about he	
BOX 28: Correspondence with Emily Murphy (Janey Canuck). Deacon	*Material gathered for a book about he	28:1
BOX 28: Correspondence with Emily Murphy (Janey Canuck). Deacon Deacon	*Material gathered for a book about he	28:1 28:2
BOX 28: Correspondence with Emily Murphy (Janey Canuck). Deacon Deacon Deacon	*Material gathered for a book about he 1921 1922 1923	28:1 28:2 28:3
BOX 28: Correspondence with Emily Murphy (Janey Canuck). Deacon Deacon Deacon Deacon	*Material gathered for a book about he 1921 1922 1923 1924	28:1 28:2 28:3 28:4
BOX 28: Correspondence with Emily Murphy (Janey Canuck). Deacon Deacon Deacon Deacon Deacon Deacon	*Material gathered for a book about he 1921 1922 1923 1924 1925 - 1926	28:1 28:2 28:3 28:4 28:5
BOX 28: Correspondence with Emily Murphy (Janey Canuck). Deacon Deacon Deacon Deacon Deacon Deacon Deacon	*Material gathered for a book about he 1921 1922 1923 1924 1925 - 1926 1927 - 1929	28:1 28:2 28:3 28:4 28:5 28:6
BOX 28: Correspondence with Emily Murphy (Janey Canuck). Deacon Deacon Deacon Deacon Deacon Deacon Deacon Deacon	*Material gathered for a book about he 1921 1922 1923 1924 1925 - 1926 1927 - 1929 1931 - 1932	28:1 28:2 28:3 28:3 28:4 28:5 28:6 28:6 28:7
BOX 28: Correspondence with Emily Murphy (Janey Canuck). Deacon Deacon Deacon Deacon Deacon Deacon Deacon Deacon Deacon Deacon	*Material gathered for a book about he 1921 1922 1923 1924 1925 - 1926 1927 - 1929 1931 - 1932 1933	28:1 28:2 28:3 28:3 28:4 28:5 28:6 28:6 28:7 28:8
BOX 28: Correspondence with Emily Murphy (Janey Canuck). Deacon Deacon Deacon Deacon Deacon Deacon Deacon Deacon Deacon Deacon Murphy, Evelyn	*Material gathered for a book about he 1921 1922 1923 1924 1925 - 1926 1927 - 1929 1931 - 1932 1933 1933 - 1934	28:1 28:2 28:3 28:3 28:4 28:5 28:5 28:6 28:7 28:7 28:8 28:9
BOX 28: Correspondence with Emily Murphy (Janey Canuck). Deacon Deacon Deacon Deacon Deacon Deacon Deacon Deacon Deacon Murphy, Evelyn Deacon notes Alberta Liquor Act; One Woman's View by	*Material gathered for a book about he 1921 1922 1923 1924 1925 - 1926 1927 - 1929 1931 - 1932 1933 1933 - 1934 n.d.	28:1 28:2 28:3 28:3 28:4 28:5 28:6 28:7 28:8 28:9 28:10
BOX 28: Correspondence with Emily Murphy (Janey Canuck). Deacon Deacon Deacon Deacon Deacon Deacon Deacon Deacon Deacon Deacon Murphy, Evelyn Deacon notes Alberta Liquor Act; One Woman's View by Willison, Sir John	*Material gathered for a book about he 1921 1922 1923 1924 1925 - 1926 1927 - 1929 1931 - 1932 1933 1933 - 1934 n.d.	28:1 28:2 28:3 28:3 28:4 28:5 28:6 28:7 28:7 28:8 28:9 28:9 28:10 28:11
BOX 28: Correspondence with Emily Murphy (Janey Canuck). Deacon Deacon Deacon Deacon Deacon Deacon Deacon Deacon Deacon Deacon Murphy, Evelyn Deacon notes Alberta Liquor Act; One Woman's View by Willison, Sir John The administration of	*Material gathered for a book about he 1921 1922 1923 1924 1925 - 1926 1927 - 1929 1931 - 1932 1933 1933 - 1934 n.d.	28:1 28:2 28:3 28:3 28:4 28:5 28:6 28:7 28:8 28:9 28:10
BOX 28: Correspondence with Emily Murphy (Janey Canuck). Deacon Deacon Deacon Deacon Deacon Deacon Deacon Deacon Deacon Murphy, Evelyn Deacon notes Alberta Liquor Act; One Woman's View by Willison, Sir John The administration of criminal justice in	*Material gathered for a book about he 1921 1922 1923 1924 1925 - 1926 1927 - 1929 1931 - 1932 1933 - 1934 n.d. n.d.	28:1 28:2 28:3 28:3 28:4 28:5 28:6 28:7 28:7 28:8 28:9 28:9 28:10 28:11
BOX 28: Correspondence with Emily Murphy (Janey Canuck). Deacon Deacon Deacon Deacon Deacon Deacon Deacon Deacon Deacon Murphy, Evelyn Deacon Murphy, Evelyn Deacon notes Alberta Liquor Act; One Woman's View by Willison, Sir John The administration of criminal justice in Canada	*Material gathered for a book about he 1921 1922 1923 1924 1925 - 1926 1927 - 1929 1931 - 1932 1933 1933 - 1934 n.d. n.d. n.d.	28:1 28:2 28:3 28:3 28:4 28:5 28:6 28:7 28:8 28:9 28:9 28:10 28:11 28:12
BOX 28: Correspondence with Emily Murphy (Janey Canuck). Deacon Deacon Deacon Deacon Deacon Deacon Deacon Deacon Deacon Deacon Murphy, Evelyn Deacon Murphy, Evelyn Deacon notes Alberta Liquor Act; One Woman's View by Willison, Sir John The administration of criminal justice in Canada Deacon's inscription of	*Material gathered for a book about he 1921 1922 1923 1924 1925 - 1926 1927 - 1929 1931 - 1932 1933 - 1934 n.d. n.d.	28:1 28:2 28:3 28:3 28:4 28:5 28:6 28:7 28:7 28:8 28:9 28:9 28:10 28:11
BOX 28: Correspondence with Emily Murphy (Janey Canuck). Deacon Deacon Deacon Deacon Deacon Deacon Deacon Deacon Deacon Murphy, Evelyn Deacon Murphy, Evelyn Deacon Deacon Murphy, Evelyn Deacon Murphy, Evelyn Deacon Murphy, Evelyn Deacon Deacon Murphy, Evelyn Deacon Murphy, Evelyn Deacon Si John The administration of criminal justice in Canada Deacon's inscription of <i>My Vision in Canada</i>	*Material gathered for a book about he 1921 1922 1923 1924 1925 - 1926 1927 - 1929 1931 - 1932 1933 1933 - 1934 n.d. n.d. n.d. 1933	28:1 28:2 28:3 28:3 28:4 28:5 28:6 28:7 28:8 28:9 28:10 28:11 28:12 28:13
BOX 28: Correspondence with Emily Murphy (Janey Canuck). Deacon Deacon Deacon Deacon Deacon Deacon Deacon Deacon Deacon Deacon Murphy, Evelyn Deacon notes Alberta Liquor Act; One Woman's View by Willison, Sir John The administration of criminal justice in Canada Deacon's inscription of <i>My Vision in Canada</i> Ferguson-Burke, Annie	*Material gathered for a book about he 1921 1922 1923 1924 1925 - 1926 1927 - 1929 1931 - 1932 1933 1933 - 1934 n.d. n.d. 1933 1933 - 1934	28:1 28:2 28:3 28:3 28:4 28:5 28:6 28:7 28:8 28:7 28:8 28:9 28:10 28:10 28:11 28:11 28:12 28:13 28:13
BOX 28: Correspondence with Emily Murphy (Janey Canuck). Deacon Deacon Deacon Deacon Deacon Deacon Deacon Deacon Deacon Deacon Murphy, Evelyn Deacon notes Alberta Liquor Act; One Woman's View by Willison, Sir John The administration of criminal justice in Canada Deacon's inscription of <i>My Vision in Canada</i> Ferguson-Burke, Annie Kenwood, Kathleen	*Material gathered for a book about he 1921 1922 1923 1924 1925 - 1926 1927 - 1929 1931 - 1932 1933 - 1934 n.d. n.d. 1933 - 1934 1933 - 1934 1938	28:1 28:2 28:3 28:3 28:4 28:5 28:6 28:7 28:8 28:9 28:10 28:11 28:12 28:12 28:13 28:14 28:15
BOX 28: Correspondence with Emily Murphy (Janey Canuck). Deacon Deacon Deacon Deacon Deacon Deacon Deacon Deacon Deacon Deacon Deacon Deacon Murphy, Evelyn Deacon notes Alberta Liquor Act; One Woman's View by Willison, Sir John The administration of criminal justice in Canada Deacon's inscription of <i>My Vision in Canada</i> Ferguson-Burke, Annie Kenwood, Kathleen Notices on "Seeds of	*Material gathered for a book about he 1921 1922 1923 1924 1925 - 1926 1927 - 1929 1931 - 1932 1933 1933 - 1934 n.d. n.d. 1933 1933 - 1934	28:1 28:2 28:3 28:3 28:4 28:5 28:6 28:7 28:8 28:7 28:8 28:9 28:10 28:10 28:11 28:11 28:12 28:13 28:13
BOX 28: Correspondence with Emily Murphy (Janey Canuck). Deacon Deacon Deacon Deacon Deacon Deacon Deacon Deacon Deacon Deacon Deacon Deacon Murphy, Evelyn Deacon notes Alberta Liquor Act; One Woman's View by Willison, Sir John The administration of criminal justice in Canada Deacon's inscription of <i>My Vision in Canada</i> Ferguson-Burke, Annie Kenwood, Kathleen Notices on "Seeds of Pine"	*Material gathered for a book about he 1921 1922 1923 1924 1925 - 1926 1927 - 1929 1931 - 1932 1933 - 1934 n.d. n.d. n.d. 1933 - 1934 1933 - 1934 1933 - 1934 1938 n.d.	28:1 28:2 28:3 28:3 28:3 28:4 28:5 28:6 28:7 28:8 28:9 28:10 28:11 28:12 28:12 28:13 28:14 28:15 28:16
BOX 28: Correspondence with Emily Murphy (Janey Canuck). Deacon Deacon Deacon Deacon Deacon Deacon Deacon Deacon Deacon Deacon Murphy, Evelyn Deacon notes Alberta Liquor Act; One Woman's View by Willison, Sir John The administration of criminal justice in Canada Deacon's inscription of <i>My Vision in Canada</i> Ferguson-Burke, Annie Kenwood, Kathleen Notices on "Seeds of Pine" Is the Church	*Material gathered for a book about he 1921 1922 1923 1924 1925 - 1926 1927 - 1929 1931 - 1932 1933 - 1934 n.d. n.d. 1933 - 1934 1933 - 1934 1938	28:1 28:2 28:3 28:3 28:4 28:5 28:6 28:7 28:8 28:9 28:10 28:11 28:12 28:12 28:13 28:14 28:15
BOX 28: Correspondence with Emily Murphy (Janey Canuck). Deacon Deacon Deacon Deacon Deacon Deacon Deacon Deacon Deacon Deacon Deacon Deacon Deacon Murphy, Evelyn Deacon notes Alberta Liquor Act; One Woman's View by Willison, Sir John The administration of criminal justice in Canada Deacon's inscription of <i>My Vision in Canada</i> Ferguson-Burke, Annie Kenwood, Kathleen Notices on "Seeds of Pine"	*Material gathered for a book about he 1921 1922 1923 1924 1925 - 1926 1927 - 1929 1931 - 1932 1933 - 1934 n.d. n.d. n.d. 1933 - 1934 1933 - 1934 1933 - 1934 1938 n.d.	28:1 28:2 28:3 28:3 28:3 28:4 28:5 28:6 28:7 28:8 28:9 28:10 28:11 28:12 28:12 28:13 28:14 28:15 28:16

Emily Murphy's fight for women in the Senate	1928	28:19
Emily Murphy's entry in "Who's Who"	1931	28:20
The "Hislop Case"	1924	28:21
Notes on Emily Murphy's portrait by Forster	1934	28:22
Newsletter of the Canadian Federation of Business and Professional Women's Clubs	1933	28:23
Miscellaneous clippings re: Emily Murphy	1921 - 1932	28:24
Miscellaneous clippings re: Emily Murphy	1924 - 1932	28:25
Miscellaneous clippings re: Emily Murphy	1924 - 1932	28:26
Emily Murphy obituaries	1933	28:27
Emily Murphy photos	n.d.	28:28